1

1

2
3

4

5
6

7

8
9

10

MIN UTE S

11

Budget and Finance Committee

12

Council of the County of Maui

13

Council Chamber

14

April 27, 2004

15

16
17

18
19

20
21
22
23

24
25

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 4/27 /04

1

CONVENE:

9:10 a.m.

2

PRESENT:

coun cilme mber G. Riki Hokama, Chai r
(Out 11:55 a.m.)
Coun cilme mber Wayne K. Nish iki, Vice -Cha ir
Coun cilme mber Robe rt Carr oll, Member
Coun cilme mber Jo Anne John son, Member
Coun cilme mber Dain P. Kane , Member
Coun cilme mber Dann y A. Mate o, Member
coun cilme mber Mich ael J. Moli na, Member
coun cilme mber Josep h Pont anill a, Member
coun cilme mber Char main e Tava res, Member

STAFF:

Tama ra R. Koll er, Legi slati ve Anal yst
Lanc e T. Tagu chi, Legi slati ve Anal yst
Cam ille Saka moto , Comm ittee Secr etary

3

4

5
6

7
8
9

Morr is Haol e, Exec utive Assi stan t to
Coun cilme mber Robe rt Carr oll

10
11

ADMIN. :

Dani lo Agsa log, Budg et Dire ctor, Offi ce of
the Mayo r
John Buck , Depu ty Dire ctor, Depa rtmen t of
Park s and Recr eatio n
Glen n Corr ea, Dire ctor, Depa rtmen t of Park s
and Recr eatio n
Trac i Fuji ta-V illar osa, Firs t Depu ty
Corp orati on Coun sel, Depa rtmen t of the
Corp orati on Coun sel

OTHERS:

Jean ne Skog , Exec utive Dire ctor, Maui
Econ omic Deve lopm ent Boar d
Clau dia Shay , Self- Help Hous ing corp orati on
of Hawa ii
Dan Omer , Chie f Oper ating Offi cer, Hana Ranc h
Len Capp e
Stac ey Moni z, Exec utive Dire ctor, Women
Help ing Women
Jo-A nn Rida o, Loka hi Paci fic
Patt i Cadi z
Moan i Whit tle-W agne r, Ka Aka Hula 0 Hala uaola
Hoku lani Holt -Pad illa, Ka Aka Hula 0
Hala uaola
Clif f Pali Ahue , Ka Aka Hula 0 Hala uaola
Alan Cadiz
Hugh stot t
victo r Reye s, Maui Econ omic Oppo rtuni ty, Inc.
Terr yl Venc l
Glad ys Bais a

12
13
14
15

16
17
18
19
20
21
22

23
24
25

2

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2 090

BF 4/27/04

3

sandy Baz
Rene Umberger
Lani Correa
Tom Blackburn Rodriguez
Additional attendees (6)

1

2
3

PRESS:

Ilima Loomis, The Maui New

6

ITEM NO.1:

FISCAL YEAR 2005 BUDGET (C.C.03-265)

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

5

(Gavel.)

This meeting shall come to order.

8

This is the 27th of April, 2004.

This is the

9

Council's Committee on Budget and finance.

We are

10

currently reviewing the Fiscal Year 2005 budget

11

request.

12

operations review, Members, we shall take up public

13

testimony.

Before we continue our first round of

14

Public testimony for those wishing to testify

15

when your name is called, please come forward to the

16

podium.

17

testimony, at which time the staff will notify you

18

of the three-minute mark and you will conclude

19

within one minute.

20

You have three minutes to give your

At this time, including all Members, either

21

put your cell phones or pagers on silent, vibrate

22

mode or on off.

23

interruptions.

24

this morning is Jeanne Skog.

25

Chair does not tolerate
Saying that, first person to testify

••• BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY •••
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4

MS. SKOG:

Good morning, Chair.
I am

Good morning, Members.

2

I'm Jeanne Skog.

3

Economic Development Board.

4

of all thank you very much for being a part of

5

growing really basically the third leg in our

6

arsenal of industries for our economy.

7

very much appreciated over the years and it is

8

definitely working.

Pres~dent

and CEO of the Maui

And I wanted to first

It's been

I wanted to concentrate my remarks today

9

10

about

11

information from Councilmember Tavares about the two

12

pieces that make up the increase that we are looking

13

for.

14

Come Home Program.

15

Project East part and I want to focus on the

16

Kamaaina Come Home part in my comments today.

17

around the -- the request for more

One is Project East and one is the Kamaaina
We would definitely maintain the

One of the primary goals of the -- this high

18

tech industry was to provide rewarding options and

19

jobs and to stem the brain-drain.

20

definitely happening.

21

The companies are projecting anywhere from 5 to 10

22

percent growth over the next two years.

23

definitely doing their part.

24

to keep up with that growth and help them put

25

kamaaina into those positions as -- as much as

Number one it is

It is definitely growing.

They are

And it's our part now
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1

possible.

2

because the kamaaina tend to stay.

3

come back.

4

It makes tremendous business sense
They want to

I -- I can't help when there was discussion

5

yesterday about what a wonderful place this is to

6

live and so forth, our kids know this.

7

They go back

they go to the mainland for school and they want

8

to come back right away.

When I went to the

9

mainland for school, I didn't want to come back

10

right away.

11

world.

12

there, they know what they've got here, and they

13

want to come back.

14

driving it.

15

I wanted to continue to explore the

They've done a lot of exploration.

They go

So that is part of what's

Kamaaina Come Home addresses that brain-drain

16

part of it.

17

to deal with the kamaaina thing.

18

Job Fair, which was -- we held the second one last

19

year, we placed 20 people out of that.

20

those were kamaaina.

21

We've had efforts in a number of ways
The High Tech Maui

Twelve 'of

And among those 12, one of them was Noe

22

Nishimura who was the Lahainaluna School

23

valedictorian of '98.

24

In other efforts, Nathan Bond, some of you heard him

25

testify, he went to school on the mainland, really

Textron

Textron hired him.
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1

wanted to come back, he contacted us, and we just

2

ushered him through the process and he got hired by

3

the Super computing Center.

4

another one.

5

from Maui.

6

engineering coming up and she wants to come back to

7

Maui.

8

well.

Stephanie Shin is

She graduated about four years ago
She's got a degree in electrical

So we're going to help her with placement as

So we've got these efforts going on.

9

What

10

we're after here is building an infrastructure and

11

system so that the effort is ongoing and it's

12

formal.

13

go to the source.

14

to the cities, going to the campuses where there's

15

concentrations of kamaaina to make them aware that

16

there are some real opportunities here.

So what we're proposing to do is basically
We're still talking about going

High tech is not just some, you know, second

17
18

tier kind of operation going on.

19

class.

20

professional goals in order to come to Maui and live

21

where they want to be.

22

MR. TAGUCHI:

23

MS. SKOG:

It is world

They don't have to give up their

Three minutes.

So it leaves coming up with systems that

24

provide the access to this kamaaina and then help us

25

maintain that access all the way through to
RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 4/27/04

7

1

placement and matching, which is an important piece

2

of it.
One last comment.

3

We're talking about

4

drawing people back to come and work here, but

5

there's the other part that they're going to come

6

here and live here, which means they're going to

7

contribute to our community in ways that only

8

someone that is from here can contribute.
And that's not to denigrate anyone who's not

9

10

from here originally.

But we all know that when

11

you're from -- you come back to your home, you bring

12

to it and contribute back to the community in a

13

different way.

14

place.

You come from a little bit different

And, you know, I think that's the other

15

16

important part of it.

17

to our economy, but they're also going to contribute

18

to the social fabric in our community in a very

19

special way.
So thank you very much.

20
21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any questions?

Thank you for your testimony this morning.
Questions, Members?

22
23

They're going to contribute

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes.

24

Jeanne.

25

$10,000 in your request.

Ms. Tavares?

Thank you for being here,

As it's shown, there is a reduction of
What does that translate
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2

8

to as far as your program?
MS. SKOG:

It would -- it would cut -- it would cut back

3

on the outreach.

4

there are seven -- I'm sorry.

5

efforts up with our efforts to go to exhibit at

6

conferences that are proven targets for the kind of

7

tech activity that is going on here.

We are pulling these

Some of those cities also -- have also high

8

9

We have determined there are --

concentrations of kamaaina in them, for instance,

10

San Diego, LA, San Francisco, and so forth.

So

11

while we were there, we were going to visit campuses

12

and

13

there.

that would help draw the kamaaina

In kind of evaluating the situation, we would

14
15

probably cut out Seattle and Oregon.

16

high concentrations of, for instance, engineering

17

students and so forth, but we'd just have to cut the

18

reach --

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

MS. SKOG:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

24
25

Okay.

They both have

Thank you.

if we did that.
Thank you, Chair.

Any other questions for Ms. Skog this

morning, Members?
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Mr. Nishiki.

This Kamaaina Come Back, is that the

first time you're actually going and doing this type
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9

of action?

2

MS. SKOG:

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

5

No, it's not.

And--

Give me a statistic that you've done

and what you've got as far as fruits.
MS. SKOG:

What we've done in the past is we've partnered

6

with the State and the other EDBs at a couple of

7

efforts on the mainland.

8

it can draw.

9

similar to what I've heard from the Visitors Bureau.

10

We kind of get lost if we go amass with the other --

11

with the -- with the State in doing these Kamaaina

12

efforts.

13

because our needs are very specialized.

So we know that it can

We -- what we feel -- it's kind of

We think we need to be more targeted

So we've learned from those past efforts, and

14
15

what we want to do is do more targeted high tech

16

Maui kamaaina efforts on the mainland.

17

have some -- some past efforts to go by and we know

18

that through those efforts by maintaining contact,

19

we can help make the matches happen.

20

create it in a more systematic way.

21
22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So we -- we

But we want to

Give me an idea of how many actual

jobs are out there as we speak.

23

MS. SKOG:

How many

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

MS. SKOG:

In high tech --

Oh, how many
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

MS. SKOG:

on Maui.

There -- our estimate is there's over 1,000

3

jobs in high tech now and that number is growing.

4

For instance, Boeing just was awarded a competitive

5

contract, and right after that that's going to mean

6

15 jobs.

7

to ramp up very quickly.

They're -- they're actually already trying

8

So when these things happen, they -- they

9

just need to -- to be able to go, and they would

10

very much love there to be an inventory of kamaaina

11

that they can tap into.

12

got to make deadlines.

13

have that inventory ready as much as possible to

14

make those matches happen.

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17
18

But fundamentally, theY've
So we need to have -- to

Mr. Nishiki?
The high tech companies that you work

with here on Maui, are they cooperating with you?
MS. SKOG:

Oh, absolutely, yes.

In fact, they really look

19

to us to help them with the community interface,

20

whether it's in work force or just interacting with

21

the community in a more -- with -- with more

22

corporate social responsibility, if you will.

23

work very, very closely with them.

24
25

It helps that we're right next door.

So we

But we

tap them all the time for efforts, whether it's for
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1

internships or job shadowing or whatever the case

2

may be.

3

there, I have to say.

It's

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

it's a really good community out

Thank you.

Any other questions for Ms. Skog this

6

morning, Members?

7

for your testimony.

8

MS. SKOG:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

MS. SHAY:

Seeing none, thank you very much

Thank you very much.
Next we have Claudia Shay.

Mr. Chair and Members of the Council Budget and

11

Finance Committee, Claudia Shay, I'm the Executive

12

Director of the Self-Help Housing corporation of

13

Hawaii, and I appreciate the support of the request

14

for the $225,000 for the engineering cost for the

15

Hana Affordable Housing Program in Hana.

16

The Self-Help Housing corporation as the

17

developer, as a nonprofit developer, would be

18

receiving the $225,000 and the costs are for the

19

engineer.

20

testimony.

21

be included in that, and it's for the surveying,

22

drainage studies -- studies, erosion control

23

studies, the archaeological study, environmental

24

assessment.

25

the Hana Self-Help Housing Project.

The contract is attached to our
It delineates all the costs that would

So totally just engineering cost for
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The costs are high.

1

It's raw land and no

2

surveying and any engineering studies have been done

3

yet.

4

engineering studies for any future development of

5

the area.

6

And we'll be able to use some of these

Self-Help Housing Corporation has designed a

7

52-lot self-help project with the 15 acres that Hana

8

Ranch is donating to the project.

9

already recruited 120 families from Hana.

And Self-Help has

10

interviewed about 78 of these families.

11

providing them with financial counseling.

12

We've
We're now

Of course, the need for affordable housing in

13

Hana is dire.

14

some of whom live in tents, families who do not have

15

proper toilet facilities, 20 families -- 20 people

16

in -- in a single-family house.

17

severe shortage of -- of housing in Hana.

18

will be the first opportunity for affordable housing

19

in 25 years in that area.

20

We are now interviewing families,

So it's a severe,
And this

We haven't been able to raise the money

21

through Federal grants or other sources of funding

22

as of yet.

23

Federal money, you have to clear the environmental

24

assessment first.

25

indicated an interest in the project such as Hana

Mainly because in order to get the

And other private donors who have
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1

Hotel are waiting for other seed money to go in

2

first and then they'd be willing to match it.

3

So the Council's contribution for the

4

engineering is really critical.

5

progress with the project at all until we get the

6

basic engineering done first.

7

design a preliminary subdivision map, and then go

8

ahead with more specific planning for the project,

9

and then be able to raise money for the project.

12

Then we can do

And I'd be happy to entertain any questions.

10

11

We really can't

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you very much for your testimony.

Questions?

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

16

Yeah.

Mr. Pontanilla.

Good morning.

Thank you, Chair.
You mentioned that you still

17

need to do your EA in regards to this particular

18

project?

19

MS. SHAY:

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

21

22

Yes.
And in order for you to do

that, what you're going to require?
MS. SHAY:

Well, that's part of what the $225,000 would

23

pay for is the environmental assessment.

24

in order to start the whole process, you have to do

25

your topographical map, you have to do all your
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1

surveying, your topographical map.

2

into your civil engineering, all of your erosion

3

control, your drainage control studies.

4

basis for your preliminary, you know, subdivision

5

map, and that's the time when the environmental

6

assessment would start.

7

be included in the $225,000.

That's the

So all of those costs would

Once we have that, we can get a preliminary

8

9

You have to get

subdivision map design.

Then we can do a more

10

specific design for the whole project, and it'd be

11

easier to raise money to eventually pay for the

12

infrastructure and so forth.

13

the basic engineering cost.

14

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

This is just really

Fine.

So that

15

particular firm that you're going to be hiring, I

16

guess, will do basically the

17

the first step is in regards to the process.

18

then from there --

19

MS. SHAY:

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

21

MS. SHAY:

the -- I -- I guess
And

Yes.
-- you'll go ahead and

That's really the key.

The key is the basic

22

engineering, the environmental assessment, clearing

23

the environmental assessment, then you can go get

24

other Federal money and other funds.

25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.
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MS. SHAY:

2

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

MS. SHAY:

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

MS. SHAY:

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

That's really the key.
Thank you.

Mr. Nishiki?
Your name is Claudia?

Yes, sir.
Your last name is Shay?

S-H-A-Y, yes, sir.
Thank you.

This initial seed

money --

10

MS. SHAY:

Yes.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

MS. SHAY:

No.

is for an EA.

It's for an -- it's for engineering, and

13

I've attached the engineering contract to my

14

testimony.

15

provide you with copies.

16

engineering contract, was supposed to be attached to

17

my testimony.

18

it delineates specifically all the costs as to what

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And it's from otomo Engineering, and

okay.

I -- I may be the only one

without it.

22

MS. SHAY:

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

MS. SHAY:

25

And the contract, the

what that is for.

19
20

If you didn't receive that, I can

Oh, I -So I'm operating in the blind.

I'll -- I'll provide you with a copy.

provide you with a copy.
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16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

And -- and the reason I -- I

2

say this is because if this 225 is initial and you

3

are saying that the land is virgin

4

MS. SHAY:

Yeah.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

and I think I heard you also

6

preface by saying that the land is, I don't know if

7

you said it, is -- will need more work, how much

8

more of seed money or whatever will you then come

9

and ask the County for?

10

MS. SHAY:

Well, the money that we're requesting right now

11

is the $225,000.

12

For this particular project for developing the

13

52-lot Self-Help Housing project on the 15 acres, we

14

don't need any other engineering funds and we don't

15

need to come back to the Council for any other

16

funds.

17

That's for the engineering cost.

That'll take care of this project.
What I was saying is that it's going to do a

18

lot of the basic engineering studies for surveying

19

the drainage, the flood control and so forth, which

20

will help design for the future increments of any

21

other affordable housing on the rest of the 100

22

acres that the ranch is donating to the community.

23

But for the 15 acres itself, the $225,000 is

24

adequate for the costs that are affiliated with the

25

engineering for that -- for that project.
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1

that's pretty much delineated on

2

information that she'll pass out to you.

3

that it covers the archaeological study, the civil

4

engineering, the drainage study, the environmental

5

assessment and so forth.

6

this 15 acres.

on the
It shows

That's all covered for

And it's really critical to this project.

7
8

really can't go forward.

9

fund-raising and written to private foundation

10

sources, and they have been remiss until I get

11

started with the engineering.

12

engineering costs are really critical.

I

I've already done a lot of

That's why these

Once I get these engineering costs, then I

13

14

can go in and get other matching contributions.

15

once I clear the environmental assessment, I can get

16

Federal money for the project.

17
18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And

So this 225 is to deal with 15 acres

only and 52 homesites.

19

MS. SHAY:

Correct.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

There is not a guarantee that you

21

will not be coming back when the other 85 'acres are

22

developed.

23
24
25

MS. SHAY:

I don't have anything to do with the other

85 -VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Oh, you don't.
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MS. SHAY:

-- acres, no.

I am just the recipient of the

2

first 15 acres that Hana Ranch has donated to the

3

community for this project.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

MS. SHAY:

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Maybe you may be able to help me.

Yes, sir.
The 100 acres that you said that has

7

been developed are donated to the community, who is

8

the community, is there a nonprofit group, and who

9

are the individuals --

10

MS. SHAY:

Well, I believe that could be --

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

MS. SHAY:

-- involved?

probably better answered by Hana Ranch.

Dan

13

Omer is here as a representative of the ranch.

14

really just speaking to the initial allocation from

15

this budget for the $225,000 for the engineering for

16

the 15 acres to go to Self-Help Housing Corporation

17

of Hawaii as the nonprofit -- nonprofit developer

18

who would attain the funds and then use that money

19

to pay for all of the consultants, all the

20

engineerings on that, engineering contract.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

MS. SHAY:

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

MS. SHAY:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

I'm done.

I'm

Thank you.

Did you get a copy, Mr. Nishiki?

Okay.

No.

I'll -- I'll provide you a copy.

Anyone else with questions?

Everyone will
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1

have their turn.

2

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

5

SMA area?

Mr. Molina, questions?

Mr. Mateo.

No.

Ms. Johnson?

6

MS. SHAY:

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

MS. SHAY:

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Thanks for coming.

Is this in an

No, I don't think
It's not in an SMA --

Not to my knowledge.

10

MS. SHAY:

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

12

MS. SHAY:

-- area.

Not to my knowledge.

Yes.

Are you applying under 201G?

I'm going to attempt to develop the

13

subdivision as a 201G SUbdivision, but it'll be in

14

conjunction with the County of Maui and we'll take

15

their lead from their engineers as to what we've

16

been exempted from and what we wouldn't be exempted

17

from.

18

I've been a nonprofit developer for 20 years.

19

We've built about 500 houses.

We developed -- all

20

the subdivisions that we've developed, we've

21

developed in conjunction with the respective

22

counties as 201G projects mostly to be exempted from

23

maybe park dedication fee to have that savings,

24

sometimes narrow road widths to save cost, overhead

25

electric, nothing really critical in terms of health
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1

and safety, and for rezoning purposes to save time

2

to make it more affordable to the ultimate consumer.

3
4

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
County's process?
MS. SHAY:

I'll go through the County's process.

6

Chapter 46-15.1.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

9
10

11

So you're going through the

Okay.

Actually

Rather than go through the

State HCDCH.
MS. SHAY:

Not the State process, no.

It would be with

County as the lead agency.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

So the reason that you need

12

the EA then is due to the participation of the

13

County or is it due to the total number of acres

14

that you would be seeking?

15

MS. SHAY:

No.

I also intend to go in for some Self-Help

16

Housing opportunities program money, which HUD is

17

it's under the u.S. Department of HUD, and it's

18

specifically for Self-Help Housing projects for land

19

acquisition and infrastructure costs.

20

get part of that money as a grant for the

21

infrastructure.

22

that kind of money.

23

And you can

And I'll be, you know, going in for

You have to clear the environmental

24

assessment in order to obtain that source of

25

funding.

I have obtained a lot of that money on
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1

other projects.

2

it because I haven't, you know, cleared my

3

environmental assessment yet.

4
5

And at this time I can't apply for

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And -- and then that's

where the trigger under Chapter 343 would come in.

6

MS. SHAY:

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

MS. SHAY:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes, correct.
Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you.
Mr. Kane?

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

MS. SHAY:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

okay.

Good morning.

Good morning.
You've done projects you've stated

201G projects.

14

MS. SHAY:

Correct.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

MS. SHAY:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

MS. SHAY:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

MS. SHAY:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yes.

Similar to this Self-Help?

All Self-Help Housing
In other --

throughout the State.
in other counties here in Hawaii?

Yes, uh-huh.
Have they also provided you with

22

grant monies to do what -- exactly what you're

23

asking us to?

24

MS. SHAY:

Yes.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Can you give us some examples, maybe?
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MS. SHAY:

County of Kauai provided with me -- provided me

2

with more than $1 million for a 23-lot subdivision I

3

built in Hanapepe in Kauai, in which I cleared up

4

the land, brought in a road and a sewer system, and

5

built a 23-lot Self-Help Housing project all for

6

low-income families.

7

They also provided me with more than $1

8

million for a subdivision that I built in Kalaheo,

9

Kauai, a 19-1ot subdivision.

I developed 5 acres

10

raw land and built a 19-1ot Self-Help Housing

11

subdivision all targeted to very low and low-income

12

families.

13

The county of Kauai also provided -- provided

14

me with funds for a 10-lot Self-Help Housing project

15

in Kapaa that was all for very low and low-income

16

families.

17

a half a million dollars for a 41-lot subdivision in

18

Puhi, Kauai.

They've just provided -- provided me with

19

The city and County of Honolulu has given me

20

quite a bit of funds for a 126-lot subdivision that

21

I built out in Ewa on Oahu.

22

201G subdivisions.

23

These have all been

And also I participated -- the County of Maui

24

assisted the Self-Help Housing Corporation in a

25

40-lot subdivision that I built in Kihei, and they
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1

assisted me with clearing the environmental

2

assessment to develop that project, which was all

3

for families below 80 percent of the median income.

4
5

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Your Kapaa 10-lot

Self-Help project, how much money was given to you?
MS. SHAY:

I think that was also about $800,000, if I

7

recall.

8

I have it with me and I can provide it.

9
10

I -- I can give you my performance record.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
appreciate it.

11

MS. SHAY:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

MS. SHAY:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

Yeah.

19

Thank you.

Yes.
Thank you, Chair.

Mr. Carroll, questions?

Anyone else,

questions for the testifier?

17
18

If you can provide that, I'd

When you say ultimate consumer, who is the
ultimate consumer?
MS. SHAY:

The Self-Help family who will build their own

20

house with our technical assistance, and these are

21

families that are 50 percent below the median income

22

and families who are 80 percent below the median

23

income.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

At this time are they all families within

the Hana District?
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1

MS. SHAY:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3
4

Yes, sir.
And is there a type of mortgage or loan

that they're going to pay back?
MS. SHAY:

What I intend to procure is the u.S. Department

5

of Agriculture, Rural Development 502 loans, and

6

this is specifically targeted to families in rural

7

areas who are below 80 percent of the median income.

8

It provides a subsidy on the interest rate.

9

family, for example, who is 50 percent below the

So a

10

median income -- median income will pay a 1 percent

11

interest rate amortized over 33 years.
This kind of money is essential for families

12
13

in Hana.

This is the only way that I'm going to be

14

able to provide, you know, financing that they can

15

afford in Hana because families are pretty low

16

income.

17

about this project.

I've already told the Federal Government

And for the first Hana project that I'm

18
19

doing, I've already reserved the Farmers Home 502

20

loan funds.

21

There's no down payment, and the interest rate is

22

adjusted to the family's income annually so that the

23

mortgage is always affordable to the family's

24

income.

25

for 20 years.

It's an excellent source of financing.

It's very, very excellent.

I've used it
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Couple more things.

How do you propose

2

to minimize speculation on these units once it's

3

built?

4

MS. SHAY:

We have avery rigorous screening process.

5

Initially, we interview the families.

We look at

6

their income, their debts, their credit, and they

7

have to qualify by the lender's criterion.

8

look at their ability to put labor into the project.

9

And as part of that criterion, they would have to

Then we

10

live in the Hana area so that they could easily put

11

that labor, you know, into the project.
We are particularly interested in helping

12
13

low-income families who would not have an

14

opportunity otherwise to be a homeowner, and they

15

have to be first-time homebuyers.

16
17
18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Is there a minimum length of time they need

to occupy the house?
MS. SHAY:

We'll probably work that out with the County as

19

a 201G project.

Most likely there'll be a 10-year

20

buyback and a shared equity appreciation covenant,

21

so that if they sell it back within the first 10

22

years it would be repurchased through a statutory

23

formula.

24

from the County, we would be able to recoup that

25

subsidy upon resale from the families.

And then for whatever funds were gained
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

So things like USDA rural funds for these

2

specific type of projects have -- you've applied and

3

not been able to receive those type of monies?

4

MS. SHAY:

I've always been able to receive U.S.

5

Department of Agriculture 502 funds, as well as

6

their technical assistance grants for about 20

7

years.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

MS. SHAY:

10
11

And that's not allowed for the assessment?

I'm sorry?

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Is that not allowed for your assessment

requirements?

12

MS. SHAY:

13

No.

14

for the families' mortgage financing and for the

15

technical assistance that we'll give the families

16

later on when we're actually teaching them the

17

construction skills in the field.

18
19

The present requirements for the engineering?
It's -- this is -- those monies will be used

CHAIR HOKAMA:

You have no idea what the balance of those

100 acres are for?

20

MS. SHAY:

No, sir.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you very much.

Any other questions

22

for Ms. Shay this morning, Members?

23

your testimony.

24

MS. SHAY:

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you for

Thank you for your support.
Yeah, I got a question.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Excuse me, Ms. Shay.

2

MS. SHAY:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yes.
Mr. Nishiki.

You know, the -- the Chair, I think,

5

is hitting a real concern that I think many of us

6

have when we give out hard-earned taxpayer's

7

money --

8

MS. SHAY:

Yes.

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

-- which is the speculation of

10

someone that could be a first-time homeowner but

11

would use this to stay in and then sell it.

12

you say you're working this with Maui County.

13

MS. SHAY:

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

How

Yes.
Working it out with Maui County.

So

15

in -- in some affordable -- some Self-Help

16

affordable housing projects, is there less of a time

17

when a purchaser or recipient would spend living on

18

that particular piece of property that you say

19

you've had a record of understanding that we're

20

concerned about making sure that someone stays and

21

lives there for a time period --

22

MS. SHAY:

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24
25

Absolutely.
and not, as the Chair said,

speculating.
MS. SHAY:

Absolutely.

That's part of screening the
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1

process.

2

bring it to a screening committee comprised of

3

someone from the community, someone from my board,

4

someone from a bank, and they'll go through all the

5

applicants and look at, you know, their ability to

6

qualify.

7

a first-time homebuyer and that they intend to live

8

in the area indefinitely because we're attempting to

9

assist families who would not be homebuyers

10
11

When we interview the families, we'll

And also part of it will be that they are

otherwise.
Through the 10-year buyback covenant should a

12

family try to sell, the County has the first right

13

to buy back that property.

14

the property is limited to what they initially paid

15

for the property, plus 1 percent per annum and the

16

cost of any improvements.

17

They get almost no profit.

18

County can turn it over and give it to another

19

low-income family.

20

speculation.

21

And what they pay for

So it's very limited.
And in that way, the

So that definitely cuts out the

But of the 36 projects that we've done

22

assisting nearly 500 families, you're going to have

23

practically no turnover because these families put

24

one year of sweat equity into that house with the

25

other families that they're. building as a team.
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1

when you put, you know, you know, more than almost

2

2,000 hours of sweat equity in your house, I mean,

3

not only do you have a lot of pride in it, but it's

4

unlikely that you're going to be giving that up.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I guess the most important concern I

6

have is that the County ultimately is the

7

responsible one to make -- making sure that these

8

homes stay in ownership for 10 years.

9
10

MS. SHAY:

That is correct.

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

It's important that the County have

11

someone here that's monitoring all of these

12

projects.

13

MS. SHAY:

Yeah, that would be in the covenants which

14

would be an exhibit to the deed, the 10-year buyback

15

agreement and the shared equity appreciation

16

agreement.

17

given to the project, then after the 10-year period

18

those subsidies are recaptured upon resale.

19

that is in perpetuity with -- with the land.

20
21

So if there are any other subsidies

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

MS. SHAY:

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

So -- so no one within Maui

County can change the rules.

22

24

Okay.

And

Well, not generally speaking, no.
But can the Housing Director change

the rules?
MS. SHAY:

I don't know about that.

I don't think so.
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

MS. SHAY:

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

5
6

7

Well, have you seen it done?

I haven't seen it done.
Or is it ultimately the Council

that
MS. SHAY:

Well, I know the 10-year buyback, that's

regulated by the -- the legislature.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Mr. Chairman, is it

is it a fact

8

that if this project comes through as she is

9

representing, then the Council will hear this

10
11
12

project?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

If this organization moves it as a 201G

under consideration, it'll come before the Council.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

Not through this Committee, but it will

come before the Council.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

MS. SHAY:

18

Yeah, yeah.

We'll have to do a resolution through the Maui

County Council

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

MS. SHAY:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

MS. SHAY:

23

okay.

Okay.

-- for any exemptions.
Okay.

And I'd be happy to come back at any time for

questions.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

MS. SHAY:

Thank you.

Thank you.
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2

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

morning?
MS. SHAY:

Anything else for Ms. Shay this

Did anyone ask if you did a Maui project?

I've built over 100 houses in Maui.

4

with Maui Land and Pine.

5

Maui Land and Pine right now

6
7

8
9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

In Kapalua

We're also building with

Can you tell us the project name, if you

can recall?
MS. SHAY:

That was the Kapalua Self-Help Housing project

and that was in Honokeana in 1982, I think it was.

10

And I -- I can give you my performance record.

We

11

also built 40 Self-Help units all for families below

12

80 percent of the median income in Kihei.

13

oh, about at least 40 houses up in Waiehu Terrace

14

subdivision with HCDCH, all affordable housing.

We built,

15

And we built 10 houses down in Waiehu Kou

16

with Everett Dowling, Hawaiian Homeland project.

17

built those for $55,000, three-bedroom, two-bedroom

18

houses.

19

$65,000 for a three-bedroom, four-bedroom house.

We

The houses in Kihei we just finished was

20

And currently, we're working with the

21

Department of Hawaiian Homelands to build 17 houses

22

up in the Waiohuli project up in Kula.

23

planning a -- the first Self-Help subdivision in

24

Hana, 14 lots, and we're also working with the

25

County on that SUbdivision.

And we're
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

2

MS. SHAY:

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

MS. SHAY:

Thank you for that response.

Thank you very much.
This is very refreshing.

I would love to have any of you come out to our

5

projects.

6

houses and meet the families.

7

construction is

8

projects.

9

the families are completed.

10
11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

MS. SHAY:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

There's a real sense of community when

Thank you.

Maybe something Chairman

under his subject matter committee,

Members.
MS. SHAY:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes.
Anything else for Ms. Shay this morning?

Thank you very much

18

MS. SHAY:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MS. SHAY:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

MR. OMER:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

MR. OMER:

25

is excellent and beautiful

Yes.

15

17

And the quality of

Pontanilla can consider --

12

14

I'd love to have you come out and see the

Thank you.
-- for being here.

Thank you.
Next we have Dan Omer.

Good morning.
Good morning.

I'm Dan Omer, Chief Operating Officer for Hana

Ranch, and I'm here mainly to ask for your support
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1

of the funding request for the Hana affordable

2

housing project.

3

Ranch is not -- is no longer affiliated with Hotel

4

Hana Maui, often people think that's the case, and

5

that we have no direct business benefit regarding

6

this project.

I'd also like to clarify that Hana

Beyond that, I'm happy to -- to answer any

7
8

questions that you might have for Hana Ranch on this

9

particular matter.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you, Mr. Omer.

So once again, this

11

-- so that we are clear, this request that is under

12

Hana Ranch affordable housing, that is not an

13

accurate description of the project?

14

MR. OMER:

The -- the project is a Self-Help Housing

15

project.

16

Ranch in the project has been -- is three-fold.

17

We've donated the land, we've asked to be able to

18

provide some design input regarding the -- the

19

design of the homes and -- and their layout, and

20

finally, to assist Self-Help Housing in -- in

21

raising funds.

22

latter role of raising funds that I made the -- I

23

made the request for the funds for the benefit of

24

Self-Help Housing.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Hana Ranch has -- the -- the role of Hana

Okay.

It is in regard to the -- to the

Let me ask Members if they have
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questions for Mr. Orner.

2

with you.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

4

Mr. Orner.

5

MR. OMER:

6

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Molina, we'll start

Thank you, Chairman.

Good morning,

Good morning.
Just for the Committee's

7

information, about how much land was donated and

8

what's the appraised value of the land that was

9

donated?

10

MR. OMER:

You know, I -- I don't have an appraised value,

11

I'm sorry.

The -- the ranch partners have dedicated

12

100 acres for current needs and future needs for

13

affordable housing for the community.

14

we think that this will be sufficient to satisfy the

15

needs for several generations within the community.

16

We have specifically donated. 15 of those 100 acres

17

to Self-Help Housing, who will be the first

18

developer of -- of the -- of the initial project.

19

In the future as need becomes apparent, we

We hope and

20

will then donate the next 15-acre increment and

21

continue to do so.

22

going to occur over generations, not just in the

23

next few years.

24

this first phase, if we still haven't filled the --

25

the void that -- that is so radical in -- in Hana,

Again, we think that this is

But if there's a need at the end of
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1

there's such a need right now, then we'll go ahead

2

with the second phase.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

And regarding the, I guess,

4

the design input, what type of designs are you -- I

5

guess from the Hana Ranch perspective are you

6

recommending?

7

MR. OMER:

We've made no recommendations at this point.

8

It probably will be more reviewing what -- what

9

works for Claudia's program and just having the

10

right to make comment, really, more than anything

11

else.

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

Thank you, Mr. Omer.

Thank

you, Chairman.

14

17

okay.

Mr. Mateo?

No questions.

Ms. Johnson.

Ms. Tavares.

Mr. Kane?

Mr. Carroll?

Mr. Pontanilla?

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Mr. Omer, the Mayor

19

representative was here last week and I asked a

20

specific question in regards to the location.

21

MR. OMER:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23
24
25

Yes.
Where is this 15 or the 100

acres located in Hana?
MR. OMER:

Again, I think that it's been provided.

describe it, it's in the Niumalu area of Hana.
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1

directly mauka of the County Services Building and

2

the fire station.

3

pasture land , and it's sloping land that goes up the

4

hill.

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

6

MR. OMER:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI;

9

10

It's currently pasture land after

Okay.

Thank you.

Uh-huh.
Mr. Nishiki?

Dan, who is the fee owner now that

you've made this 100-acre donation to?

MR. OMER;

Hana Ranch is the owner of the 100 acres.

We

11

are -- we have dedicated, we have indicated that we

12

will -- we are setting aside that 100 acres for

13

affordable housing as needed.

14

acres that Claudia will be developing, and that land

15

will be given outright to her organization.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

The first phase is 15

So you've not -- despite that you say

17

that this 100 acres you've given for affordable,

18

you've really not given the property to anybody.

19

MR. OMER:

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

MR. OMER:

No.

And it's misstated to -- to say that we have

22

given.

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

MR. OMER:

25

You still remain the owner.

We have -Oh, okay.

We have dedicated 100 acres for this purpose to

be given in 15-acre increments as needed.
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

MR. OMER:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

MR. OMER:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Are you -- are you able to tell us what the

And at this time it's just fallow acreage?

We run cattle on it.

MR. OMER:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It's part of the ranch.

Oh, you're still utilizing --

Yes.
active agriculture?
Are you or the Self-Help agency going to come

12

in and ask for a residential zoning?

14

MR. OMER:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

No.

It's ag, ag land.

10

16

Any other questions, Mr. Nishiki?

current zoning of -- of those lands that you're --

6

13

Okay.

That's a -- Hana Ranch is, not -Okay.

will this assist your employee

housing also?
MR. OMER:

It will assist the community, but the -- the

18

ranch employs about five people.

19

do not own homes and they are very interested in it.

20

Probably the chief beneficiary will be the two

21

largest employers, the county and the Hotel Hana

22

Maui.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Two of those five

Regarding the hotel, Mr. Omer, I just need

24

to understand.

There is no financial or business

25

relationship with the hotel anymore, it's a separate
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entity onto itself?
MR. OMER:

Entirely separate.

In -- in January of 2001,

3

Hana Ranch Partners purchased all the assets of Hana

4

Ranch.

5

Hotels purchased the assets of the Hotel Hana Maui.

6

They're two entirely separate businesses with no

7

affiliation.

8

it's natural that people are not clear on that.

9

In August of that year, Passport Hotel --

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

It's the first time in 50 years.

So

Well, thank you for your response.
Would you know and maybe we -- we need to

11

bring back Ms. Shay, but would you know if the

12

request is just for the 15 acres or for the 100-acre

13

parcel assessment?

14

MR. OMER:

I'm sorry?

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MR. OMER:

Is the assessment --

The

the 225 is just -- well, Claudia perhaps

17

should answer, but as I understand it is just for

18

the 15.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20
21

Thank you.

Any other questions for

Mr. Omer this morning?
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah.

Mr. Nishiki?
And -- and maybe I don't

22

understand the corporate world, but I would still

23

ask this question

24

MR. OMER:

Sure.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

-- because I know that you may get
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1

breaks here and there because of how you're handling

2

this project.

3

Ranch to see 100 acres developed into affordable

4

housing, why would you not want to donate this land

5

to the County of Maui for us to develop and find

6

developers?

7

wouldn't you make that donation to the County of

8

Maui?

9

MR. OMER:

If it was the true intent of Hana

If that were the true intent, why

I suppose the partnership didn't see the need

10

for that.

11

provide this land as needed in 15-acre increments.

12

We -- we have given our word that we will

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, I guess -- I guess in Hana and

13

it doesn't mean that you won't be around, but in

14

Hana we've seen quite a few people come and go.

15

MR. OMER:

Absolutely.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And that's the reason why.

17

Personally, no matter what people say the action

18

means more to me, and then that's why I say why

19

would you not give the land to Maui County.

20

way we know we've got this land.

21

go, but we've got land that we can use for

22

affordable housing and work with Claudia Shay or

23

whomever else we see as being responsible developers

24

that would want to do it.

25

question I lay to you, Dan.

That

You can come and

I guess that's the
And -- and you may not
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have an answer, but it's where I come from.
MR. OMER:

All right.

I -- I think the partnership did

3

not see the need.

4

your concerns and there may be a response.

5
6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah.

And -- and nothing against

anybody.

7

MR. OMER:

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

I can certainly share with them

No, I understand.
My -- my whole -- my whole deal is a

lot of people see Maui as a commodity where they can

10

cling and make some money, you know, when they see

11

the aina, the land.

12

people here that say that we want to give this land

13

for affordable housing, then I guess I'd take it the

14

next step and go, okay, give them to us.

15

MR. OMER:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

MR. OMER:

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And -- and if there are noble

I'll share that.
Okay.

Thank you.

Sure.
And I guess why I'm being so -- well,

19

not even aggressive, is because we

20

leaders and hopefully we're trying to do something

21

rather than just lip service, we're trying to do

22

something.

23

what is one aspect of creating affordable housing is

24

getting land.

25

MR. OMER:

Yes.

we know as

So this is one way of at least getting

Well, in a similar matter --
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

MR. OMER:

Yeah.

-- the partnership is not just paying lip

3

service.

4

we're proceeding with this.

5
6

This has happened in the past.

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

MR. OMER:

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

MR. OMER:

11

Excuse me for my harshness,

but it's just my --

7

10

Yeah.

We're

No, no.
straight out way in which I speak.

That's fine.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I appreciate it.

Thank you, Mr. Nishiki.

Any other

questions for Mr. Omer this morning?
Let me just ask you couple of final

12
13

questions, Mr. Omer, since we -- we are aware of how

14

others have done things in other areas of this

15

County.

16

in -- in the near future around the lands that is

17

being asked for this project?

18

MR. OMER:

Does the partners have developmental plans

No, they don't.

with the exception of across

19

the street where in conversation with the County to

20

possibly donate two acres of land for the expansion

21

of Paani Mai Park and there's a request from

22

nonprofit Ohana Makamae for some property in that

23

same area.

24

plans in that area.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Aside from that, we have no development

So will there be commercial development or
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1

other business activities?

2

you could share with us at this time?

3

MR. OMER:

Not -- not -- not that

Well, there are none at this time.

I -- I

4

wouldn't want to represent that there would never be

5

because I -- I just can't say that.

6

time we've never had the discussion and we have no

7

plans at this time.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

But at this

Well, I -- I think part of the

9

questions that the Committee asked is, first of all,

10

we're interested where the land is being considered.

11

MR. OMER:

Yes.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And also, that this assist the hotel, the

13

community, or -- or the partnership, a type of

14

primary or secondary benefit because if this is

15

going to move forward, then the urge to do things

16

adjacent or surrounding this area becomes more of a

17

-- you know, the possibilities --

18

MR. OMER:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. OMER:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

23

Yes.
increase.

Yes.
And so I ask this since I'm aware of how

things happen.
MR. OMER:

And I appreciate the -- the question.

And--

24

and quite honestly, again, we have had no discussion

25

or any -- any plans in that regard.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you, Mr. Omer.

And I would

2

say that it would be helpful if you asked the

3

partnership to help consider some of the comments

4

this morning.

5

assume someone has taken ownership of the property.

6

And if you say dedicated, I think Mr. Nishiki hits a

7

-- a point that we would ask the partnership to

8

consider.

9
10
11

MR. OMER:

All right.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

MR. OMER:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

MR. OMER:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17
18

Because we are well aware of corporate

changes and how quickly

12

16

When we hear the word donate, we

Yes.
it can occur --

Yes.
in various areas, including my district.

Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes, and I can understand because

you want to do this incrementally.

19

MR. OMER:

Yes.

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And because you also have cattle

21

grazing on it.

22

perspective that you want to transition the land

23

over perhaps more slowly.

24
25

So I can understand from a business

One of the options that you might go to the
partners with is the memorandum of understanding or
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1

memorandum of agreement perhaps with the County as

2

opposed to outright just donating the land.

3

way I think it would perhaps address some of

4

Mr. Nishiki's concerns.

5

MR. OMER:

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

That

All right.
And also still give you some

7

degree of control over what period of time this

8

process actually takes place.

9
10

MR. OMER:

All right.

That's a nice suggestion.

Thank

you.

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Thank you, Ms. Johnson.

Anything else?

13

Thank you very much for being here with us this

14

morning, Mr. Omer.

15

MR. OMER:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

18

Thank you.
Next we have Len Cappe, Cappe.

And I'm

sorry if I'm mispronouncing your name.
MR. CAPPE:

Thank you, Chairman Hokoma, Members of the

19

council.

My name is Len Cappe.

I'm the President

20

of the Maui Board Sailing Association.

21

testify on the Parks Department issues.

22

In the fee structure, first, the

I'm here to

23

instructional side of the Parks Department taking

24

over and Bill 34 which is relating to the providing

25

of instruction on our beach parks, if we back up
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1

what we'll find is that early on in the discussion

2

for Bill 34, even section 524 of the current law

3

that's in place, the main consideration the Council

4

had, perhaps the most important thing to them was

5

that the operators of these types of activities

6

would provide liability insurance and waive any

7

liability to the County of Maui.

8
9

This was huge for -- for the County and this
was something we were really interested in trying to

10

make sure we had compliance, 100 percent compliance

11

with this.

12

forward to having happen once Bill 34 goes into

13

effect.

And that's something we're all looking

I also am a great believer that Bill 34 will

14
15

solve many of the problems that we currently are

16

experiencing with the current law.

17

this goes into effect and a little time is given for

18

Bill 34 to take place, for enforcement to take

19

place, I think the vast majority of problems will go

20

away.

And I think once

21

I think to get all of the current permitted

22

people to be happy with permit fees and especially

23

to get the people who are now flying under the radar

24

that don't have permits, that are the problem, that

25

are the culprits, that we want to get rid of, either
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1

get them in compliance or get them out of the

2

business.

3

It would be important at least for the

4

interim period for the beginning, initial stage of

5

this process, to keep the fee structure low so that

6

people will get a permit, which does require that

7

they have that liability insurance, that they

8

indemnify the County of Maui, and we can get the

9

ball rolling in the right direction.
So I'm here to tell you that I think we want

10

11

to keep the fees low.

12

year.

13

percent increase in the fee structure, we make it

14

$500 a year, and we just see how things go at that

15

pace, just to try that out, just to see how it goes.

16

That would be my recommendation.

17

The current fee is $250 a

I would like to recommend we have a 100

I think that we will get compliance with

18

nearly 100 percent of the people right now that are

19

running their business without a permit within a

20

short period of time.

21

months, but in some reasonable amount of time.

22

I think it might take six

Once Bill 34 actually goes into effect, we

23

will see that most people will come into compliance.

24

I am quite convinced, especially if we have a park

25

ranger, somebody who can check permits.

That's
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1

going to be a huge part of making this whole thing

2

work.

3

MR. TAGUCHI:

4

MR. CAPPE:

Three minutes.
I would also like for you to consider that

5

Bill 34 require that we do an EA.

The EA is

6

probably a fine idea, but there is one major problem

7

with doing an EA prior to Bill 34 going into effect.

8

An EA done today will give us a snapshot picture of

9

the problems that we've already identified, the

10

problems we've already solved with Bill 34, and

11

we'll end up with an EA that tells us something we

12

already sort of know.
I would like to recommend that if somehow we

13

14

can wiggle out of doing the EA immediately, let's

15

adopt Bill 34 and get it going and let's have it run

16

for six months or a year, then do an EA, then figure

17

out are there still problems that remain, then we

18

can move forward and amend Bill 34, fix any problems

19

that we didn't address initially, and move forward

20

to get this thing finally going.
The parks are huge to the residents and the

21

22

visitors of Maui County, huge.

Any day just about

23

you go on the weekend to the parks, there are more

24

people

25

MR. TAGUCHI:

Four minutes.
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MR. CAPPE:

-- parked in front of the park on the street

2

than there are in the parking lot.

3

parks as fully as you can.

4

encourage you to do that too.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

this morning.

7

his testimony?

9

I would like to
Thank you very much.

Thank you, Mr. Cappe, for your comments

6

8

Please fund the

Members, questions for Mr. Cappe and

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Ms. Johnson?
Yes, Len, thanks for coming.

The

-- the suggestion you made about the environmental

10

assessment, are you basically taking into

11

consideration the fact that some of the parks when

12

Bill 34 actually takes effect at the end of June

13

will be banned altogether?
And would you suggest eliminating those parks

14
15

or waiting until after the impacts have actually

16

settled down a while and then even evaluating those

17

parks just in general even though there would be no

18

commercial activity?

19

like Launiupoko and Puamana, which were two parks

20

that would be banned under that new ordinance.

21

MR. CAPPE:

I'm thinking specifically of

Well, I think it's a great point, you know.

22

We're going to ban about more than half a dozen

23

parks, Puamana, Launiupoko, Cove Park, part of

24

Kalama Park, Kamaole I, II, and III.

25

Park, Hookipa Beach Park are all banned.

Baldwin Beach
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1

You know, a prudent EA would look at that

2

immediately and determine maybe there's no reason to

3

even go there, reduce the cost.

4

right now at about a quarter million dollars to do

5

an EA for this thing.

6

you may lower the cost, which would be a huge

7

bonus.

8

impact at all, we've done a good job, we've cleared

9

these guys out, they don't exist anymore, they are

It's estimated

You eliminate those parks,

And in fact if it turned out there is no

10

gone, then -- then why would you do an EA for those

11

purposes.

12
13
14

So I think giving this time make sense
because those changes will occur for sure.

I'm very

-- I'm -- I'm a strong believer that what we have

15

to do is come up with the strongest and harshest

16

fines and penalties for anyone who's caught without

17

a permit.

18

I'm a real firm believer in that.

I believe that the harshest and strongest

19

penalties you can set for somebody who operates

20

without a permit is the only way to go.

21

equipment immediately, fine them as much as you can,

22

and we're going to get rid of these guys.

23

don't think that will take too long.

24
25

Confiscate

And I

I -- I really believe as soon as you do it
once to the first guy, boy, the word is going to get
RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(80S) 524-2090

50

BF 4/27/04

1

out.

I don't think anybody's going to want to go

2

set up shop the next day in a beach park illegally.

3

After you do it one time, the word will be out.

4

think you're going to see the -- the whole thing

5

clean up very quickly.
I -- I really feel that way. I feel very

6

7

strongly that would happen.

8

twice.

9

think.

10

I

You may have to do it

You wouldn't have to do it much, I don't

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

with -- with regard, again, to the

11

EA, if you look at, let's say, the people that are

12

just regular users, you know, the local families

13

that come, as well as the visitors, do you believe

14

it is important, though, to manage the resource,

15

which I consider parks a resource, do believe it's

16

important, though, to have that kind of feedback to

17

actually look at that perspective?
You know, so even apart from your industry,

18
19

to just look at managing the resource overall for

20

the benefit of everyone, do you believe that the EA

21

still has merit in those areas even though it would

22

cost us money to do it?

23

MR. CAPPE:

Well, I don't -- I think we all know the

24

answer.

I mean, we can pay for the study.

25

anybody sitting here, anybody who goes to the beach
RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

I think

BF 4/27/04

51

1

parks can tell you, we don't have enough parking, we

2

don't have enough beach parks.

3

something we have to spend a ton of money to figure

4

out.

5

improving the existing park structure that we have.

This is not

I'd prefer to see the money be spent on

But if we were to do an EA and it were to

6

7

uncover these things and make it something that, you

8

know, raise the -- the level of importance to how we

9

budget for these things and that we, you know,

10

improve the park system, then I'd be all for it.

11

I -- I think there's a fear amongst some of

12

the operators that the EA, because it's so closely

13

tied to Bill 34, their worry is that there'll be a

14

connection that the fee structure has to pay for an

15

EA.

16

And I think that's a big problem for the guys.
These mostly -- these guys, and I'm not an

17

instructor.

I don't have a school.

18

-- I'm really an outsider looking in on this.

19

been a part of it for about 25 years now.

20

concerned that their fees are going to be somehow

21

held to a level of funding an EA, which is an

22

expensive proposition.

And

I'm not -- I'm
I've

They're

and that isn't fair.

23

If we walk away with an EA that tells us,

24

hey, you know, this is where the greatest use in

25

parks is, this is where we are really lacking,
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1

here's where we should fund, here's where we should

2

improve, and this is good for the entire community,

3

the local residents'who go to these parks where

4

there may be no commercial activity, it'll be a huge

5

bonus to learn these things and prioritize

6

accordingly.

7

I think that would be a great thing.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

okay.

And -- and just for your

8

own information too, I tend to agree that it

9

shouldn't be paid for entirely by the industry

10

because there are many other people that are going

11

there that are also having an impact.

12

MR. CAPPE:

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

14

Sure.
I

can understand that.

-- I

Thank you for coming and sharing your thoughts.

15

MR. CAPPE:

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

21

So--

Thank you.
Thank you, Len.

Mr. Mateo?
No.

Mr. Molina.
Yeah, Chairman.

Good morning, Len.

Len, so I -- I'm just

22

trying to get clarification.

You're saying in

23

essence that the proposed higher fee will actually

24

discourage people from becoming legal, and the

25

recommendation that you're making, the $500 fee,
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1

that will probably more likely bring more people

2

into compliance.
Now the current fee is $200.

3

And I hear

4

you're pretty

5

ground as far as this industry goes.

6

you've been hearing, I mean, are people still coming

7

into compliance even at the -- the current fee which

8

is $200?

9

determine if you're saying at $500 you're going to

you know, you keep your ear to the
From what

I mean, because I'm -- I'm trying to

10

get more people to comply.

11

-- trying to get into compliance right now with the

12

fee being at 200?

13

MR. CAPPE:

But are they complying

Well, that's a great question.

I think there

14

the sentiment is we have to raise the fee and 250 or

15

200 is unrealistic and much too low.

16

to me that everybody in the industry, they've had a

17

few industry meetings I've attended, says that's

18

fine, we can agree to that, what's a fair increase,

19

well, how about 100 percent.

20

$500 that way.

21

And it seems

And they came up with

The other problem with getting people who are

22

not in compliance in compliance is related to the

23

fact that currently the County Code 524 doesn't have

24

any penalty at all if you're not permitted and

25

there's no -- there's no appeals process.
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1

So it's my understanding that Corporation

2

Counsel has advised the Police Department, don't

3

bother going out there and finding any guys who

4

don't have a permit because there's no point,

5

there's nothing we can do.

6

there's nothing that we can do to prosecute.

7

There's no penalty or nothing related to not

8

complying.

9

Once we find them,

So once we can get Bill 34 under our belt and

10

get it in place and we do have now penalties and we

11

have the appeals process in Bill 34 and I think

12

really keeping the fee structure somewhat

13

reasonable, if say, for example, 500 bucks for the

14

permit, we've given everybody a really fair

15

opportunity to become compliant with the law.

16

And we've given them a big threat, you know,

17

there's a carrot on a stick now more than ever to

18

say this shouldn't make it difficult for you to want

19

to do it.

20

these guys that don't have a permit now are going to

21

continue to try to skirt the system.

22

probably don't have liability insurance, and they

23

probably don't do a lot of other things that the

24

guys doing it properly are doing.

25

Otherwise, I think there's some fear that

And they

And so I -- I think if our focus is let's try
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1

to get as close to 100 percent compliance, I'd like

2

to see us put everything we can at it to try to make

3

it go that route at least for an interim period.

4

least for a start-up period, let's see how it goes.

5

Let's try to make it fair and reasonable to these

6

guys.

7
8

9
10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

Thank you.

At

Thank you,

Mr. Chair.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Nishiki?

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Good morning, Len.

I just did a

11

quick calculation if I were a lazy commercial

12

operator, a lazy one.

13

percent of the time that I live here in Maui.

14

know what people are getting in regards to what you

15

charge for diving lessons, surfing lessons, the

16

gamut.

17

days out of 365 and I divided that by $500, you know

18

what my -- what you'd be charging me for the use of

19

that County park is?

20

I only want to do work 50
And I

If I were a lazy operator and I worked 180

Three dollars, $3 a day.

I just happen to rent property in Honokawai

21

and I pay $8,000 a month, okay?

So I give you a

22

lazy guy and I charge you at $500 a year and you

23

you pay $3.

24

give credit to my kupuna, Uncle Harry Mitchell, and

25

what he told me and why I listen to you today and

But you know something, and I want to
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you go, oh, an EA is not necessary.

2

You know what he told me, he said, Wayne, you

3

know, every time we're just talking about housing

4

over here, how people live in tents on the land,

5

okay, and now we're trying to get this for our

6

people.

7

ocean where all these people are giving surf

8

lessons, diving lessons, kayak lessons, the gamut.

I'm talking about the fish that live in the

And I cannot tell you what Uncle Harry taught

9
10

me.

He said, you know what, that's why I consider

11

this EA important, when they go out there, they

12

don't know nothing about the ocean.

13

with their rubber shoes or Whatever, and you know

14

the poor fish that is right there living in the

15

reef, he -- he comes home one day, you know what,

16

his home, his home that he lives in gets crumpled by

17

one big 225-pound man from Washington DC, one step

18

on the damn reef.

19

plundered.

They go there

And the damn environment's been

And we get this when we see surfing lessons

20

I see it all the time.

And I

21

given on

22

know when I used to go pick limu and stuff like

23

that.

24

quickly somebody -- and -- and it could -- could be

25

somebody that's doing it for recreational or

Gone, the reef section, gone.

That's how
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1

somebody that's doing it for recreational and making

2

money has no concern about this.
This is why I feel an EA is necessary.

3

We

4

need to know the carrying capacity of our parks.

5

You know what, we pay millions of dollars to buy

6

parks with taxpayers' money, millions.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Nishiki --

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Nishiki

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

13

Plenty.

Yeah.

-- if I may, if you have a question for

Mr. Cappe -VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Got it.

And so my question to

14

you is, you are saying that we don't need an EA, but

15

why the Committee was concerned about it was we're

16

concerned about carrying capacity.

17

community uses that park for parking, whatever, but

18

not only that, outside.

Whether the

You don't think that -- you live here now.

19

20

You're not -- you don't just come and you go.

21

live here now.

22

you concerned about the environment of that ocean

23

for your child?

24

haven't you?

25

MR. CAPPE:

You're a resident of Maui.

Aren't

I think you've had a baby too,

Two grandkids.
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

You got grandkids now?

Are you

2

concerned about what you leave for the residents and

3

your future generations here?

4
5

6
7

MR. CAPPE:

Oh, absolutely.

Wayne.

I

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

No, no, no, I'm not.

I -- I

because you said -- you said you don't want an EA.

8

MR. CAPPE:

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

You're singing to the choir,

MR. CAPPE:

No, let me clarify that.
Go ahead.

I was asking for an EA to be delayed until

11

Bill 34 is in effect.

12

lessons specifically at Launiupoko, Puamana, Cove

13

Park, Kalama Park, Kamaole I, II, and III, Baldwin

14

Beach Park, and Hookipa Beach Park.

15

The -- the

Bill 34 outlaws surfing

the question that Jo Anne

16

raised was should we do the EA in those parks even

17

if we ban the activities there.

18

point, but there's no question the impact is going

19

to be reduced hopefully to zero by surf schools in

20

those beach parks.

21

we do an EA today, we're doing an EA -- a snapshot

22

picture of a law that's just about to be phased out,

23

524, and replaced with Bill 34.

And it's a great

And I'm only suggesting that if

24

If we wait until Bill 34 goes into effect,

25

given a little time, six months, maybe a year, so
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1

that the new rules are actually really in place,

2

enforced, and people are in compliance with the new

3

bill, now we get a picture of the use, overuse,

4

abuse, all the problems that you're suggesting, but

5

we get them with the bill that we took 2 1/2 years

6

to come up with, which I really feel is great stuff.

7

I think this is going to fix not everything, but a

8

lot of problems.

9

And -- and believe me, when Wayne, when you

10

tell me about somebody crushing the reef with rubber

11

shoes, you are singing to the choir.

12

agree with you more.

13

love the ocean here, and I don't like seeing those

14

things one bit.

15

I couldn't

I'm an ocean man as you are, I

Now there is going to be a way in which we

16

can possibly really minimize those -- those effects.

17

I think an EA will expose them, and I think

18

administrative rules in the Parks Department can

19

take those issues that you have suggested, and

20

there's probably more that we haven't even uncovered

21

here today, and specifically say these things are

22

prohibited, if you're caught doing these things,

23

your -- your permit's jerked.

24

harsh penalties for people who abuse the privilege

25

to use our parks for commercial activity, no

I

--

I'm in favor of
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ques tion.

2

For the most part the peop le that I see as

3

bein g real ly quite okay in my opin ion are the guys

4

who teach lesso ns in the wate r, they real ly only
use

5

the park to ingre ss and egre ss the ocea n.

6

of the park is real ly almo st noth ing at all.

7

are uses wher e real ly the impa ct on othe r user s
in

8

the wate r has -- has very littl e effe ct on othe r

9

peop le.

Thei r use
Ther e

Ther e are not alwa ys that -- that case , but

10

in some spec ific uses , thei r impa ct is real ly quite

11

low.

12

13

14
15

16

To me and -- and mayb e I don' t unde rstan d the
spor ts so well , when I see -CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Capp e, I think you answ ered the

ques tion.
VICE-CHAIR NISH IKI:

Yeah , I -- I think -- Lenn y, the --

17

the othe r conc ern I have is, you were talki ng abou
t

18

park s that we'v e elim inate d comm ercia l.

19

-- I'm conc erned abou t and I'll ask you this , you

20

don' t think that wher e we are now goin g to allow

21

comm ercia l acti vitie s at our park s, wher e we are

22

goin g to allow comm ercia l acti vitie s, you don' t

23

think that there shou ld be a study to show the

24

carry ing capa city and the caus e for conc ern of that

25

envir onme nt at the park s wher e we'r e goin g to have

I'm -- I'm
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1

legitimate operators that pay their fee, should we

2

not be concerned about that environment and the

3

carrying capacity of that park that we are now going

4

to allow legal people to pay -- that pay for their

5

licensing?

6

MR. CAPPE:

Well, I -- I agree.

That's why I think the

will really show the picture.

That

7

delay will

8

will paint the clearest picture of where the use

9

really ends up after the rules go into the effect.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

If we give out licenses before an

11

environmental assessment, how would we know what the

12

true capacity of that park is?

13

Department know that we should only allow one person

14

to have a license at that park if we don't know what

15

that impact will be?

16

MR. CAPPE:

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

How would the Parks

Uh-huh.
Parking, usage of that park?

You

18

know, that's what many people are concerned about

19

now that we're going to lose our park to the

20

commercial people.

21

MR. CAPPE:

It's a good point.

22

I think

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I -- I think you're right.

We will not have a debate.

This is a

24

testimony on rates and fees of the Fiscal Year 2005

25

budget.
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

4

Yeah.

So if you have a question on the testimony,

Mr. Nishiki
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, that's why I asked and you

5

don't think an EA should be done on the parks where

6

we are going to allow the legal operators.

7

MR. CAPPE:

I -- I agree we should have an EA done.

I

8

think it should be done after Bill 34 goes into

9

effect because so many parks have been illuminated,

10

and I believe there'll be compliance in a short time

11

and we won't have anybody instructing in those

12

parks.
Now the debate can go on about having an EA

13
14

in those parks even without commercial activity just

15

to see what is the use of these various parks, you

16

know, how much should they be expanded or changed in

17

some way to accommodate the resident population that

18

comes there every weekend.

19

things to discover.

Those would be important

But I do think by eliminating activity

20

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I think you answered the question.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

And -- and -- and finally,

23

because I'll cut

I'll cut through the chase

24

because I -- I'm

I'm really alarmed at what we're

25

-- we're doing, about to do, you don't think that
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1

pay -- do you think that paying $3 a day as a lazy

2

commercial operator is giving away the house?

3

MR. CAPPE:

Well, it all depends, Wayne.

If the purpose

4

is to try to find out if there's some profit center

5

for the County of Maui with regards to permits and

6

fees, I -- I haven't looked at it that way.
What I did look at was, you know, recent

7
8

yesterday we met with the Parks and Recreation

9

Department, and we had a wide range of estimates on

10

how many people are out of compliance with the

11

current law, how many are operating right now,

12

typically it's surf schools, that don't have

13

permits.

14

is where we ended up.

And the estimate is that it's about 50/50

There's 50 permitted people right now in Maui

15
16

county operating in these instructional areas.

17

they estimated there might be about 50 without.

18

-- and that -- that is something that we want to

19

either eliminate those 50 or bring them into

20

compliance.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

Thank you.

MR. CAPPE:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And

I'm done.

Other questions for Mr. Cappe this morning?

Thank you very much for your testimony.

24

So

Thank you.
stacey Moniz.
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MS. MONIZ:

Good morning, Chair, Members of the Council,

2

Budget and Finance committee.

3

you're getting now the budget for the -- oh , let me

4

back up.

5

I handed out or maybe

First of all, I wanted to thank you very much

6

for considering Women Helping Women as a line item

7

this year for $140,000.

8

budget for that $140,000, and I wanted to be

9

available to answer any questions.

That's why I brought the

And it may be

10

that you might need time to check this out and I

11

come back later to answer any questions.

12

But just a couple things I wanted to mention

13

very briefly is that most of the money is for core

14

shelter, personnel staff expenses, and bringing my

15

half-time Lanai staff to a full-time position.

16

I also included the goals and objectives that I

17

projected in my GRC application just to give you an

18

idea of what it is we do with that money and let you

19

know that for this current year we have already

20

surpassed our current goals and objectives.

21

over 70 percent of our goals and objectives we've

22

already met and we're only three quarters of the

23

year done.

24

and have already surpassed them.

25

And

For

So we are certainly meeting our goals

So I just want to keep it brief.

I think
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1

you've all seen me plenty enough.

2

any questions, like I said, I'm happy after you have

3

a chance to check it out to come back maybe this

4

afternoon or I don't know.
Thank you.

5

So if you have

Thank you so much.

I wanted to

6

express my thanks on behalf of my staff and my board

7

of directors as well.

8
9

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

budget breakdown.

MS. MONIZ:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

MS. MONIZ:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

Members, any questions for Ms. Moniz this

morning?

14

16

I think this will help the

Members in their decision-making.

11

13

Thank you, Ms. Moniz, and thank you for the

Seeing none, thank you very much --

Thank you.
for your presence this morning.

Jo-Ann

Ridao.
MS. RIDAO:

Good morning, Chair and Council people.

My

18

expert on the Market Center, I'm here to tell you,

19

is on the mainland being trained how to run a

20

business incubator.

21

It's my understanding, however, that the

22

Council had a couple of questions on our budget

23

request.

24

to, one, it was the grease trap.

25

our construction budget.

And in particular, I think it was relating
That figure is in

It's not in the request.
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1

The other question, I guess, was relating to

2

collaborating with Maui Economic opportunities Small

3

Business Program, and definitely we will be working

4

with them very closely.

5

fast-track .training for us, as well as providing

6

funding through their sources for small business

7

start-ups.

8

probably be funded through Lokahi Small Business

9

Program.

12
13

And then as people graduate, they will

Was there anymore questions regarding our

10
11

They will be doing their

request?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you for that testimony, Ms. Ridao.

Questions for our testifier?

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

MS. RIDAO:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Mr. Kane?

Good morning, Ms. Ridao.

Good morning.
One of my questions I had last night

17

is, are we to anticipate any recurring cost or

18

recurring request to come forward and to continue

19

funding the Wailuku Business Center?

20

time around it's for kitchen equipment, which is the

21

request from Member Tavares for $102,300.

22

MS. RIDAO:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

25

I know this

No, we will
Is there any intention to come

forward for other requests?
MS. RIDAO:

No, we will not be coming back for additional
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1

request.

2

that the -- the project will be self-sufficient

3

within 18 months, 18 to 24 months.

4

way we'll be doing that is from the rents collected

5

and the income generated from the kitchen.

6

As Alexa shared with you, we anticipate

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And -- and the

And so it's going to be tied into the

7

rents collected.

8

going to go towards just operating expenses,

9

replacement of -- of equipment, things of that

10

nature?

11

MS. RIDAO:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

MS. RIDAO:

14

Correct.
Okay.

The -- the income generating -- generated from

that building and program

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

MS. RIDAO:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

MS. RIDAO:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22

coming --

Yes.

-- will be specifically for that program.
Thank you, Jo-Ann.

Yes.
Thank you, Chair.

Thank you.

23

MS. RIDAO:

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

25

The income from the kitchen is

Ms. Johnson?

Yes, thanks so much, Jo Anne, for

You're welcome.
-- and giving us the information.

And one of the -- the reason that I had asked the
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1

question just so you understand is that when I went

2

over your materials there was no specific mention of

3

MEO, and then it was, I gather, looked at kind of as

4

a training ground for some of the people that would

5

be going into the industry

6

MS. RIDAO:

Correct.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

you know, in establishing your

8

own businesses.

9

the write Program?

10

MS. RIDAO:

But will you also be working with

You know, I'm not particularly familiar with

11

that program.

However, you know, if you're a

12

nonprofit, it's always your intent to collaborate

13

because there's -- I mean, no man is an island, you

14

know.

We got to -- we got to work together.
We have -- our intention is to collaborate

15
16

and to work with what is out there.

We're not going

17

to develop new programs for the center.

18

instance, we'll be working with the Workforce

19

Development people from the Labor Department through

20

that -- through our -- our business incubator

21

center.

For

I think the only difference, it'll be more

22
23

collaborated and maybe more managed at the center,

24

whereas, you know, now MEO is at MEO, Lokahi is at

25

Lokahi.

We will be working together.

We'll be
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1

sending people to MEO.

2

people to Lokahi.
And -- and with this knew, what is it called,

3

4

5
6

7

MEO, as we do now, sends

what was it?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

It's -- I think it's resort

industry training
MS. RIDAO:

Resort industry -- definitely.

The reason

8

being when we started researching the need for this

9

center, one of the things, and I'm sure you read it

10

in the paper daily, the need for service industry

11

personnel.

12

many of these people have not -- don't come into the

13

industry properly trained.

14

being able to do that, to assist with service

15

industry training especially in the area of food

16

service and retail service.

17

The problem for -- with that is that

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And we see our center as

And I really appreciate that

18

because last night Mr. Regan, Dan Regan, also shared

19

with me that, oh, yes, they were going to be

20

partnering.

21

MS. RIDAO:

Yeah.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

I didn't find.

24

again.

25

MS. RIDAO:

That was one of the things that
I looked through the literature

Uh-huh.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I really appreciate you coming to

2

clarify that, and I look forward to seeing this

3

really be a collaboration.

4

MS. RIDAO:

Well, it's -- it's important for us -- for you

5

to have all the information you need to make a

6

decision, yeah.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

MS. RIDAO:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

Thanks so much.

Any other questions for Ms. Ridao this

morning?

10

Great.

seeing none, thank you very much

Thank you.
for being here.

till 10: 45.

We shall take a recess

(Gavel. )

10:31 a.m.

13

RECESS:

14

RECONVENE:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10:49 a.m.

(Gavel.)

16

order.

17

Umberger.

Let us bring this meeting back to

Next person to testify is Rene or Rene

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Rene.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MS. CADIZ, FROM THE AUDIENCE:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

MS. CADIZ:

Rene Umberger, I'm sorry.

Thank you.

She had to leave.

Patti Cadiz?

Thank you, Chairman.
I'm Patti Cadiz.

Thank you Council

23

Members.

I work with Hawaiian

24

Sailboarding Techniques, my husband's company that

25

he's had for 20 years.

I'm here to testify on the
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1

Parks Department and the budget fees concerning

2

ocean rec permits.

3

The -- the working group as you've seen us up

4

here many times, we've worked really hard to try to

5

find out what the Parks Department needs, find out

6

how we can partner with the Parks Department, find

7

out every way we can to make the park experience

8

best for our visitor and resident alike.

9

I think there's a pretty big distinction to

10

be made between operators that get a couple sponge

11

boards and show up at the beach, lay them out, and

12

try to solicit some business, and operators that

13

live completely within the law, operating under a

14

commercial permit, buying a liability insurance,

15

paying the workers' comp insurance, paying income

16

taxes, state and Federal, paying social security

17

taxes to employees, all the things that we do.

18

can tell you it adds up to a lot more than $3 a day.

I

19

Our little business is subject to so many

20

factors like weather, like tourism fluctuations.

21

would be surprised if we actually use the park even

22

200 days a year.

23

day.

24

any lessons.

25

our little business.

I

Today -- yesterday it rained all

I had 10 people on the schedule.

We didn't do

And today we're here trying to defend
We probably won't do anymore
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lessons today.

2

You know, January we probably did this many

3

all of the month.

But then hopefully, June, July,

4

and August will come along and maybe we'll get 10

5

weeks in a row where it's windy, and we'll -- we'll

6

make it a viable business again.

7

charged up and we'll say, yeah, we're going to keep

8

going, we're going to keep trying.

And we'll be all

So in our case, every fee increase -- every

9

10

fee increase is felt and it's painful.

But we are

11

willing to do all we can.

12

double the fee, let's go from 250 to 500, show that

13

we really want to be a part of the system.

14

really looking forward to partnering with the new

15

Parks ranger and helping make the park even better.

Like Lenny said, let's

I'm

I mean, we already do a lot of things that

16
17

are beneficial to Parks Department and the residents

18

and the visitors.

19

the morning, we pick up the trash, we clean up after

20

the farrow cats.

21

washing their taxis down there for a while.

22

called the Parks Department and said you probably

23

don't want him to do that, do you, with the County

24

water.

25

actually are adding benefit.

We're down there first ones in

If we -- I saw the taxi drivers
I

You know, this -- we're not just taking.
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In windsurfing, it's a very difficult sport

1

2

to teach.

It's very customer intensive.

In other

3

words, it takes a really -- you got to have one

4

instructor on each student.

It's not big groups.

,

5

It'S not high impa'ct.
So I guess my point is, the fee should strike

6

7

a balance, strike a balance with impact, strike a

8

balance with what the vendor can truly afford to

9

come up with.

And if you ask too much, we'll just

10

give up.

We'll go away and that service won't be

11

available to the tourist.
And you can advertise all you want to bring

12
13

them here, and they'll go to Aruba because they need

14

lessons, they want lessons.

15

guaranteeing there isn't going to be somebody

16

standing behind us because there's not too many

17

people that understand it better than my husband,

18

and certainly not anybody that worked any harder

19

than he does.

20

MR. TAGUCHI:

21

MS. CADIZ:

22

MR. CADIZ, FROM THE AUDIENCE:

23

MS. CADIZ:

And if we give up, I'm

Three minutes.
Okay.

Okay.

I have to talk about -I'll do it.

I also hope that you can think about

24

the EA process.

I mean, the EA is -- I'm sure it's

25

going to bring a lot of value to the understanding
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1

of what's needed and what the Parks can support.

2

The -- the thinking that the operators are the only

3

ones that are causing impact at the park is -- is

4

not complete.

5

benefit from the parks, not just the commercial

6

operators.

There are plenty of people who

Please try to separate the renegade operators

7

8

from the viable operators.

9

those guys.
mistakes.

10
11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Don't punish us for

Minimum entry fee, maximum fine for
Well, thank you.

Any questions?

Thank you for your testimony.

Members,

12

questions for Ms. Cadiz on her testimony this

13

morning?

14

?:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No.
Thank you very much for being here.

16

Whittle-Wagner.

17

Moani.

18

MS. WHITTLE-WAGNER:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MS. WHITTLE-WAGNER:

Moani, I'm sorry.

Aloha.

Moana

I said Moana,

Good morning

Good morning_
-- Council Chair, council Members.

21

I'm Moani Whittle-Wagner and with me today I have

22

Hokulani Holt-Padilla and Cliff Pali Abue.

23

here for Halauaola.

24

questions -- more importantly, we want to thank you

25

for considering our proposal for this world hula

We're

And basically, if you have any
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1

conference that will take place here on Maui in July

2

of 2005.
May I invite them up in case -- so we can

3

4

5
6

all, if you have questions, we can all
CHAIR HOKAMA:

It's all going to count under one testifier

three minutes.

7

MS. WHITTLE-WAGNER:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

MS. WHITTLE-WAGNER:

If you want to speak -Yes.

-- individually, that's fine.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

okay.

Okay.

We'll let Hoku come up.

This is Hokulani Holt-Padilla.

Aloha, I'm Hokulani Holt-Padilla and I

12

am going to be speaking for this particular amount

13

of time, and the others are here to answer any

14

questions you may have.

15

very much for your consideration of our $50,000

16

request for Ka 'Aka Hula '0 Halauaola 2005, the

17

world conference on hula.

We're here to thank you

We have had a great deal of support from the

18

19

Administration, from the Council, and have taken all

20

of your suggestions and your ideas and have

21

contacted the people that you have suggested that we

22

do.

23

of our marketing outreach and our planning, and it

24

will be expended prior to the conference on the

25

things that will be needed for the conference.

We certainly will be using this money for all
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If you have any particular questions for us,

1

2

3
4

we are certainly here to welcome them.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

MR. AHUE:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8
9

Mr. Ahue, do you have anything you

wish to say?

5

7

Mahalo.

Mahalo.

No.
Okay.

Thank you.

our testifiers this morning?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes.

Members, questions for
Ms. Tavares?

Thank you for being here to

kind of help us see from your side of it what maze

10

you went through to -- to secure funding.

11

you explain to us where you went to first and then

12

second --

13

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

So could

Uh-huh.
third?

And -- and it is ongoing, yeah?

Our first request went to the Office of

16

17

Hawaiian Affairs.

18

for pre-conference training from Office of Hawaiian

19

Affairs.

20

Foundation.

21

third came to you, the $50,000 from the county of

22

Maui.

23

We received the $25,000 request

Our second request went to Cooke
They have not made a decision yet.

Our

We will be at the end of the week submitting

24

another one to Fred Baldwin Foundation.

25

deadline is May 1st.

Their

So we will have that sent out.
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1

We also anticipate as these deadlines come up for

2

the various foundations that we will meet those.

3

will also be applying to the National Endowment of

4

the Arts.

5

summertime, as well as the Hawaii Tourism Authority,

6

which also does not come up until August.

7

apply in August, they let us know in october and

8

then the money is available in January.

We

That does not come up until the

When we

9

So for our planning purposes, we need to have

10

places that we can do immediately and get the return

11

immediately.

12

places that we have and will be seeking.

13
14

So that is on a partial list of the

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Hokulani, regarding your

contacts with the county of Maui --

15

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

Okay.

Uh-huh.
you went to the Office of

Economic Development first.

18

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

Correct.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

And the HTA --

Actually, the first first, we went to

21

the Mayor.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

Okay.

First first
Okay.

-- we went to the Mayor.

Second first,
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we went to Office of Economic Development.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

And they told you that HTA

funds were not available at this time?
MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

No.

They said that they would

5

recommend that we seek the HTA money for the '05

6

year.

7

this year.

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

10
11

She did not say there was none available for

Okay.

I didn't

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I didn't know to ask her.

All right.

Then after that, then

you went to Human Concerns --

12

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

Then I came to

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

-- on the culture and arts grant.

-- to see each of the chairpersons -Uh-huh.

-- committee Members, rather, and then

17

got recommendations to go to Department of Human

18

Concerns.

19

a face-to-face meeting, but we did have telephone

20

conversations.

Moani made that contact.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

MS. WHITTLE-WAGNER:

Okay.

We did not have

And the result was?

She supplied me with the grants for

23

this year, as well as the grant applications for

24

this year, as well as next year.

25

suggested that we apply for it next year versus any

However, she
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1

funding that may be available for the balance of

2

this year.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

Okay.

So you have those

applications --

5

MS. WHITTLE-WAGNER:

Yes, I do.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

with you.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Mr. Pontanilla, questions?

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

No questions at this time.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Nishiki.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Hokulani
Yes.
where -- where is this going to be

13

held, and who are you expecting to come, and how

14

many are you expecting to come, and are you charging

15

any fee?

16

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

Yes.

Okay.

Who -- where?

The three

17

learning sites will be the Maui Arts and Cultural

18

Center, Maui community College, and the War Memorial

19

Gym complex.

20

and we are capping it at 3,000.

21

we can handle 3,000.

22

conference.

23

additional days, we're going to cap that at 500

24

people.

25

Okay.

We expect to have about 2,500 people
We reasonably think

And this is for the one-week

For the pre-conference of 2 1/2

That's the where and the who.
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1

that we expect to have come here is worldwide.

2

first conference held in 2001 in Hilo had nine

3

countries that participated, all the way from

4

Germany to Japan, down to Aoturoa, as well as

5

Canada, Mexico, and of course several of the states

6

of the Continental U.S. and all of Hawaii.

7

world conference.

8

participants.

It is a

That year we had close to 1,000

This year we expect at least double.

What was the other question?

9

Our

Fees.

We

10

expect the -- the fees to be $325 for the week,

11

which will include all of their conference materials

12

and lunch every day, any transportation to and from

13

various excursions that will be planned.

14

early registration fee.

15

registration fee.

And we have reduced rate for

16

kupuna and keiki.

That is the full -- full rate

17

fee.

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

375 is the after early

Did you plan the one in Hilo?
I was part of the planning committee,

yes.

21

24

325 is the

You were part of the planning.
Uh-huh.
Okay.

So you've got some background

on what occurred there.
MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

Uh-huh.
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

What was the budget there and what is

the budget here?
MS. HOLT-PADILLA:
$700,000.

The budget here is approximately
The budget there was almost 1 million.

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So the $1 million you hope to capture

by the attendees fee, apparently.
MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

We -- we hope that much of the -- the

conference fees will cover the conference itself.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:
MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

Okay.
That includes approximately 200

11

presenters per day that will be here doing classes

12

and -- because we have to find places for 2,500

13

people to be.

14

presenters a day that will need to be accommodated

15

as well.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So there will be approximately 200

In the Hilo
Conference.
-- affair
Uh-huh.
-- did County government give you any

21

money or did any -- where -- where was your money

22

got as far as County, State, Tourism Authority, the

23

gamut, Maui Visitors Bureau?

24
25

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

Okay.

In Hilo most of the money came

from foundations and from other nonprofit
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1

organizations that provide this kind of money.

2

Jabote Foundation, which is on the mainland, as well

3

as the various smaller foundations here in Hawaii.

4

The county of Hawaii island did not give as
t~me.

5

much as was hoped at that current

A lot of

6

the give came from the community itself, came from

7

the travel industry within their community, it came

8

from other nonprofits within the community.

9

University of Hawaii Hilo campus and the Hilo

The

10

community College gave a great deal of support to

11

the conference.

12
13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So what you are asking from Maui

County is a flat 50,000?

14

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Correct.

We do not

And is that
I'm sorry.
Is that going to be matched by any

18

other authority or the State or anyone that you so

19

far have asked for money?

20

funds?

21

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

Is there any matching

There will be matching funds.

There

22

will be matching funds and we anticipate that it

23

comes from HTA.

24

of Hawaiian Affairs.

25

for 25,000, and our request to Fred Baldwin will be

We already have 25,000 from Office
Our request to Cooke is also
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So we do expect in

1

10,000.

2

the 50,000 will be matched.

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

in no short term that

A lot of these foundations that you

4

ask money from, is it contingent on you getting any

5

money from county government?

6

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

No.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No?

okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Molina?

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No.

Mr. Mateo.

Ms. Johnson?

Have you also, Hoku, approached

12

A&B?

13

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

15

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

16

list.

17

other question, Wayne, I'm sorry.

18

We will.
Okay.

We will approach -- they're also on the

We did have -- I forgot to -- to answer your

We also have had conversations with Maui

19

Visitors Bureau and we do have a -- a verbal

20

commitment from them to support this in -- in

21

various different ways.

22

marketing, as well as actual materials for the

23

conference itself.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Among them would be with

The -- the other question too that

I had is because, you know, obviously all these
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1

people are going to be staying in separate rooms,

2

you know, so are you going to be able to accommodate

3

with that many people here at one time?

4

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

Yeah.

We are working with a conference

5

company that is organizing block room contracts with

6

various hotels.

7

contracts that will total approximately 600 rooms in

8

the Kihei-Wailea area.

9

what we call alternative housing, which are things

We already have block room

We will also be offering

10

like home-stay, gyms, church halls, et cetera, that

11

will be our alternative housing.

12

season for Maui County the end of JUlY, and so the

13

negotiations for contract is heavily being done,

14

yeah.

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes, it is peak

I -- I really appreciate that

16

because I know other people have tried to get, you

17

know, accommodations, and as more is -- more and

18

more are converted to timeshare --

19

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

21

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

Uh-huh, it's more and more difficult.
it's getting harder and harder.

Yeah.
Thank you very much, Hoku.

Mr. Kane?

Thank you.

Last night I asked a

question regarding the funding and we were informed
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1

and I can't recall who that -- and Ms.

2

Whittle-Wagner just acknowledged that, that the

3

monies for a particular program is showing available

4

and we had some funds there that are still there but

5

it was requested that you consider coming back for

6

the next cycle, which is the 'OS --

7

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

Right now, uh-huh, uh-huh.
-- cycle.

So my -- my concern is, I

guess, the immediacy of the need of the money.

10

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

Uh-huh.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And is that something that if you

12

could get it this year versus next fiscal year

13

starting in July, does that have any role in how you

14

folks are able to keep this ball rolling?

15

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

I think because the -- and

and I'm

16

talking off the top of my head, I think considering

17

that the

18

of July, I think that is a sufficient amount of time

19

for us to prepare.

20

this day, this fiscal year that we have all the

21

documentation that we need for the

22

be ready in the timely manner that it demands.

23

the new '05 would kick in the beginning

My concern would have been for

the grant to

So I -- I'm not sure because I'm not sure

24

what this grant requires.

25

can answer that.

So I -- I'm not sure if I

But I would certainly know that by
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1

July we will have whatever documentation that you

2

need ready.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

As far as the release of funds, if

4

you folks, I guess, fit the parameters of the grant,

5

did they give you any indications as far as when

6

that money would actually become available?

7

Although July 1st is the first day of the fiscal

8

year --

9

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Right.
-- that doesn't necessarily mean -Right.
-- that the money is going to -- the

check's going to be ready for you so to speak --

13

14

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, I do not have any
-- on July 1st.
-- any indication of that at all, no.
okay.

That's something

okay.

18

That -- that's something that you may want to follow

19

up on and --

20

~S.

HOLT-PADILLA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Uh-huh.
-- and stay on top of because

22

sometimes money that's programmed to start in July

23

doesn't come available till September, October,

24

November --

25

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

compromises what you folks --

3

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

-- December, which I think

What we need to do.
are trying to do.
Yes.
So I suggest you look at that.
Thank you.
Thank you.

Mr. Carroll?

Anything else, Members, for

either Ms. Holt-Padilla or Mr. Ahue or Ms. --

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Chair.

Mr. Nishiki?
Charmaine was nice enough to give me

14

what you sent to Council Members.

15

Inc.

16

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

Yes.
And then the Lalakea Foundation and

Edith Kanakaole Foundation.

19

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

This Kauahea,

Yes.
These are, what, all 501(C}3?
Correct.
And obviously these foundations put

out are in Hilo.

24

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yes.
Was it a financial success?
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MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

Yes.

Well, we came out in the black.

2

We didn't have too much buffer.

3

fact, Maui is starting with zero.

4

not -- no buffer we had.

5

black and we did not owe people money.

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

okay.

As a matter of
That's how much

But we did come out in the

Obviously, the -- I don't know

7

what these foundations were formed to promote, but

8

obviously if you're going to put this much work into

9

something like this, that's all my concern is, you

10

know.

11

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

12

It's like
All three foundations have similar,

though there are differences

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

Uh-huh.
-- have similar requirements and that

15

is we are all in there for Hawaiian culture and

16

education.

17

that they also address, but all three organizations

18

are for that.

19

Some have -- have specific other areas

All three organizations have a long history

20

of being 501(C)3S.

They were just not formed for

21

the 2001 Ka 'Aka Hula '0 Halauaola.

22

been in existence from the eighties or the nineties.

23

So they have also history of acquiring other funding

24

from organizations and government in order to

25

fulfill their responsibilities to their various

Many of us have
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foundations.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

morning?

Seeing none, thank you very much --

MS. HOLT-PADILLA:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8
9

I'm done.

Any other questions for our testifiers this

5

7

Thank you, Hokulani.

Thank you.
for being here this morning.

Cadiz?
MR. CADIZ:

Thank you, Council Members.

Chairman.

My name is Alan Cadiz.

Thank you,
I represent

10

Hawaiian Sailboarding Techniques.

11

on two items and I'll try and be quick.

12

Alan

I want to speak

One is the ocean rec budget for permits on

13

I believe that the -- the fee should be fair and

14

reasonable.

15

fair as an interim.

16

chances to

17

understand.

18

I believe a 100 percent increase is
There's going to be more

to change that in the future, I

I want to point out that even though you
you know, make a comparison that

19

might compare

20

it's just a few dollars a day to run it, that

21

according to 5.24 and the new 34 that in order to

22

get a permit you have to have a place of business to

23

do business.

24

doesn't come cheap.

25

And that retail space in Kahului

Second, I need to have liability insurance
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that names the County $1 million policy.

2

find an A-rated company in the

3

months of trying after -- after my previous operator

4

dropped out because of the risk associated with kite

5

surfing.

6

under the same sort of group, user group.

7

a very small percentage of kite surfing.

8

diversification of our business.

9

me almost $10,000.

u.s.

And to

took me three

They've got kite surfing and windsurfing
Now we do
It's a

That policy cost

So just before I set foot on the beach, I've

10
11

got to do the retail and the insurance to meet 5.24.

12

The 250 is token.

13

administrative, the paperwork.

14

$50.

15

for the paperwork.

16

for the use of the park.

The 250 is for the
That was originally

It was raised 500 percent to cover the cost
It was never meant to be $250

17

I realize you're looking at that now as an

18

opportunity to get money to run the new needs for

19

parks, but that should be addressed separately.

20

I believe that that will have an opportunity to do

21

that.

22

of other expenses.

23

It's not just the permit fee.

And

There's a lot

And when you run a legitimate business like

24

mine, at the end of the year there's not much

25

leftover, you know.

And that $250, 500, 2,500,
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1

whatever it is, really comes out of my pocket and

2

out of my children's pocket.

3

The other thing I want to talk about in

4

respect to my children and I don't know if this is

5

the time, but the -- the speed hump program, there's

6

a additional 100 grand set aside for that.

7

on Waipua street, which runs parallel to Hana

8

Highway.

9

people shortcut through Lower Spreckelsville.

I live

And when traffic backs up to stable Road,
They

10

turn off on Aukapa by the senior center, they race

11

up Makahiki.

12

pretty high on that street.

13

I mean, race.

They can get up to

There's no speed bumps.

It's pretty wide.

14

There's no parking on that street.

A neighbor said

15

they can get up to 100 on that street, you know,

16

facetiously, but they can get going real fast.

17

faster they go, the more cars they cut.

18

onto Nohe, and then they race up Waipua

19

on three days a week, the cars race through there

20

and parade through there nonstop.

21

character of our neighborhood.

The

They tUrn
street~

And

It's changed the

22

The speed bumps have helped and I think that

23

speed bumps on Makahiki would be a big improvement.

24

I think that it's actually been approved, but it's

25

not up for a couple years.

I'd like to ask that
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1

that be expedited, or at least that money, I think,

2

would be well spent because to put the value of --

3

we need the speed bumps.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Anything else, Mr. Cadiz?

5

MR. CADIZ:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Questions?
Questions for the testifier?
Yes, Alan.

Ms. Johnson?

with regard to the

8

speed bumps, have you spoken to the police about

9

people cutting through and doing just what you're

10

11

describing?
MR. CADIZ:

Numerous times.

I've called not 911 because

12

it's not really an emergency, but I've called the

13

other ones and it's the same people that answer the

14

phone.

15

be bothered.

16

the police come out to make a report.

17

And a lot of times it seems like they can't
Twice they've had -- I've requested

The first time the police officer came and

18

while he stood there people sped by.

19

was prior to the speed bumps.

20

speed bumps, they go burning by.

21

have to talk to Traffics Division.

22

Division.

23

really doesn't start until 4:30.

24
25

I think that

But even with the
He said that you'd
I call Traffics

They go home at 4:30, and the traffic

So I did actually call and the police officer
came and he set up a speed trap.

And he gave, I
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1

don't know, a dozen speeding tickets and he -- he

2

talked to a lot of people about cutting through.

3

think it made a difference.

I

But there's still people doing it all the

4

5

time, and it's -- it's really -- when you -- you see

6

it and you look up and they're gone.

7

fast they're going through.

8

small children.

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

It

That's how

and I have two

One's learning to ride her bike.
The -- the other, you know, the

10

other thing that I wanted to find out too is that

11

did you talk to them about maybe having any

12

recommendations for modification of our county

13

ordinances so that that kind of action where you

14

come through a neighborhood for the purpose of, I

15

guess, getting a few spaces ahead in line, that

16

that's something that's illegal, did you -- did you

17

ever talk to them about that?

18

MR. CADIZ:

It's not -- it's not illegal to drive through

19

the neighborhood, you know.

20

don't speed, but it's a parade.

21

bumper sometimes people coming through.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And a lot of people
Literally bumper to

But -- but what I guess I'm saying

23

is that for the purpose of just moving ahead in

24

traffic, they didn't say that there was any

25

prohibition on that.
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MR. CADIZ:

I don't -- I don't think so.

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

3

MR. CADIZ:

Okay, okay.

And -- and I don't really have any say about

4

that.

It's the people that come through at 40 and

5

50 miles an hour, and they do even with the speed

6

bumps.

7

you just hover over them.

8

there are speed bumps on Makahiki, it would deter

9

people a little bit.

You get those things at a certain speed and

10

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

11

MR. CADIZ:

12

okay.

And of course the long-term goal of an

alternate route to Haiku is -- would be ideal.

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

14

MR. CADIZ:

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

18

But I believe if -- if

Thanks very much, Alan.

Thank you.
I appreciate it.

Mr. Molina?

Thanks, Chairman.

Good morning, Alan.

Just for your

19

information, we did have that -- that concern was

20

brought up, I think, in one of our meetings

21

discussing the traffic in Paia.

22

recall, Mr. Chairman, I think the police that were

23

here that day and they had recommended signage.

24

So I'm going to go check with the Public

25

We can -- if you

Works Department to see what the status is.
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1

believe the officer said that I guess it would help

2

them if there was additional signage posted and then

3

they can, I guess, create maybe a stiffer fine or

4

something, you know, to --

5

MR. CADIZ:

6

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

7

8
9

There is -- I'm sorry.
-- to -- to, I guess, help deter

people from speeding in the neighborhood.
MR. CADIZ:

Couple ideas.

There is one sign that says

local traffic as you enter Waipua street.

The other

10

thought was maybe lowering the speed limit to 10

11

miles an hour.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

okay.

I'll go follow up with the.

13

department for you, Alan, and get a response for you

14

and the, I guess, the Spreckelsville Association as

15

well.

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you, Chairman.

16

MR. CADIZ:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I -- I already know how much surfing

21

lessons cost.

So I know that when an operator told

22

me he can make that annual amount in one day, I'm

23

just curious, what do you guys charge, four-day

24

lesson couple hundred dollars?

25

MR. CADIZ:

Thank you.
Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Cadiz.

Question.

Mr. Nishiki?

We provide a variety of -- of lessons, but our
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1

-- our general flat fee private lesson or group

2

lesson with the equipment for an entry level,

3

without the equipment for advance level is $79.

4

you know, please don't compare me to surf schools

5

because --

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

No, no, no, I -- I didn't, I didn't.

7

I just asked you how much do you charge for a

8

four-day lesson.

9

MR. CADIZ:

And

A four-day package rate I charge 279.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

MR. CADIZ:

Okay.

Thank you.

And it -- you have to look, it's like any

12

budget.

You can look at the County budget and say

13

it's millions of dollars.

14

You know, I ask myself at the end of the year where

15

does it all go.

Where does it all go?

I'm a legitimate business operator and I have

16
17

huge overhead.

And I'll tell you, Wayne, every year

18

I ask myself is it worth it.

19

instructors has a second job.

20

and its pulled me through this winter.

21

wouldn't be doing this.

22

passion.

23

helping people.

Everyone of my
I have a second job
without it I

It's a life-style.

It's a

A lot of my pay is gratification for

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

Any other questions for Mr. Cadiz?
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you very much for your presence this morning.

2

MR. CADIZ:

Thank you.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Hugh Scott or Hugh -- excuse me if I

4

mispronounce your name.

5

MR. STOTT, FROM THE AUDIENCE:

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

MR. STOTT:

9

That's close enough.

Hugh stott.

Hugh stott.

Hugh stott.

I have a small ocean recreation

business like Alan, a little bit smaller, and we

10

teach mostly on the North Shore and predominantly

11

windsurfing.

12

addressing funding for the Parks and Rec Department

13

and the fees.

14

which I imagine is bundled up in there somewhere.

I understand today that you guys are

And we talked briefly about the EA,

15

My concern is that commercial operators will

16

be expected to foot a lot of these bills within the

17

budget to such an extent that it puts them out of

18

business.

19

close to the in-business, out-of-business line at

20

the moment.

21

I mean, it's -- it's amazing.

22

totally the truth.

23

And as Alan said, we are flying extremely

All those expenses that he listed are,
What he says is

So if the fees go up too much, there is a

24

very real risk of several small operators going out

25

of business.

So in the last couple of years when
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month-to~month

1

we've been living on the

2

process too or a month to two months or extended for

3

six months and so forth, we've kind of lived with

4

this sword over our heads that's saying, all right,

5

maybe the fees will go up X amount next time and you

6

guys won't be able to stay in business.

7

been very, very stressful for all of us.

8
9

permit

And that's

So please take that in consideration when
you're doing this.

We are legitimate businesses.

10

We hire and employ a number of people.

11

great deal of community service.

12

ourselves as free County employees down there.

13

mean, we are literally working on the beaches for

14

the benefit of the beaches, as well as for a small

15

amount of money.

16

We perform a

I kind of view
I

We work with the lifeguards for free, all of

17

us, Alan's business, myself.

We teach the junior

18

lifeguards.

19

surfing.

20

So when you talk about fees and the figures that get

21

bandied about sort of make our heads spin.

22

it's astounding that one minute it can be this and

23

the next minute it can be that.

We introduce kids to windsurfing and

We are a valuable part of the community.

It's

24

We read about it in the papers that it's

25

going to be, you know, $30,000 for me to run my
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business now.

I go, okay, well, that's great, then

2

close the doors tomorrow.

3

possible way that we can run our businesses on some

4

of those.

There's absolutely no

The fee that a lady had talked about where we

5
6

said $500, we all go well, it's -- it's a hardship

7

but it's one that's livable.

8

are hardships that are not livable.

9

when you make new decisions, a lot of us businesses

Thousands of dollars
So bear in mind

10

are extremely close to that line.

11

legitimate businesses that are doing a good thing in

12

the community.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And these are

And that's about it.

Thank you for your testimony this morning.

14

Members, any questions for'Mr. stott?

15

very much for being here.

16

Reyes.

17

MR. REYES:

Thank you

Next we have victor

Good morning, Mr. Chair.

My name is victor

18

Reyes.

19

MEO, and I'm here to testify specifically on two

20

items.

21

more specifically line 794 to 805 of the handout

22

yesterday.

23

I'm the Transportation Administrator for

I guess it's under Transportation 19-6 or

The two items covered under this subject or

24

this title are, one is for bus replacement.

25

that the amount has been reduced.

The appropriation
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has been reduced to 150,000.

Based on our most

2

recent information we -- because this will serve as

3

a matching fund for Federal grant, we received --

4

our latest information is we would need 197,000 to

5

fulfill the matching -- local match for the bus

6

replacement.
We proposed a larger amount last time because

7
8

we didn't know how much was going to be the actual

9

amount that would be coming.

But now that we are

10

aware of it, we would like to ask that this be

11

raised to 197,000.
In the past, the Council has funded from the

12
13

general fund all of the bus replacement

14

of MEa.

15

the newly established Department of Transportation,

16

we are now able to access the Federal capital money

17

for rural transportation.

r~quirement

Through our own initiative and working with

The second item that I would like to testify

18
19

on is the need for a communication system and also

20

for a bus -- portable bus lift under this category.

21

We

22

we have a system that I've since found is very, very

23

antiquated or old in the sense that some units are

24

as old or as old as 15 years or so.

25

since joining MEa transportation, we have

We also have areas in Upcountry that we are
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1

not able to reach because of the connectors take up

2

our transmitters.

3

Molokai because of the inadequacy of our

4

transmission system.

5

be able to improve or increase the safety margin or

6

safety of our dispatch system.

We are also not able to contact

So with this upgrade we will

We have a lot of children who are off in --

7
8

in the areas that are normally not visited by -- by

9

the public.

Seniors also venture into areas that

10

are not accessible by regular transmission.

And we

11

need this extra capability to make sure that in case

12

some emergencies happen, we will be able to contact

13

them.

14

drivers are using their own cell phones, which is

15

not advisable.

16

either way, two-way through our system.

At the moment just as a stopgap measure, our

And we need to be able to reach

Also on some occasions the route in Molokai

17
18

or routes in Molokai are in -- still out in the

19

field when the office is closed.

20

operation here on Maui ends at 8:30, 9:00, 9:30, we

21

will still be able to cover dispatch in Molokai even

22

if our office in Molokai is closed.

23

will increase

24

MR. TAGUCHI:

25

MR. REYES:

Since our dispatch

So again, this

increase the --

Three minutes.
-- safety margin of our operation and
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dispatching.

2

And lastly, about the bus lift, right now

3

5-ton, 10-ton vehicles, they are raised using a -- a

4

jack on -- on each wheel.

5

our efficiency and increase the safety margin by

6

having this portable lift, which can be moved from

7

one place to the other.

8
9

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It will greatly improve

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Reyes.

testifier this morning?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes.

Questions for the

Ms. Tavares.
We were just handed two maps

11

of Maui County, and I guess I would like to have an

12

explanation of what these are since it's not real

13

clear exactly what this represents.

14

MR. REYES:

Yes.

Due to time limitation, I'm sorry, I

15

wasn't able to cover that.

16

two maps, one with more kind of area coverage and

17

one with less.

18

system which we cover with

with one antenna in

19

in Kula and one antenna in

in Olinda and one

20

antenna in Molokai.

21

proposed upgrade, which will increase the coverage

22

as you can tell by the areas covered by those

23

shadows.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

The first -- you have

The one with less is our present

The -- the second one is our

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Other questions for Mr. Reyes
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this morning?

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Mr. Nishiki.
I can't remember how long ago it was

3

when MEO came before the County and said that we are

4

here to ask for buses but it would be a one-time

5

shot.

6

again asking us for bus replacement.

Since then we've seen you come time and time

7

My question is, is this something that we are

8

going to see year after year now that,perhaps you've

9

got comfortable, perhaps -- I don't know if Wayne

10

Nishiki made any commitment about making this an

11

annual gala, but can you give me an idea of is it

12

something that you have grown to expect us to give

13

you now?

14

MR. REYES:

My answer to that is I don't know how far that

15

in history.

16

is my second year.

17

one time MEO because of the lack of replacement in

18

the previous years all of a sudden they were faced

19

with safety issues.

20

off due to disrepair or lack of replacement.

21

that time I -- my understanding it was a large

22

purchase, and I also understand at that time there

23

was some Federal help.

24
25

I've been with MEO transportation, this
I do understand, though, that at

Buses were literally falling
And at

We tried to get as much we can from outside
sources.

We also were at one time successful in

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 4/27/04

104

1

getting the help from -- from the state.

The state

2

has for the past two years, and my understanding is

3

this budget year we also didn't get anything from

4

the state.

5

Federal

6

can, we try to get as much from the Federal

7

Government through the FDA grants to rural

8

transportation.

We have relied on the County and on the
Federal bus replacement.

And where we

Whether or not this will be something

9

I

--

10

I don't feel at all comfortable in asking -- in

11

coming to the County every year.

12

best for the taxpayers of Maui County to source it

13

as much as possible from -- from other sources.

14

only come to the County as a last recourse.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We try to do our

We

I guess my job is to make you

16

responsible, and I guess my job also is to ask you

17

questions.

18

that says no, I don't know, you know, but that's

19

something that I -- I make a judgment calIon.

20
21

And

and I

I may be the only one

How many buses do you have in your fleet?
MR. REYES:

Right now including those that are going for

22

-- to be taken out of the fleet is -- we have 95,

23

but 20 -- I don't have the exact numbers, but 20,

24

more than 20 are -- they need to be -- to be

25

replaced.

Anytime -- anytime

at any given time
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1

we have at the maximum 55 buses running.

2

big demand for -- for our buses to have something

3

that's available and running and safely done.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So it's a

And -- and now that you've got or

5

supposedly have become expert in transportation,

6

have you sized the type of buses to the kinds of

7

needs that you have or have you -- have you, I

8

guess, hired anyone from the outside to -- to look

9

at how your department is run and have a maintenance

10

and -- and -- and this whole concern that perhaps

11

nobody's raised?

12

MR. REYES:

As part of our effort to get as much

13

assistance and to help with our operation, as a

14

matter of fact we have an ongoing studies.

15

part of a technical assistance that we received.

16

The original source is from the u.S. Department of

17

Agriculture through Community Transportation

18

Association of America.

19

It's

It is a study that is helping us in trying to

20

better configure and manage our maintenance, our

21

operation, and -- and so forth.

22

seek these type of technical assistance, and, yes,

23

we are continuously monitoring our operation for

24

efficiency.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So we do -- we do

And do you mind sharing that study
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1

with -- with this committee on what they have

2

recommended and whether you're following it?

3

MR. REYES:

It's still ongoing.

We'll be very, very

4

pleased to share the result with this body.

5

anticipated that this will be completed between June

6

and July.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

MR. REYES:

9

It is

When did this study get initiated?

The actual study started in January.

applied for the grant in last year.

We

It was

10

technically approved in August.

11

effort of CTAA, because they have to hire the

12

consultants to come here, it actually started here

13

on Maui on -- with their first visit in technically,

14

like I said, it's January.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

And through the

So -- so am I to understand

16

that MEO is looking at itself in the mirror and

17

trying to become better?

18

is, I don't know how many vehicles you have.

19

that at least we have a count, Mr. Chairman, from

20

what I know of the vehicles that we have here in

21

Maui County.

22

I -- I guess my concern
I know

But I don't know if you're now seeing that

23

it's necessary and really want to try to be a part

24

of solving the problem and not being spoon fed every

25

year in giving you buses because you -- you can
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1

justify it by saying, well, it's for the safety of

2

our seniors and you don't want somebody to crash and

3

giving us this, you know, this scary story to

4

justify your means of getting your equipment.

5

That's -- that's what I'm asking you.

6

MR. REYES:

Yeah, I

I do care very much about the

7

taxpayers and how much it is a burden to -- to us.

8

We only, like I said earlier, we only ask and come

9

to this body as a last resort.

We try to obtain as

10

much as possible from outside sources the Federal

11

and the State.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

You know, I -- I asked the question

13

about buses, but I don't know what other kinds of

14

models you use to transport people.

15

even transport them in cars.

16

the totality in vehicles that MEO has, do you have

17

any idea?

18

MR. REYES:

I-think you

How many

what is

I already mentioned earlier that we have a

19

total of 95.

20

are not serviceable and ready for defleeting.

21

at any given time, we have 55 out on the road.

22

I would say about two dozen of them
And

We also need buses, just remember, because

23

the buses are running, that's all we use.

24

need backup buses or units so that if they are in

25

repair or they are in the -- in our maintenance
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program, we have to have some extra units.

2

cannot run just based on how many you run a day

3

that's all you need.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah.

So you have 95 vehicles that

5

MEO has in providing transportation to our

6

community.

7

MR. REYES:

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

MR. REYES:

10

No.

Twenty-four of them are not -Running.

-- running.

They are ready for -- to be taken

out of the fleet.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

I'm done.
Any other questions for

13

Mr. Reyes this morning?

14

sorry, Mr. Kane.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Ms. Tavares?

Mr. Kane?

I'm sorry.

No, no.

Mr. Reyes, the Mayor put in

400,000.

19

for 150,000.

20

represents what, a 20 percent match?
MR. REYES:

Oh, I'm

Who's up, Chair, who's up?

18

21

We

We're looking at a proposal by our Chair
You're requesting for 197,000 and that

That represents a 20 percent match on what we

22

understand from the Department of Transportation is

23

what we need to get the Federal portion released to

24

-- to the -- to the County.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And that Federal portion equals what,
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$788,000?

2

MR. REYES:

Eighty-eight, 85,000.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

Now this 197,000 is the max

4

that you folks need to get whatever the -- the 780

5

something thousand dollars, that's the maximum

6

amount that you folks are qualified for?

7
8

9

MR. REYES:

That's what we're trying to get and bring to

the -- to the County.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

This 197,000 along with the match, I

10

guess, gives us a total of $985,000.

11

down to when you folks are looking at bus

12

replacement, when you -- when you're looking at the

13

cost of -- of your inventory or of the units that

14

you're going to purchase, what does this translate

15

into as far as number of new units that you folks

16

are looking to -- to acquire?

17

MR. REYES:

That breaks

This would be in -- in -- in reference also to

18

Mr. Nishiki's -- councilmember Nishiki's earlier

19

question.

20

are using right now and what our -- what's needed in

21

in the future and also based on our experience.

22

It is possible that we don't have the exact

23

configuration, but it's possible that we will have

24

more than what is actually listed in the -- in the

25

replacement schedule that we submitted to -- to the

We're looking at the -- the units that we
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Council.

2

but it will be more as we continue to assess the

3

needs of -- of -- of our seniors and -- and youth

4

and other users of -- of the -- of the service.

5

I don't have the exact number, I'm sorry,

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

On the other -- on the

6

other point that you made regarding the wireless

7

communication services, this $202,000 and just for

8

clarity includes the lift, the bus lift?

9
10

MR. REYES:

Yes, sir.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

So the -- so if we separate it

11

out which there is a separation for us to consider,

12

the $162,000 balance takes care of the full coverage

13

that you folks are intending to incorporate?

14

MR. REYES:

Yes.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Is there a way to break that down or

16

phase it in?

17

accomplish this upcoming fiscal year if money is

18

given to you?

19

MR. REYES:

Is it something that you folks can

We will be happy to -- to consult with our

20

vendor, with -- with the vendors, I should say, to

21

see if it could be phased out, but we'll be happy to

22

work with that.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

Other questions for Mr. Reyes this morning?
Yes.

Thank you.

I'm a little
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confused, so please help me understand.

2

budget there is an allotment of bus replacement from

3

t~e

4

matching funds out of the general fund for $250,000.

5

And you're saying you need $197,000.

6

reduce that amount then.

7

In the

highway fund of $400,000, and a bus replacement

MR. REYES:

What we have requested is

So we can

I -- I don't see

8

that 250, I'm sorry.

9

for our purpose is -- is yes, the answer is yes.

10
11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

But I'm looking at our request

So you need 197,000 for -- for the

Federal match.

12

MR. REYES:

That's correct.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And of the Federal -- and the

14

Federal funds that you're looking for just to

15

this is under that FTA Section 5309 for bus

16

purchases.

17

MR. REYES:

That's correct.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

MR. REYES:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

That 785,808 is

That's correct.

21

about.

22

other Federal funds are for, the 5311 rural transit

23

for 284,900, what is that?

24
25

MR. REYES:

Could you

is what -- what you're talking

That is for

could you help explain what the

for operation.

That is

different from capital equipment that's available
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from -- from -- from the FTA.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

And the rural transit

training is for the bus drivers, what is that?
MR. REYES:

For bus drivers, for our mechanics.

Anything

5

that we are able to enhance the -- the skill and the

6

experience of our staff.

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Could you tell me what part of

8

your budget is the part that's the public shuttle

9

that's part of the

10

augments their routes or whatever?

11

MR. REYES:

12

COUNCILMEMBER.TAVARES:

13

14

the routes with Akina or that

In terms of amount, Councilmember?
In terms of, yeah, amount of -- of

dollars that are spent.
MR. REYES:

I believe we submitted -- I originally

15

mentioned 250,000.

16

the numbers it's 257,000.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I believe after going through

257.

So you don't have that

18

broken out separately then in the budget or in

19

the Mayor's budget it's not broken out separately.

20

MR. REYES:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

in

It's not, but it was subsequently requested.
okay.

Could you -- eould you also

22

explain -- you know, your special needs

23

transportation services, your -- your budget

24

request, you know, increased considerably.

25

maybe I'm putting you at a real disadvantage over
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1

here, but we got your response about the Ala Hou

2

program and the dialysis, but your MEO

3

transportation services went from 2.6 million to 3

4

million.

5

salaries and higher maintenance cost and all that,

6

was that addressing that particular increase?

7
8

9

MR. REYES:

So was that the explanation you gave about

Yes, that's part of the -- the increased

amount or increased request.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

You know, Chair, and this is

10

probably unfair for MEO, but it was very difficult

11

to understand the Department of Transportation's

12

allocations or budget request.

13

separate out the public transit program from the

14

what we've traditionally known the MEO services to

15

be was -- was quite frustrating, as a matter of

16

fact.

17

And trying to

But when you total up all of the things that

18

have to do with special needs transportation

19

services, which I think is the historically

20

traditional services that was provided, you know,

21

their budget went from 3.8 million to 4.5 million.

22

And I see part of that is -- is in the -- the bus

23

replacement match.

24
25

But the transportation -- the line that says
transportation services, MEO transportation services
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1

that was in Fiscal Year '04, 2.6 or 2,649,000, and

2

this year it's 3,074,000, that's, I guess, the area

3

that I was wanting to focus on.

4

of that is the salary increases and the operational

5

increase.

6

MR. REYES:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

9

And you said part

That's correct.
Is that the one that you addressed

in the -- in the response?
MR. REYES:

What I address in the response was the

10

specific items that relate to the communication

11

system, the question on --

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

MR. REYES:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

MR. REYES:

16

Oh, yeah, right.

-- Ala Hou.

Yeah.

I saw that.

And the extra transportation need and

so forth.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

Any other questions for Mr. Reyes this

19

morning?

20

have a April 22nd communication from the Mayor which

21

-- well, from Transportation which is attached to

22

Mr. Reyes' schedule for replacement.

Okay.

Members, you will -- you should

23

So one quick question, Mr. Reyes.

24

of your -- of the list of the page of the units

25

which -- which you show for replacement, you mention
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1

the FTA, the -- the useful -- I guess their policy,

2

the standards, useful life, five years or 150,000.

3

And then through your maintenance program, you

4

expand the life of the vehicle by another two to

5

three years.

6

doesn't come part of the equation?

7

MR. REYES:

I guess for most of Maui the mileage

That's correct, Mr. Chair.

The reason for

8

that is because we

9

problems with, you know, the moisture and the salt.

10

So the buddies, the buddies of the -- the units are

11

more vulnerable than -- than the engines.

12

comes a point in time where we have to consider

13

replacing the units.

we do have some -- some

And there

As a result of these maintenance regime that

14
15

we have on like for example last year we were not

16

able to

17

was not able to fund fully everything, we were able

18

to accommodate that.

19

what we mean by trying to be as efficient as

20

possible and

21

there.

22

the year before when -- when the Council

But that's -- that's -- that's

but at the same time, we don't stop

We try to get outside sources of funding.
Yeah, the -- the FDA does have a standard on

23

either mileage or time basis and whichever comes

24

first.

25

plane or, you know, the manufacturer's

I guess that's standard where what is an old
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recommendation for a car is the same, yeah.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Thank you, Mr. Reyes.

Ms. Johnson?

victor, you know, and if you have

4

this information it would be great.

5

now about the bodies kind of deteriorating because

6

of the interaction with salt air and what not.

7

there specific finishes or some kind of treatment

8

that would be available that could actually treat

9

the bodies, you know, of the vehicles to -- to

10

11

You spoke just

Are

lengthen their life?
MR. REYES:

Yes, Councilmember Johnson.

We try to specify

12

in our new replacement, for example, either they --

13

they use stainless steel on vulnerable parts or we

14

specify buses with fiberglass buddies that are not

15

subject to corrosion, although with time they do

16

deteriorate but not as vulnerable as galvanized

17

steel.

18

So we do look into those areas.
We also have a program spotless study that's

19

ongoing.

20

have a wash station so that at the end of the day

21

we'll be able to clean the -- the units as they come

22
23

I'm sure that it will be recommended to

-- come in for -- for parking or for storage.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

I appreciate that.

And then I

24

know that you -- you've been trying to look for a

25

site, actually, you know, I guess a bus garage, if
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1

you will, someplace where you could have a

2

transportation center.

3

eventually get that site, that will also help with

4

some of the deterioration by being able to at least

5

shelter your buses in some way?

6

MR. REYES:

Most definitely.

Do you think that when you

That's part of our plan is

7

to help us overall with increased service life of

8

the units.

9

within that period is to -- to be really presentable

And not only the service life, but

10

in the sense like, you know, you might want to make

11

things that they look new and -- and well taken care

12

of.

13

But it's part of the strategy and the plan.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Right.

And -- and how close are

14

you or how far away are you to actually having that

15

become a reality where you will be able to do your

16

transportation center?

17

MR. REYES:

It depends on whether the site that we -- that

18

would be recommended we'll be able to get the -- all

19

the approvals.

20

able to get some construction going on, all things

21

going in -- into -- on schedule within two years.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

But we are hoping that we would be

okay.

Thank you.

24

testifier?

25

Mr. Reyes --

Thanks very much, victor.

Anything else for the

Seeing none, thank you very much,
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MR. REYES:

Thank you very much.

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

for your testimony.

Is there anyone

3

else wishing to provide testimony this morning?

4

This is the 27th of April.

5

is closed for the day.

••• END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY •••

6

7
8

9

Seeing none, testimony

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And we shall be in recess till 1:30.

(Gavel.)

RECESS:

11:55 p.m.
1:35 p.m.

10

RECONVENE:

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

(Gavel.)

Budget and Finance

12

committee please reconvene.

We were on page 15,

13

line -- I guess we're right on Parks and Recreation.

14

So let's start with the administration program.

15

questions or comments?

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain, go ahead.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I know the Chair's not here and I

19

guess we were going on the format of him

20

presenting --

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Recommendations?

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- recommendations and then the

Any

23

question.

24

body has a question for the Chair, you know, so we

25

can better understand what his thinking is, unless

So if there's a point, I guess, where the
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1

Staff can assist, but I prefer to ask the Chair, not

2

put Staff on -- on point

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

okay.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- maybe we can defer that and then

5

when Chair comes back we can go back.

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Perfect.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And that way we don't get hung up on

8

asking questions that, you know, nobody can read the

9

Chair's mind, yeah?

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Nobody can answer.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I think it's a good suggestion, Dain.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any -- any problems with accepting

15

Dain's comments in regards to why Riki is

16

recommending what he is and so if we -- none can

17

answer, then we'll defer those items.

18

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Chair?

Charmaine, go ahead.
Yeah, I'd like to know.

Is there

23

a presentation from Parks Department, is that why

24

Glenn is here?

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

No, because in case there were
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questions of Glenn.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We've not had any other department

3

head sitting here while we do this process, and I

4

thought we should just keep it, you know, consistent

5

throughout.

6
7

8
9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

And we can get answers from

them later on if there should be any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Well, yeah, there -- you know, I

-- I know some have been attending in the back or
I

10

listening from their offices, but as questions come

11

up they'll -- they can note it down.

12

really think on those question parts, maybe we

13

should wait until the Chair is here.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

Yeah.

Because I

Like I said, I'm just --

The -- the only reason, Mr. Chair,

if I

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead, Jo Anne.

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

19

interrupt.

20

perspective that Glenn be here, you know, was to

21

just go through with the ocean rec fees, you know,

22

and the ORAP stuff.

23

be helpful for them to kind of explain that, and

24

then what we're doing on an interim basis or if he

25

has any suggestions.

you know, and I'm sorry to

The only reason I ask just from my

That was why I thought it would
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Because right now that -- that -- before we

1

2

even get into this, I would rather just at least

3

have some comment from Glenn as to what direction he

4

wants to go because ultimately we have to plug in a

5

revenue figure.

6

going to be.

7

know, he just at least address that part.

8
9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And I just want to know what that's

So that's why I -- I ask that, you

Yeah.

You know, the reason why I say

that is because, like I said, Riki has his own

10

format.

11

And as Charmaine has said, there hasn't been any

12

department heads.

13

away from that, otherwise someone else may call a

14

department head and then we meander into areas that

15

I have really no idea on how Riki wanted to handle

16

it.

17

I don't really want to change the format.

And -- and so I don't want to get

So if there are no problems, we'll call Glenn

18

at another time and generate the questions, okay?

19

We'll move on.

20
21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, and just one final

comment.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead, Dain.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

On -- on the ORAP fees, I think it's

24

come down to we're the body who just have to make a

25

policy decision when we get to that point on what
RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 4/27/04

122

1

the body feels comfortable with as accepting as a

2

as a fee.

3

with that, but we're not there yet.

4

in rates and fees and discussing, I think, that

5

part.

6

maybe now is not the time to get into that.

I mean, I think that's where we're at
We're not in

So I don't know if it -- you know, I agree,

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And again, with all respect to Member

9

-- because I know the Director is here, maybe we can

10

get it out of the way, that -- and I know she wants

11

to approach it that way.

But, you know, again, we

12

were following a format.

So

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, and I'd rather not veer away

14

from it Jo Anne.

15

that

I -- I hope you will accept

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

-- as a explanation.

18
19

I don't want to

argue -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah, and -- and the only reason I

20

-- I just requested that was because when we got to

21

Parks and Recreation, the Chair had said yesterday

22

that we will at that time get into the rates and

23

fees, we'll come back to that, and because he was

24

awaiting a response from Parks.

25

only reason why I did it.

Just that was the
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

You know what, when Riki comes

2

we can deal with it.

3

participate in this also, Jo Anne.

4

allowed you to give your say, but I'm going to wait

5

till Riki comes back.

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

to say.

9

No.

Okay?

Okay.

I'm sure that he'll want to
So I have

I-And I appreciate what you had

Line 495 and 496, administration

10

program, any questions?

11

we've got either Joe or Danny to explain the

12

deletion of the 37,464.

13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Being that Riki's not here,

Chairman?
Go ahead.
Chairman, I -- I deleted the -- that

16

particular position because I -- I still don't --

17

I'm not convinced it is warranted, especially when

18

similar promotions were already done by the Office

19

of Economic Development.

20

just removed that position altogether.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Therefore, I just -- I

Any questions or comments into the

22

deletion of 37,464 for the Special Events

23

specialist?

24
25

Joe?

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

I'm looking for my information.

I think that position was a position that was
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transferred from the turf team.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any objection to deleting the 37,464

Special Events Specialist?

4

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

7

Okay.

seeing none, we'll delete that

and accept the figure 547,789.
Move on.

Grants and disbursements for Maui

8

community Correction Center Workline Program,

9

124,000.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

14
15

Fine.

Any comments?

Accept, okay, 124,000, Staff.

Line 504, 32,000 for grants and disbursements
for YMCA.

Any objections?

16

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Question.

Jo Anne, go ahead.
I believe this was one of the

20

areas, and because the Parks Director isn't here,

21

maybe somebody else can recall, 32,000 was what they

22

have -- had in their budget.

23

hearings and I believe at some point in time I saw a

24

recommendation to add additional funds from the

25

administration to this amount because for the skate

But during the public
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1

park operations it was not covering the expenses for

2

YMCA.

3

So I want to find out what that amount was

4

that was recommended, and I think it was at least

5

somehow -- I -- I think it was at least another

6

$20,000 because they were going in the hole just

7

with the -- and I think it was with the insurance,

8

but I can't recall.

9

stuff and I don't have it right here.

10
11
12

I

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And I -- I looked through my

Staff, can you help us on Jo Anne's

concern?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

It's a request on the skate park

13

for YMCA when they were going -- they've been going

14

in the hole and they made a request.

15

I saw at one point either a recommendation from the

16

administration or a recommendation from -- maybe it

17

wasn't from the administration, but anyway, that

18

there would be additional money set aside for

19

operations of the skate park program.

20

MR. TAGUCHI:

And I thought

Councilmember Johnson, was that information

21

given to the Council's Budget and Finance Committee

22

or did it go to administration?

23

to administration, then maybe the Budget Director

24

can answer.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Because if it went

I'm not sure because I can't
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1

remember whether it was -- I know there was during

2

budget hearings, there was a request by Mike Morris

3

for additional funding.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

MS. KOLLER:

Go ahead, Staff.

Tamara?

Yeah, thank you Mr. Chair.
On your proposal, councilmember, you had

6

7

requested an addition of 20,000, but then you gave

8

me notification that you did not -- you wanted me to

9

delete that.

And so I didn't add any 20 -- I didn't

10

add a 20,000 in here.

11

any formal request.

12

anything.

13

if that's something that you want to recommend, then

14

I guess the Members can look at it.

15

There was -- we didn't have
The Chair did not intend to add

He was keeping it at level funding.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So

And I -- because I don't have the

16

data in front of me, I thought that there -- and the

17

reason that I wanted to delete it was because I

18

thought there was a supplemental request in the

19

budget that took into account the revenues that were

20

needed in order to operate the YMCA program.
Mr. Budget Director Danny, can -- can you

21

22

enlighten us on the 32,000 for YMCA?

23

originally ask for more money under that program or

24

was there a supplemental amount that you had put in?

25

MR. AGSALOG:

Did they

Mr. Chair?
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

MR. AGSALOG:

Danny.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I -- I remember there

3

was some -- some sort of request I think during

4

Fiscal Year '04's budget.

5

to -- to grant that request.

6

when we were putting this proposal together, we have

7

put the 32,000 instead of -- and I don't think I

8

receiving any communication directly from them.

9

think it was more of our executive assistants

10

However, we weren't able
And my understanding

discussing it with them at that time.

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

12

MR. AGSALOG:

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Well--

I -- I -- I'm -- I don't have it, Mr. Chair.
-- if -- if we could, Mr. Chair,

14

if we could just defer this one, and I will check

15

with YMCA myself and find out if

16

request and what the amount of that was.

17

it was an additional $20,000, but I will

18

double-check and I will find out what the request

19

was.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

I

if there was a
I thought

So you want a deferral?
Yeah, if you could.

Any objections?

Okay.

Defer YMCA, Staff.

Restoration Foundation, 100,000.
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1

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Adopted, 100,000, Lahaina

3

Restoration Foundation.

Binhi At Ani community

4

Center, 325,000 with the proviso.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

Defer, please.

Defer.

No objections?

Aquatics program, 3,827,707.

was a request to add that 6.0 positions, these ghost

10

positions with no funds.

11

Charmaine, you first?

12

There

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Hokama and Tavares.

Yeah, thank you.

The Parks

13

Department budget did have four ghost positions that

14

the Aquatics Division or Aquatics program was using

15

to hire lifeguards on a temporary basis or

16

short-term basis while they were filling positions

17

or going through the recruitment process.

18

I think that if we put -- put back the four

19

and add two other ghost positions, that'll give them

20

some flexibility about how they do this hiring.

21

with the thought -- my thought was that we could use

22

these ghost positions also for the Learn To Swim

23

program.

24
25

And

And because they're going to be -- you know,
if -- if this goes, we will be implementing the
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1

Learn To Swim program, you know, as a formal

2

program.

3

more or less give them a -- a pilot period to see

4

how that Learn To Swim program will work.

5

later on in the budget, I also included 50,000 for

6

transportation to bus the kids to and from the

7

swimming pools and the schools.

8
9
10

I think we could use these positions to

Then

So that was -- that was the intention that I
had for that one.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

11

positions.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And Jo Anne, you've got two

Yeah, and

Go ahead.
the only reason mine differs a

15

little bit because I restored the employee count

16

back up to the four ghost positions that were lost.

17

But then I suggested funding to them and it was --

18

it could be earmarked that it be specifically with

19

the Learn To Swim program.

20

money in to fund at least two of those.

21

mean, if it's six ghost positions, fine, but I tried

22

to put in additional money to fund at least two of

23

those to go to the Learn To Swim program.

24
25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

But that's why I put the
So I -- I

Staff, that 474 represents how many

positions?
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1

?:

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

Two.
Two?

Okay.

Any other discussion

amongst Members on the positions to be added?

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain?

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Can I recommend that we move forward

7

the original number of 3,827,707, and that all the

8

additions in this section be put on the back burner

9

and then we can come back and have Member Carroll

10

and Member Hokama also participate in the
discussion?

12
13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Any objections to Mr. Kane's

request --

14

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

-- to accept 3,827,707?

Thank you.

16

Charmaine, line 519, increase operations Fiscal Year

17

2003 level.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, Mr. Chair.

Go ahead.
Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair.

21

This was to increase their operations to their

22

Fiscal Year '03 level.

23

year we restored some dollars back into the Parks

24

Department to assist them in carrying out their

25

programs.

Remember recalling that last

They are still not at the Fiscal '03
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1

level.

2

restoration and at least bring them up to that

3

level.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

So this is an attempt to continue the

So it would be in this program, $180,000.
Any discussion amongst other Members

to accept 180,000 to Fiscal Year 2003 level?

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

Mr. Chair?

Jo Anne?
Well, I think, yeah, if we -- if

we can just go through here, have a little

10

explanation now, and then get further discussion

11

later and just put it on the add list

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14
15
16

Okay.
so we don't make decisions

about it at this point?
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

No objections we add it to the add

list?

17

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

again.

20

Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes.

Charmaine, you're the next one

This -- these two, the next

21

two lines have to do with the lifeguard station at

22

Launiupoko Park, that if it were the -- the

23

direction that this body would like to go into

24

providing lifeguard services at Launiupoko Park, it

25

would be the addition of three EPs for one lifeguard
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station, a WSO-2.

2

And adding operations for that is 10,000 and

3

equipment about 34,500.

4

the cost, and the 445 would represent the B&C cost

5

or the operations and equipment.

6

a call by this body if we wish to expand the

7

lifeguard services at our beaches.

8
9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So the 55,000 represents

But that would be

Anymore discussion?

leave it as adds.

Okay.

If not, we'll

Moving on.

Park

10

maintenance, 2,363,490, line 527.

11

Danny, delete turf management, two positions.

12

Pontanilla?

13

Riki, Joe, and

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, after the discussion with

14

the Parks Department when they first came in, the

15

indication was that the turf management team wasn't

16

needed.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI;

18

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

That's the reason why for removing.
Danny?
I guess, Chairman, in addition, the

19

-- the positions are unfilled and currently the

20

parks beautification is doing the job right now

21

anyhow.

22

warranted.

23

So the positions are not -- are not

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

24

go ahead.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Any other Members?

Jo Anne,

I just had a question because I,

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 4/27/04

133

1

you know, I -- I'm not familiar with the parks

2

beautification team and where would they be shown in

3

the budget.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Under maintenance.

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And that's -- that's

6

that's the name of their department, parks

7

beautification?

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No, it's a program in the

maintenance program.

10

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

okay.

Thank you.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And it's called parks

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any objections to deleting these two

13

EP counts?

Seeing none, we'll accept 2,303,238.

14

Moving on.

Charmaine--

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

line 529.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And 529 is an increase in their

18

operations of $50,000 in the parks maintenance

19

program to bring them to level of '04 funding.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other discussion?

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Jo Anne?

So if you subtract the EP count

22

and the dollars there and you add in the other, that

23

would make it just a little, I guess, a little bit

24

below 2,303,238.

25

just adjust that figure then.

So my recommendation would be to

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

134

BF 4/27/04

1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

Mr. Kane?
Mr. Chair?

Over here.

Dain?
Yeah, I -- I think, Mr. Chair, if

-- oh, I'm sorry, does Mr. Kane have the floor?

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain, do you have something to say?

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I was just going to ask for

8

clarification from -- from Member Tavares but

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I yield the floor.
Go ahead, Charmaine.
Yeah, before we make decisions on

13

those kind of adds, I would -- I would rather wait

14

till we have the full body with the Chair.

15
16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

We'll accept 2,303,238 and

leave the 50,000 as an add.

Okay~

17

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

361,754.

Moving on.

Planning and development,

Any objections?

20

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

23

Any objections?

Seeing none, we'll accept 361,754.

Danny Mateo, line 534 as an add.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chairman, thank you.

This

this

24

had to do with the -- the operations.

25

FY '03, their budget was in the area of $13,000.

And in
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1

'04, it was 6,566, and they've been using funds

2

from a vacant CIP coordinator's position to cover

3

the additional cost, Chairman.

4

And because they currently intend to be

5

hiring the CIP coordinator soon, they will need the

6

additional funds to continue with the planning and

7

development part of the department, Chairman.

8

just wanted to include the $5,000 to provide them

9

that opportunity.

And I

Thank you.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Add.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

until Members come in, we'll just

Again--

13

keep it as adds.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

Okay.

17

9,838,374.

Okay.

You know, we don't have Riki and Bob.

Line 536, recreation and support services,
Danny Mateo, line 537.

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Can we pass on this?

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah.

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23
24
25

Mr. Chair?

Yeah, can we defer this?

This is the main one for deferral,

Chair, yeah?
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

This is the one that you want to

defer all the way to the end of line 555?
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Correct.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And we'll start up on PALS, Chair.

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

557.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Yeah.

So we'll defer that whole

8

page, okay, from line 537 through 555.

9

line PALS .program, 1,184,770.

10

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12
13

That's the

Any objections?

Seeing none, we'll adopt 1,184,770.

So here's a couple adds.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

Charmaine?
These adds were as we were

14

discussing, there was a page in the program budget

15

that referred to these two programs.

16

expansion of the intersession PALS program in Kihei

17

and Lanai, and the cost reported at that time was

18

47,500.

19

One was an

The other program is the Haaheo program,

20

which is a -- a youth leadership training program

21

which helps to get the -- the students or younger

22

kids or youth trained so that they can work up their

23

way into the -- in the PALS program staffing

24

starting from the

25

aides all the way up to recreation specialist if

the leader assistants or leader
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they proceed through college.

2

So those were the two programs and those are

3

the additional costs.

And I would just say we

4

should defer on these two items too.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Add deferral.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

8

defer that add.

9

fund, 1,101,136.

No questions?

Line 563, Waiehu Golf Course, golf
Any objections?

10

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

Adopted.

Moving on.

contribution to

general fund, ERA, and FICA.

13

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

94,345.

118,332.

Okay.

Any objections?

Health fund, any objections?

18

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

86,815.

Move on.

Adopted.

Debt service,

Any objections?

21

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

We'll just

Moving on.

Administrative overhead,

165,366.

24

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

No objections.

Moving on.
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1

services, we already gone through that.

2

Department, line 589, administration and planning

3

program, 2,685,948.

4

EP funding for six months limited term appointment.

5

Joe Pontanilla.

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Planning,

Under line 591, expansion, six

Thank you, Chair.

I think

7

we've heard the Planning Department and their

8

recruiting of -- of planners and the difficulty in

9

obtaining planners for the county of Maui.

And part

10

of the reason is that because of outside

11

competition, you know, they've been having a

12

difficult time as far as filling the positions.
Although they have applicants, I feel that,

13
14

you know, by giving them that six months, hopefully

15

that they can fill those positions.

16

past they've called for eight months, and four

17

months is such a short period of time to fill in the

18

position.

19

months.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

So that's the reason why for the six

Okay.

Any objections to just six

months funding for these six EP for Planning?

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

I know in the

Mr. Chair?

Charmaine, go ahead.
Yeah, I would -- I would ask that

we reconsider the limited term appointment.
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1

hard enough finding people for a permanent

2

appointment.

3

people that'll take a temporary appointment.

4

Limited term, if -- if Mr. Pontanilla would change

5

that part.

I don't think they're going to find

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

8

9

Joe?
Yeah, actually, it's six months

funding.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

10

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Not LTA.

Not LTA, yeah.

Okay.

Scratch the LTA.

Any

12

objections now to the 33,540 and accepting 2,652,408

13

as the number on line 592?

14

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

Adopted.

Mr. Chair?

Charmaine?
I'm sorry.

As we're flipping the

19

pages, I'm seeing that those positions are actually

20

showing a decrease because it was the difference

21

between eight months and six months.

22

decrease?

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

MS. KOLLER:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Is that the

Staff?

Mr. Chair, yes, that's correct.

Okay.

Thank you.
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MS. KOLLER:

And that was based upon the history of

Planning being able to --

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

MS. KOLLER:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I don't know who wanted to add this

9

Right.

-- fill positions timely.
Thank you.

EP count on line 593.

Staff?

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain, go ahead.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

If we can defer 593 through 598 on

Me, I think or -I'm sorry.

15

the add list but for deferral so we can have a

16

discussion and we can get through the --

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- the rest of it and then we can

19

come back.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

No discussion, just move on?
Yeah.

Any objections?

Thank you.

Defer.

Moving on, line

600, grants and disbursement, Tri-Isle Main Street
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Resource Center, 200,000.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

Request deferral.
Deferral.
Defer.

Okay.

Deferral.

Thank you.

The

proviso will defer that also.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Grant for Maui Redevelopment Agency.

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.
Defer.

Defer.

Any objections to deferral?

Moving on.

We've completed Police.

14

We go down to page 19, Department of Public Works

15

and Environmental Management, line 654, 476,668

16

highway fund as a working figure.

17

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

line 56, 699.

Adopted.

contribution to FICA,

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

Moving on.

general fund, health fund, 788,650.

23

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

E~S,

Any objections?

20

22

Any objections?

Any objections?

Adopted.

Page 20,
Any objections?

General fund, 1,097,330.

Adopt -- oh, I'm sorry.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Wasn't there an adjustment on this

2

one, this is not the one that was adjusted?

3

there an adjustment?

Is

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Staff?

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I'm sorry, just for clarification.

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Line 666, clarification if there's

7

8
9

any adjustments.
MS. KOLLER:

No, there isn't.

Actually it was down in

675.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

12

COUNCIL MEMB.ERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

Thank you for that.

Any objections to 1,097,334?

Adopted.

Bikeway fund, $203,095.

Any objections?

15

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Moving on.

Adopted.

17

1,720,573.

18

countywide road resurfacing.

Debt service,

Line 675, reduce debt service, move to

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Ask for deferral, Chair, on this.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Deferral.

21

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Any objections?

That's Riki's.

Line 670,

23

administrative overhead charge, 1,326,865.

24

there any

25

ob~ections?

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
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1
2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

Okay.

bridge --

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Deferral.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Deferral?

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:, until 687.

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9
10
11

Line 682, road

Yeah.

Okay.

Deferral.

All the way through 687.

stop me,

Staff, if we're going too fast, okay?
Traffic management program, highway fund,
line 689, 773,238, any objections?

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

Garage service, line 693,

14

highway fund, 1,954,319.

15

increases, shift fund to CIP resurfacing.

16

Charmaine.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Defer, please.

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Defer.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We defer that one also.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.

Line 694, reduce operation

We'll defer the entire 693

21

through 695 then.

22

Works, line 698, administration and engineering

23

program, wastewater fund, 1,560,956.

24

objections?

25

Okay.

Department of Public

Any

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

144

BF 4/27/04

1
2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

ERA, FICA, 817,822.

Objections?

3

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.-

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

677,618.

Adopted.

contribution health funds,

Any objections?

6

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

MS. KOLLER:

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

Adopted.

Debt service.

Mr. Chair, this is one

MS. KOLLER:

Staff.

Thank you.

This is one that we revised

11

yesterday upfront.

12

in debt service that would be for new debt for this

13

year, for Fiscal Year 'OS, that we don't anticipate

14

the bond being issued early.

15

of 779,410, it would be 814,010.

16
17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

There was an additional 34,600

So that total instead

84 -- 814,010 is the number on the

reduction.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And the total?

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And the total would be?

20

MS. KOLLER:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

11,073,339.

712.

11,073,339 as the new number on line

Any objections?

23

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

Staff.

Seeing none, adopted.

Thank you

Line 714, 1,419,411 as the number.
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objections?

2

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

Adopted.

Wastewater reclamation

facility, line 718.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer the -- the section.

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.

7

through to 722.

8

Any objections?

9
10
11

Thank you.

725, solid waste fund, 253,409.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

FICA, 492,965.

Any

objections?

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

All the way

Adopted.

Health fund, 374,260.

objections?

15

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

This one was adjusted?

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Staff, do we have new figures?

19

MS. KOLLER:

20

Any

Debt service.

No, Mr. Chair, there was no -- this figure is

correct.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Joe Pontanilla -No, no comment on this one.

-- 738?

It was a reduction.

Yeah.

Defer.
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2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.

charge, 969,793.

Administrative overhead

Any objections?

3

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

Adopted.

line 745, 4,351,687.

Landfill disposal program,

Any objections?

6

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

Solid waste fund

8

residential collection program, 1,886,510.

9

objections?

10

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12
13
14
15

Adopted.

waste fund, 1,125,922.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Diversion program, solid
Any objections?

Now if we could put the other one

below it as a defer.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

We adopt 1,125,922 and defer

16

15,208 on line 756.

17

Transportation, line 759.

18

MS. KOLLER:

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Moving on.

Mr. Chair?

Oh.

Charmaine?
Yeah, Mr. Chair, I -- I think --

turn it over to Staff.

23

the new layout, if you could?

25

Department of

Mr. Chair?

22

24

Any

Are you going to talk about

I think we were mentioning before, Mr. Chair,
that -- that this department was very difficult to
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1

understand how the monies -- where the monies were

2

coming from and how they were going out.

3

believe that the Budget Director has prepared a new

4

spreadsheet that I think more clearly indicates how

5

these funds were going.

6

yeah, without objection, I would -- I would ask that

7

we either defer this or have a recess to look at the

8

new layout.

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So I -- I

And Mr. Chair, without

Why don't I defer it because Bob's

10

not here and Riki's not here and that way all

11

Members can look at this.

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any objections?

Staff, where does these numbers carry

14

us through to, from 759 all the way through to

15

where, 765?

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

MS. KOLLER:

Uh-huh, yeah.

The end of the page?
Uh-huh.

Lance?

Actually, I think probably in light of this

21

new handout that we received, Mr. Chair, I think you

22

probably would want to defer the entire

23

Transportation Department, both the general funds

24

and the highway funds.

25

adjustments that were made may be in a different

Because some of the
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1

place based upon the worksheet that I asked the

2

Budget Director to prepare for us in order to help

3

us reconcile the budget details to the budget

4

ordinance.

5

Remember, the budget ordinance is the

6

document that the Council works off- of, and it was

7

very confusing for us to determine where the costs

8

were.

9

would take us up to the Department of Water Supply.

10

So that would take us through line 809.

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

809.

okay.

So we'll defer, wow,

11

from line 759 all the way through line 809.

12

objections?

13

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

Okay.

Any

Moving on, Department of

Water.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

We did.

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We finished.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We finished.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Moving on.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We're done.

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

CIP.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

CIP.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We did it.

We finished it.

That's it.

Move on to CIP?
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1

wanted us to go through that?

2

of the committee, to look at the new proposal and

3

recess now or move to CIP?

4

COUNC I LMEMBER KANE:

What is the pleasure

Dain, go ahead.

Mr. Chair, I would ask the body to

5

consider walking through CIP and trying to get

6

through the noncontentious ones where there seems to

7

be consensus.

8

feels needs to have discussion, we just defer that

9

item and that way we can come back to it.

If there's any item that a Member

10

But let's get through the stuff that we can

11

get through, and that way when we have a full body

12

here we can all get into the discussions when

13

necessary.

14

roll now, we've been on for, you know, 40 minutes.

~15

And I would just ask to -- we're on the

Let's -- let's keep going

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18
19
20

Okay.
and get through stuff that we can

get through now.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other comments, Committee

Members?

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

MR. AGSALOG:

Agree.
No objections.
That's fine.

Okay.

Let's roll.

Mr. Chair?
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

MR. AGSALOG:

Danny, go ahead.

Thank you.

I just want to go back to the

3

worksheet that you guys have, if you don't mind,

4

Mr. Chair, so that when you have a recess and you go

5

-- you look at it

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

MR. AGSALOG:

We don't have it yet.

Oh , you don't have it yet?

Oh , I'm sorry.

8

So that

9

easier for you to look at for you when you have it.

10

I was just wondering if I could -- it's

But you don't have it, I'm sorry.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Not yet.

Okay.
After CIP.

We'll defer the first one because

15

Mr. Carroll is the introducer.

16

869.

Defer CIP Hana, line

Any objections?

17

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Moving on, line 872.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Staff.

23

MS. KOLLER:

okay.

Mr. Chair, if I could make a suggestion.

On

24

some of these, I think if the Members go through and

25

-- and look at it and you might be able to get some
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1

agreement even though the Budget and Finance Chair

2

is not here.

3

could speak to particular items, and perhaps Staff

4

could explain where some of them -- dollars that

5

were moved to another area.

I think there's other Members that

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

Yeah, that's good.

Anyobjections?

Okay.

Great.

Thanks, Tamara for --

so we'll go back to Kula Ag Park.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes, thank you.

Charmaine, go ahead.
Yeah, thank you.

Kula Ag Park as

14

we heard in discussions is in need of some

15

attention, and that this is a County-owned

16

agricultural park that has received very little

17

support in the recent past regarding its

18

infrastructure.

19

Economic Development, there are plans to work on the

20

pumps and to do some security fencing.

21

And I

And as we heard from the Office of

I believe their request was for

22

200,000, but at this time I think if we can increase

23

their 70,000 allocation to -- by $30,000 to bring it

24

up to 100,000 would be enough to get them started on

25

it.
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any objections to accepting 100,000

on line 875?

3

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

No objections.

Adopted.

Moving on.

5

Wailuku-Kahului Park, Boundless Playground, move

6

from bond 800,000 to cash.

7

MS. KOLLER:

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

MS. KOLLER:

Any discussion?

Mr. Chair?
Staff, go ahead.

Mr. Chair, this was in light of the Budget

10

and Finance Chair wanting to keep the bond as -- as

11

low as we could in order to -- because of the bond

12

raters.

13

here to the cash.

14

items that we could move up fairly easily.

This was one item that was moved forward

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

What we looked at is where we had

Jo Anne.
I have a question because isn't

17

this an '04 budget item?

18

that got approved last year.

19

MS. KOLLER:

Because I remember that

That's correct, it is in Fiscal Year '04.

My

20

understanding is what happened with the project is

21

that the Boundless Playground group of people got

22

together with another group in Central Maui and have

23

revamped the plans to work together.

24

looking at a different location, which my

25

understandtng is near the horseshoe pits.

They are
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Horseshoe pits.

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And -- and so I guess I'm getting

3

confused, but we never floated the bond then for

4

$800,000.

Is that correct?

5

MS. KOLLER:

That's correct.

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

7

MS. KOLLER:

Okay.

So

And the money lapsed at the end -- I -- we

8

can check with the Budget Director, but I believe

9

the money had to be encumbered by December '03.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

MR. AGSALOG:

Danny, go ahead.

I

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Staff is correct.

12

The amendments that we did I think it was the end of

13

last year, towards the end of 2003, was for Fiscal

14

Year 2003 budget for the bond ordinance, and it was

15

not put in the Fiscal Year '04.

16

appropriation has lapsed and the money was not

17

encumbered.

So now the

So it is a new appropriation again.

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Jo Anne?

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Then my question would be

20

because we've had a request, I believe, from the

21

Kalakapua Playground group, at the new location are

22

we sure that the whole 800,000 is going to be

23

utilized.

24

restroom there, we have a lot of other amenities.

25

Because I know that we've got the

And I mean,.I if -- you know, to just put
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1

800,000 now for cash and then not have it be

2

utilized seems to be a little bit of a problem.

3

you have any comments, Danny, on the new location

4

and -- as to whether or not the full amount is going

5

to be needed?

6

MR. AGSALOG:

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

MR. AGSALOG:

9

Do

Mr. Chair?
Go ahead.

Thank you.

My understanding from the

planning and development for the parks, the amount

10

of 800 will be needed for this particular area.

11

They have scaled down though because the original

12

one was over 1 million when they required restroom,

13

parking lots, development, and all that.

14

understanding talking to the engineers from the

15

Parks, this particular request is now at a

16

scaled-down version of the original request.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

So my

And does that reflect any

18

of the money that was coming from, I guess, the

19

Weinberg Foundation?

20

MR. AGSALOG:

No, Mr. Chair.

My understanding is when

21

they requested the -- the project, we funded it with

22

bond since it was originally funded with bond

23

money.

24

the Weinberg funding that we supposed to have gotten

25

should we start -- stayed with the original plan

But I'm not sure as to where we're at with
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1

when we have to develop the parking lot, the bath --

2

restrooms, and all the amenities that they -- they

3

required to begin with.

Mr. Chair?

4

MS. KOLLER:

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

MS. KOLLER:

Go ahead, Tamara.

If I can just interject that we have been

7

told that the funding from the Weinberg Foundation

8

still exist for this project.

9

$300,000 and that will be shown -- that would be

10
11

So that would be

shown in a different -- in the grant schedule.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So that 800,000 plus the 3, it

12

comes up to the 1.1, which was the same amount that

13

was originally proposed.

14

same

15

look at what -- you know, if we can't give to the

16

one playground and the community group is ready to

17

build at the end of May, I guess, or shortly.

18

I

c~ncerns

particularly because when I -- when I

So

--

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We'll defer this item.
All right.

Please.

80,000, Velma Santos Community Center

22

acoustics.

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

So I -- I still have the

Defer.

Defer.

Okay.

Moving on.

Arts and Cultural Center.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Defer.
Defer.
Mr. Chair?

Charmaine, go ahead.
Yeah.

Also on this one, taking it

7

out of bond I think is not the problem.

8

we do have this, it should be a grant to the Arts

9

and cultural Center.

10

anyway.

11

delete this.

So it wouldn't be in bond

So I think we could probably agree to

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

MR. AGSALOG:

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

Okay.

Mr. Chair?
Staff, delete it with reference that

if we're going to move, it'd

Mr. Chair?

16

MR. AGSALOG:

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

MR. AGSALOG:

-- be a grant.

Danny, go ahead.

This was originally proposed also in the

19

generai fund.

20

was a general fund proposal.

That was not a bond proposal.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

Because if

this right.

That

Thank you.

Oh , I'm sorry, I'm not reading

It's a general fund.

24

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

General fund.

General fund, Wailuku-Kahului.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

MS. KOLLER:

Yeah, okay.

But anyway --

Mr. Chair, the Budget and Finance Chair's

3

intention on this was he wanted to fund County

4

projects first.

5

when we went through the grants that were in I think

6

it was Office of the Mayor, there is a $250,000

7

grant that is given to the Maui Arts and Cultural

8

Center for operations and -- and that was what he

9

felt was sufficient.

10

And I think he mentioned yesterday

So those were -- that was his

intention.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any objections to deletion?

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yes.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I think it's a deferral --

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We'll defer.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- for discussion.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We'll defer.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

General fund, line 890, Kihei-Makena.

20

What is he doing here?

21

MS. KOLLER:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

MS. KOLLER:

25

Moving to cash from bonds.

Mr. Chair?
You're dreaming.

Staff, go ahead, I'm sorry.

That's all right, no.

has two funding sources.

This one, this project

There's funding in the
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1

parks assessment and then there was 125,000 in bond.

2

And all this is doing is moving it from bond to cash

3

to help lower the bond.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

Okay.

Any objection?

Adopt and move on.

Papalaua, 30,000.

West Maui Parks,

Any objection?

8

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Moving on.

Molokai, Maunaloa

10

Community Center, 200,000.

11

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

way to Lanai.

17

objection to 300,000?

Moving on.

Any objections?

Molokai General Hospital.

Defer.
Defer.

Defer.

Thank you.

That goes all the

Line 911, Lanai Police Station, any

18

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, just a question on that.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Maybe to Staff.

county

So there was no

23

proposal by the Mayor's Office, and so the Chair is

24

proposing 300,000 to finish the project?

25

MS. KOLLER:

That's correct, and that was based upon
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information when I think Fire came in.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

Thank you, Chair.

I still

3

have no objections to adopt, but I just wanted to be

4

clear.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

915, 400,000.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Discussion?

9

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

Moving on.

countywide, line

Oh, that's a add.

10

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

14

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Defer?

Defer.

Defer.
Defer.

Kalakapua Playground.

Defer?

Defer.
Defer.

Moving on.

Countywide

17

government facilities, Fire, line 919, 140,000

18

oh, oh.

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Defer.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain, go ahead.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

If we can move to adopt the 140, and

23

then the increase that I have there we can defer

24

that and put it on the add list for later

25

discussion.
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2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Any objections to Dain's

proposal?

3

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

adds list.

6

Any objections?

Seeing none, 140 adopted, 210 on an

Grease traps, line 926, 1/4 million.

7

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

Adopted.

Hana Highway.

Shall we

wait for Robert?

10

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Defer.

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Line 9 --

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I'm sorry, Mr. Chair.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain, go ahead.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The Papahawahawa Bridge replacement

Yeah.
Yeah.
Defer all the Hana.

19

is the top priority that wasn't included in the

20

Mayor's budget, and I don't know if the body is

21

willing to -- to move on it.

22

if you look later on inside the schedule, it says

23

top priority and then there's a list of other

24

bridges that he made comments the other night that

25

would follow along, if the Members wanted to

I think Mr. Carroll
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consider it.
But Papahawahawa was the -- by all accounts

3

for him was the main objective.

4

feels comfortable with doing that, then -- he's

5

already told me repeatedly because I sit next to him

6

that if we can move on this that's what he wants.

7

After that it's, you know, body, we have a

8

discussion and talk about the other ones because

9

there's expiring monies for Fed funds on the other

10
11

So if the body

ones as well.
But this is the one that he really wanted to

12

move forward.

13

that, I would ask that we consider it.

14

we defer.

If not, then

And I just wanted to --

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

So if the body feel comfortable with

Okay.
get that on the table.
If there are no objections, we accept

932, Papahawahawa Bridge replacement.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

790.

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANI LLA :

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

790.

No, number 932 for 790,000.
Oh, line.

Oh, line.

Yeah, I'm sorry.
Okay.
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2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:
you.

Okay.

Defer the rest.

For 790,000.

Okay.

Thank

Line 938.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, just for clarification.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain, go ahead.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So what we approved was the

6

Kaholopoo, as well as Papahawahawa for the total of

7

1.29 million that was approved by the -- the sitting

8

body here.

9

deferral, later defer -- we'll defer till later.

And then after that we'll talk about

10

Chair, that -- I'm just trying to recall what you

11

just

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Yeah, I -- I --

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

ruled.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I only went with line 932.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Well, the first one

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

-- we'll have a

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Oh, I'm sorry, Chair, I'm sorry.

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

But--

we'll have a rediscussion on that.

19

Any objections to adopting 1,290,000, line 933, to

20

include the two bridge replacements?

21

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

Okay.

Adopted 1,290, Staff.

District road resurfacing, 934.

Dain, defer?

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, defer until later.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.

Moving on.

Line 938, 300,000

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

163

BF 4/27/04

1

district road resurfacing.

2

an addition on Kaupakalua Road --

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

Oh, oh, and then we got

Defer.
-- 500,000.

Defer all the way

through to line 940.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain, go ahead.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I think the Budget Chair's request is

9

to consider the 300,000 district road resurfacing
for Paia-Haiku.

11

something that if you -- this was the -- this was

12

the -- one of the emergency issues that came in at

13

the very end.

14
15

And then the

the revision is

10

And so I would ask, Chair, that the body
consider that, that this is one of two emergency
-I

16

situations, the other one being Waiko, which we're

17

going to deal with a different way.

18

the one that if we can look at the Chair's

19

recommendation and move forward, I would appreciate

20

a consideration from this body.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

But this one is

Members, any objections to adopting

22

line 940, 800,000, Kaupakalua and district road

23

resurfacing?

24

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

No objections.

Adopted.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Chair.
Chairman, just -Mr. Molina.
-- I

just initially requested the

5

deferral because of -- since the Budget Chair wasn't

6

here.

7

totally support his recommendation.

8

figured out of consideration for him, that's why I

9

requested a deferral to hear from him.

So I just wanted to -- I -- I, for one, can

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

12

recommendation.

13
14
15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

But I just

Okay.
But, you know, I go with the body's
I just want to make sure.
You better stop it, Michael, or

they'll change their mind.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No, no, no, don't change you guys

16

minds, but, I guess, out of respect for the -- for

17

the Chair.

18

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

But, you know
(inaudible).
Okay.

Line 946, 300,000.

20

Makawao-Pukalani-Kula road improvements, 300,000.

21

Any objections?

22

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

Oh, highway fund,

24

Wailuku-Kahului road improvements.

25

go on this one.

Let's see how we

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

165

BF 4/27/04

1

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

Mr. Chair.
Aleo Place.

Adopt, defer?

Mr. Chair?

Mr. Pontanilla.
Yeah, Aleo Place is one of the

6

areas in Kahului that -- that got flooded this past

7

couple months ago.

8

included in the Mayor's budget was to install four

9

dry wells.

And the $100,000 that was

The intention of this item here is to

10

provide design and preconstruction dollars for a

11

drainage system for Aleo Place and -- and looking at

12

construction dollars probably in Fiscal Year '06.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

14

discussion on this.

15

line 9521

I think we had enough
Any objections to 350,000 in

16

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

19

Adopted.

Oh, I'm sorry, Jo Anne.

Is this the one that keeps

flooding all the time, right?

20

?:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes.
Yeah.
Yes.

Okay.

I think we had the

24

discussion about whether or not we should do

25

building or condemnation.

And because this requires
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1

I believe it was like over -- if we make this

2

initial commitment it's like $3 1/2 million.

3

mean, it was a really huge amount.

4

we never finished the discussion.

5

want to find out if that's what the body wants to

6

do --

I

In my mind we
So I -- I just

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We're -- we're -- we're going to

stall right here.

11

Okay.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.

objections?

14

Line 954.

Okay.

Line 958, any

1450, Market Street improvements?

15

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

improvements, 340,000.

17

East Waiko Road
Any objections?

18

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

965, add district

resurface

20
21

?:

Defer.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We're deferring 965, yeah, Chair.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yes.

Defer.

Moving on.

Are we going to defer?
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Kihei drainage master plan, 350,970.

3

Any objections?

4

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

Adopt.

concrete road.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Delete.

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Defer ;.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.

12

design.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

Maalaea sidewalk, 50,000,

Defer.
Defer.
Defer.

South Maui roundabout,

eliminate.

17

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.

20

Kumulani, reconstruct

200,000.

Eliminate.

District resurfacing,

Any objections?

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Defer.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

986, Chair?

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

986.

Which one is that, I'm sorry?
986, defer.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And defer.

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

988.

Defer.

This is in Lahaina, isn't it?

6

it's in the wrong place, but anyway, defer.

7

Maui, Keawe street extension, $1 million.

8

objections?

9
10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:
2,100,000.

Adopted.

Any objections?

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

?:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

Line 1000.

Defer.
Defer.

Okay.

Moving on.

16

This is still west Maui, I guess.

17

Excuse me.

18

objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

Page 30.

No, it's Molokai.

300,000, road resurfacing.

19

Any

Lanai, 200,000.

Any

objections?

22

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

Any

Lower Honoapiilani,

12

24

West

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

11

21

Yeah,

Adopted.

increase 499 to 1,018.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Countywide resurfacing,
799 -- 799,400.

Mr. Chair?
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain, go ahead.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Because we deferred on where the

3

money just came from I think a little earlier, we

4

can defer this one because it's linked to one that

5

we just -- we -- we previously deferred on.

6

we can defer this one.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

countywide speed hump.

So if

Any

8

objections to -- well, Charmaine's got 100,000.

9

got 300,000.

10

11

Charmaine, go .ahead.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15
16

Yeah, why don't we take the

300,000 and then just

12

14

Defer, add.
-- defer discussion on the other

100,000.

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopt 300,000 and defer on the add.

Line 1025, wheelchair ramps

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Chair?

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

600,000.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Chair, could we go back to

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24
25

Any objections?

line 1023, the proviso.

21

23

We

Oh, I'm sorry, okay.
Unless -- unless we wanted to hold

that for discussion later?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, I can hold line 1023 for

discussion later.
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1
2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:
600,000.

Defer 1023.

Wheelchair ramps, 1025,

Any objections?

3

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

Adopted.

Bike fund, 300,000.

objections?

6

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

11

Adopted.

Okay.

31.

Defer.

I'll defer.

Line 1048,

Makawao-Pukalani-Kula, 400,000, any objections?

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.

16

Boundless, 1060.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.

Wailuku-Kahului.

Parks and recreation,

Defer.
Defer.

21

1064, sanitation.

22

Phase I and II closure.

Santos defer.

Down to line

5 million, Central Maui Landfill,

Any objections?

23

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

Any

Adopted.

Moving on.

Sewer, Kahului

wastewater Pump Station, 2,500,000, move to partial
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funding lapsed bond minus 80.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Staff, you want to explain that one?

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, thank you.

5

MS. KOLLER:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

This was another one

6

where we were attempting to reduce the bond fund in

7

order to maintain a reasonable level of debt and our

8

financial stability.

9

80,000 into the lapsed.

10
11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And so we were able to move

Any objection to accepting 2,420,000,

line 72?

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

No objections.

Maui land acquisition.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.

17

Adopted.

staff, go ahead.

Okay.

Kihei-Makena parks and

recreation.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:Defer.

Defer.
All of it.

Okay.

20

west Maui wastewater reclamation facility

21

modification stage 1A.

22

MS. KOLLER:

Bond fund,

Staff.

Mr. Chair, this is similar to the one up

23

above.

24

funding for this project to lapsed bond.

25

Central

It's just basically moving some of the

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Any objection to line 1090,
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50,000?

2

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

5

Adopted.

Kaunakakai Fire Station.

Staff, go ahead.
MS. KOLLER:

Mr. Chair, on this one the Budget and Finance

6

Chair was looking at reducing the 700,000 that was

7

requested that was for land acquisition and I

8

believe preconstruction and design to only include

9

land acquisition at 300,000.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer.

12

1100.

Kaunakakai sewer line, line

Any objection to 1 million?

13

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

Adopted.

Moving on.

Dain, there's

something there on building improvements.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, defer, defer, Chair.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer line 1104.

Parks and

18

Recreation, underground injection control program,

19

1,200,000, line 1109.

Any objections?

20

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

Adopted.

Drainage improvements.

Dain.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Defer, defer.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Defer 11 -- 12, 11, 13.

25

Moving on.

Sewer, EPA consent decree, 1 million, line 1118.
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Any objections?

2

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

Adopted.

defer all of this?

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

8
9

This one we're going to

No?
Just the bond, huh?

What does that 3,576,000 represent?

Tamara, go ahead.
MS. KOLLER:

That is Countywide equipment.

total of all the subprojects.

It's for the

I listed these other

10

projects so you could see what the $3.5 million

11

accounted for.

12

was looking at was on the police marked patrol

13

vehicles was to move those to -- to the Department's

14

equipment --

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

MS. KOLLER:

17

What the Budget and Finance Chair

Let's defer that.

for 341, and then the sedans and fire and

safety to delete those out of the bond.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We'll defer.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Before you defer, is the -- the four

Go ahead, Dain.

21

tractor mowers, that 60,000, included in that 3,175

22

figure?

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

MS. KOLLER:

25

\

Staff?

It's not, but, you know, I'm looking and I

see his initials there.

I think it should have been
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1

moved over.

2

that one.

3

But I'm not -- there was discussion on

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, Mr. Chair, and the reason I ask

4

because if that 240 is not included in that balance,

5

and

6

but

and I have a calculator right in front of me

7

MS. KOLLER:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

Yeah, it's not included in the balance.
Then I would ask the body to consider

from other -- from 1120 down to 1130, leaving out

10

1129, because that's something that we are right now

11

in deferral, the Parks Department, that section.

12

But everything else, I think we've already -- well,

13

pretty much acted on.

14

we already acted on that in operations in the

15

Police.

16

The 341 for patrol vehicles,

Everything else is just basically listing it

17

out for us.

So it's not like they're asking for

18

changes there.

19

two four-door sedans, 60,000, you know, again, that

20

-- that may be a discussion.

21

everything else is pretty clean.

And then the fire and safety, the

But other than that

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I got on mine I want to discuss --

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

-- the IT.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No, no problem, defer.
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

1133.

Except the police one, Chair.

Except the police, Chair.

5

put --

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Except the police one because we

We already acted on that, that's why.
-- that into operations already.

8

The 341,000, we moved it to the Police Department

9

earlier --

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So we just act on that, yeah?

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

That one.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

we'll defer.

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

And what's the new total?

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

we're deferring it.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We're just deferring that one.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Lapsed bond proceeds,

22

Okay.
in the operations.

So except those --

Okay.

Thank you.

We're not going to --

Wailuku-Kahului.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

200,000, no objection.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

1137, 200,000.

25

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

Any objections?
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

Moving on.

34, sewer.

2

staff, go ahead and explain line 336, 1139 through

3

to 1142.

4

MS. KOLLER:

Most of these were that we discussed earlier.

5

The Kahului wastewater renovation, we moved it from

6

bond to this lapsed bond.

7

line 1153, we moved that 30,000 to cash.

8

that was deferred.

9

above, you accepted the move from the other end.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And then the parks one on
I think

But the 80,000, the one up

Okay.

Thank you.

11

accepting 416,303 on line 1142?

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Moving on.

Any objections to

Adopted.

Kihei-Makena,

14

1148, accepting 130,000?

15

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

west Maui, Staff.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

It's moving to cash.

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah.

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

It got moved to cash.

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

It moved to cash.

25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

We already -- we already did that.

We did it?
Yeah, the other part.

Papalaua?

Cash.
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

It's zero.

Okay, adopted.

And then

2

the wastewater reclamation facility, 150,000, line

3

1157.

Any objections?

4

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

Center.

Adopted.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

9

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Molokai, Maunaloa Community

We already did it.
We already did that one.
We already did that.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

18

?:

Defer.

19

?:

Defer.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

35.

Adopted.

We did the 1168 also?

No.
No.

Any objections?

Adopted.

Park assessment.

Defer.

Defer line 1171.

Makawao-Pukalani, 1176, 120.

22

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24
25

Adopted.

Moving on to page
Any objections?

South Maui, 1181.

objections?
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Adopted.

west Maui, 445.

objections?

2
3

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

Adopted.

Wailuku-Kahului, 30,697.

Any objections?

6

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:
7,360,000.

8

9

Adopted.

Revolving fund, 1198,

Any objections?

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Makawao-pukalani, $10 million.
That's the Water Department one.

This is the one we're deferring on,

yeah?

13
14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

?:

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

Any

Defer 1205.

Defer the rest.
It's from the Water, though.

From Water.
What about Water, Staff?
I guess we could do this one as

state revolving fund.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chairman, yeah, can we defer?
All of water?
Yeah.

I -- I believe Chairman

24

Hokama had some revisions he had -- he was looking

25

at initially.

So we can just defer it until he gets
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back.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

We're done.

Thank you, Chair.
I think the Budget Chair was in

5

favor as far as the $10 million for state revolving

6

loan fund for the Water Department.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Why don't we just wait, Joe.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We'll defer.

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, I'd like to hear Riki because

10

we got this whole Water thing, if there are no

11

objections.

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Staff, what is next?

I guess we'll

14

recess because we've got to discuss that

15

transportation.

Did everybody get to read it yet?

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No.

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We're just getting it passed out

19

now.

And then

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

could we have the Budget

22

Director kind of walk us through it and then we can

23

look at it?

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

ahead, Staff.

Okay.

Why don't we do that then.

Go

Why don't we take a 10-minute recess
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till 3:00 o'clock.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
wasn't he --

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

6

Jo Anne, go ahead.
-- going to explain to us so we

know what we're looking at?

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

we go recess.

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

Well, wait, wait, wait, wait,

Yeah, he going explain first and then

okay.

Go ahead.

I'm going to take a

one-minute recess to do something.

(Gavel.)

2:50 p.m.

11

RECESS:

12

RECONVENE:

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2:53 p.m.
(Gavel.)

We have here Budget

14

Director Danny Agsalog to explain the breakdown for

15

the transportation funding.

16

MR. AGSALOG:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Go ahead, Danny.
And before we went to

17

lunch, staff asked me to do a table and I did.

18

I hope this will enlighten most of -- all of us how

19

the breakdown as far as the -- how they funded

20

according to the budget ordinance.

21

And

In the -- most of probably the confusion is

22

in the administration program where they have those

23

breakdown that I showed.

24

below the administration program, it will show

25

individual funding and I have shown as the first

Because on the line item
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1

column ,where the bolded one total appropriation.

2

That's a -- a total between the general fund and the

3

highway fund as break -- I had it break down.

4

And on the administration last -- this coming

5

fiscal year, the administration program was 413,142

6

and that -- the breakdown of that was the wages was

7

189,732.

8

Department was 223,410.

9

And the operation Transportation

The Fiscal Year '05, the proposed one, and

10

total appropriation now for that particular program,

11

Mr. Chair, is 919,370.

12

the salaries and wages with the proposed expansions

13

that they have is 243,920.

14

appropriation of 800 -- correction, $102,040.

15

And the breakdown of that is

And there's a new

The 223, below that, 410, is the same as the

16

administration operating budget last fiscal year.

17

And _ _ __

18

250 in the general fund.

19

supposed to have been for a matching funds for buses

20

should we have an opportunity to purchase vehicles

21

with the Federal fund money, and the 250 is part of

22

the matching funds that Director Kyle Ginoza wanted

23

to have.

24
25

is the replacement matching funds for
This particular one was

Line number 5, Mr. Chair, is the public
transit marketing program that they wanted to do
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1

this fiscal year, proposed Fiscal Year '05, to

2

promote the -- the transportation, bus

3

transportation, because they feel that the -- it's

4

not marketed properly and the ridership is very,

5

very low.

6

coming to the grant and disbursement for

7

dialysis, Mr. Chair, there's an increase over there

8

from 157 to 165,375.

9

by the general fund similar as last year.

10

And that's again still funded

The Ala Hou program last year was funded

11

again by general fund, was funded by general fund in

12

the amount of 392 -- 392,930.

13

adjustment for their particular program, Ala HOu, to

14

335,000.

15

This year MEO had an

It's funded by general fund.

In -- in -- in evaluating their program, they

16

seen that there's a need for the youth

17

transportation.

18

new line now, and it's funded -- it's funded by

19

general fund on the tune of 58,000.

20

didn't have that particular program.

21

So that's the next line, that's a

Last year we

The next line E, Mr. Chair, is the grant and

22

disbursement for the DOE transportation.

23

funded by general fund.

24

this proposed year also, 151,000.

25

there, Mr. Chair.

It's

It's very, very similar to
There's no change
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1

Grant and disbursement for Maui Economic

2

Opportunity Transportation service, that my

3

understanding is that's the public transportation

4

part of the Maui Economic opportunity.

5

separated now from the current Economic

6

Transportation specialty transportation that they

7

have, specialized program, I should say.

And it was

Air ambulance, Mr. Chair, we funded on a

8

9

general fund again last year to a tune of 100,000.

10

This year anticipating the state will give us the

11

matching funds for that, it's funded at 611,500.

12

Again, general fund money.
On the disbursement of Maui Economic bus

13
14

replacement fund, Mr. Chair, this one last year we

15

divided the particular grant to -- it's a total of

16

672,771 last year, general fund was 322,651, and the

17

highway fund was 350,120.

18

mistake or now I'm -- I'm

19

ago.

20

fund, I think.

21

not sure.

22

fund.

23

Mr. Chair.

24
25

I think this is the
I was rushing a while

The 400,000 should have been in the highway

I

I have to re-look at that.

Now I'm

I think that should have been a highway
-- I

-- I

will double check on that,

Item I, grant and disbursement, Economic
opportunity Transportation, that's the big account
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1

that the Economic Opportunity for the specialized

2

transportation.

3

highway fund in the tune of 6

4

2,649,880.

5

an increase amount of 300 -- 3,074,974.

6

reflects their request for additional manpower and

7

some increase in their salaries for their

8

operation.

Last year it was funded with
correction,

This year it's again a highway fund and
This

Letter J, Mr. Chair, is the equipment request

9

10

that they have.

11

They had the -- they just had the bus request last

12

year.

13

$202,000.

14

Last year they didn't have that.

This year it's funded by highway funds of

And the last, Mr. Chair, is the Public

15

Transit program.

This was last year funded by

16

general fund.

17

the proposed, it's funded by highway fund of

18

321,756.

19

-- the Akina, Akina contract that we have, the 270.

20

I will double check with the 400, Mr. Chair,

This year at an increase amount for

This is the contract that we have with the

21

real quick and I -- after the recess I'll be able to

22

give you the most accurate one.

23

to do it at my lunchtime, Mr. Chair, and I will

24

answer any questions that you might have also.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I was just trying

Questions for Budget -- ready, Danny?
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1

MR. AGSALOG:

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

MR. AGSALOG:

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

MR. AGSALOG:

6

Oh, just a second.

Yes, just (inaudible).

over there?
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

RECESS:

9

RECONVENE:

(Gavel.)

3:17 p.m.

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:
reconvene.

12

recess.

(Gavel.)

Budget and Finance, please

We'll recess till 3:45.

Meeting in

(Gavel.)

3:18 p.m.

13

RECESS:

14

RECONVENE:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

Recess till 3:10.

3:03 p.m.

11

16

How much?

May I have five minutes, Mr. Chair, to check

7

10

Danny, you need some time?

3:49 p.m.

Meeting please reconvene.

Mr. Agsalog, go ahead.
MR. AGSALOG:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

And I'd like to

18

correct, I misspoke earlier that the 103,000 under

19

line F, that is still a specialized transportation

20

under the Maui Economic opportunity.

21

earlier it was the public transit.

22

for that, Mr. Chair.

23

I have said
So I apologize

And the second one, Mr. Chair, is the

24

correction under H of the bus replacement.

25

$400,000 under Fiscal Year 2005 should have been in
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1

the highway fund instead of what I wrote earlier

2

general -- general fund.

3

funded for -- from the highway fund.

4

only correction I have, Mr. Chair, unless you have

5

any questions for me.

6
7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:
Mr. Agsalog?

So $400,000 now this year
And that's the

committee Members, questions for
Charmaine, go ahead.

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

No questions for him.

Okay.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Anyone else?

Thank you for doing that, yes.

Okay, Danny.

Seeing none, Committee

12

Members, we don't know when Riki's going to be back,

13

we don't know when Bob's going to be back.

14

think we got to start --

So I

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Press on.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

making some decisions rather than

17

deferrals --

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

and go through one pass.

20

So Dain, what time, 6:30.

21

that acceptable, 4:30, Mike?

22

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

We'll work till 5:00.

Sounds good, 4:30.
Mr. Chair?

Work for another
The hearing's at 6:30.
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·1

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Oh, oh --

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

You forgot about that one.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

5

then we're going to reconvene after that this.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

sugges~ing

7

7:30?

8
9

At 6:30 we have public hearing and

And then the Council Chair is

that we recess till what time, Dain,

I

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I was going to say -- thank you,

Mr. Chair.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Not -- not being able to anticipate

12

who's going to show up at the tax meeting, I was

13

going to suggest that we recess ultimately this

14

meeting until when we would normally take a recess,

15

the first recess.

16

going to suggest taking a -- reconvening this

17

meeting at 7:45.

18

there's 20 people here, then we can go through

19

testimony.

20

So if we start at 6:30, I was

That way we go -- I mean, if

Normally we would take a recess at about an

21

hour, hour fifteen or hour half into the meeting.

22

And that way if one person shows up or three people

23

show up, we'll still have some time for --

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Uh-huh.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

to recoup and then we can just
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1

start up at 7:45.

Or if there's 100 people here

2

tonight, then we can reconvene, re-recess to a later

3

time anticipating the people that are here.

4

recommendation, Chair, is to reconvene at about

5

7:30, 7:45.

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7:30 is good.

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

7 : 30 •

Let's shoot for 7:30.

We'll do 7: 30.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7: 30.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

12

So that's the plan.

We'll

work till 4:30

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

So my

No, Mr. -No, at 5:00.

We start at 6:30.

So if you can go

to like between 5:00 and 5:15, Members.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

had --

Oh, okay.

I thought some Members

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5:00, 5:00.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5:001

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, five.

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Work till 5:00 and then recess that

24
25

5: 00.

meeting till 7:30.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

And we've got a public hearing at

6:30.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

9
10

Thank you.

Mr. Chair?

Charmaine, go ahead.
Are we doing Department of

Transportation?
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, let's go and hit Department of

Transportation.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Page 23.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

If the Members would indulge me, I

13

would like to go through my entire proposal

14

regarding Department of Transportation and then ask

15

the Staff to put the places -- put them in the right

16

places on the -- on the sheet because I didn't get

17

that far.

18

that Mr. Agsalog gave us, and I thank Danny for --

19

for putting this out.

20

understand than -- than trying to go through the

21

budget details back and forth and such.

This way it's much easier to

So Members, basically on my -- my proposal --

22
23

But if we work off the -- the worksheet

oh --

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Member Tavares?

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Chair, if I -- if I can.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Before we start make sure we get the

2

right one because there were two that were passed

3

out so.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

Right.

Okay.
Okay.

The right one has -- the

400,000 is in the highway fund column.

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

HF.

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

HF.

The 400,000 is like the

Let's throw the other one away.
fifth entry from the bottom.

Okay.
Throw the other one away.

Go ahead, Charmaine.
Yeah, thank you.

I just think it

16

would help to speed it up as far as the discussions

17

go on this.

18

salaries and wages, I deleted the two expansion

19

positions, 49,952.

20

What I had done I revised -- okay,

From the next line, which is equipment, I

21

deleted $2,040 which is the expansion and equipment

22

associated with the expansion personnel.

23

$100,000 that's left I think is the bus stop money.

24

And I believe that the bus stop should actually be a

25

separate line somewhere and not hooked into
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equipment.
On the next line is the Transportation

3

Department administration.

4

proposing to reduce that by 140,000 and that would

5

leave $83,410 for operations of the department.

6

I was going to -- I'm

And, Members, in a response that we got from

7

Department of Transportation dated April 16th, one

8

of the questions asked was what was going to be

9

covered with that -- the part in the budget detail

10

is $222,210.

11

equipment, supplies, 30,000; dues and subscriptions,

12

7,200; registration, training, 10,000; other areas,

13

125,000, potentially transportation software, NASA

14

spatial growth model, intra-County ferry feasibility

15

study, et cetera.

16

And they had rentals at 50,000; office

Members, what I did was reduce that

17

drastically because there's some things I don't

18

think we need to do.

19

that we cut the rentals in half to 25,000, the

20

office equipment and supplies because we're not

21

going to have

22

down to $1,000, dues and subscriptions would be

23

1,000, registration and training would be in half,

24

5,000, and I left in the other areas $50,000.

25

But I was going to suggest

the'~xpansion

positions would come

In the other areas where they're going to do
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1

transportation software, NASA spatial growth model,

2

et cetera, I would leave in $50,000 there with a

3

proviso that they add' the -- the proviso would be to

4

produce a five-year bus transit implementation plan

5

that would be submitted to the Maui County Council

6

by December 1st of this year.

7

the operations the way I did, $140,000 it was cut.

And that's why I cut

8

other things is that transportation software,

9

you know, you don't need it if you don't have a plan

10

or a plan to plan.

11

in the Planning Department's budget, and the

12

intra-county ferry feasibility study I don't think

13

is part of our responsibility anyway.

14

The NASA spatial growth model is

So if we can help give the direction to this

15

department so that they can focus on what we believe

16

should be the policy of this County.

17

truly interested in putting in a transit operation

18

that works, we have to give it some resources and

19

give it the opportunity to work which means planning

20

from the start.

21

If we are

J

So that's that part.

The bus replacement matching fund, $250,000,

22

I deleted that and moved down to the H for the bus

23

replacement MEO and took -- I put $197,000 there,

24

which is what they said -- MEO said was the matching

25

for the bus replacement.

The public transit
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1

marketing I moved from general fund to highway fund.

2

So that would be a minus under general fund.

3

Then in H or I, I already talked about H, the

4

difference in H, the 400,000 that is there, minus

5

the 197,000, I put the balance of that into the last

6

entry K or 103,000.

7

that it ends up beefing up what's going to Akina's

8

for the public shuttle.

9

from 321,756 to 424,756.

Anyway, it -- it turned out so

So they -- they would go
Actually, it was an

10

increase of only 103,000 because I did something

11

else with the $200,000.

I forget what it was now.

And-- and that's about it.

12

The public

13

transit shuttle part of MEO is in I in conversation

14

with the staff from MEO.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Of that 3 million?

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes.

So basically by deleting the

17

expansion and moving the transit, public transit's

18

items to highways funds, that freeze up general

19

funds.

20

MR. TAGUCHI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, Staff.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

23

MR. TAGUCHI:

Vice-Chair Nishiki?

Question for councilmember Tavares.

You

24

know the 250,000 for the bus replacement matching

25

fund, item number a(1)4 on the top, you -- you
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propose deleting that.

2

just a deletion or -- because you mentioned about

3

putting it down before.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Do you know where -- is that

Yeah, I deleted it from general

5

fund, the total amount, and then put the $197,000

6

that they said was the match in that 400,000.

7

the difference between the 400,000 and the 197,000

8

in highways fund would then go to Akina to

9

K entry.

10

103,000.

11
12

MR. TAGUCHI:

to the

But in my figures I'm only showing

So when you put the 250 down to item H under

the 400,000, would the balance now go to 650,000?

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

And

That's a deletion.
No, I just deleted it.

I deleted

it out of general fund totally

16

MR. TAGUCHI:

Oh, okay.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So--- and then just said out of that

18

400,000 down there, that should be reduced to

19

197,000 which is the match for the bus replacement.

20
21

MR. TAGUCHI:

Okay.

So 203,000 would be deleted from item

H and go into item K then.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

MR. TAGUCHI:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

-- to 197.

That brings it down

Yes, yes.
Okay.

Thank you.

Mr. Chair?
The radios are still in there, I
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think.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain, Dain, go ahead.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No, no, I just wanted to ask

4

questions from Member Tavares.

5

VICE-CHAIR NiISHIKI:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

9
10

11

Yeah.
Quick, before I forget.

Quite admittedly, I got kind of lost

in the shuffle.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, me too.

And I won't speak for anybody else,

but I -- I did.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I am.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I don't know if Member Tavares can

14

somehow -- walking through this handout that

15

Director Agsalog gave us, are you able to walk down

16

this and then make adjustments there?

17

talked about EP count, you talked about moving

18

numbers out of --

I know you

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Uh-huh.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

general fund to highway and vice

21

versa.

Would you be able to walk us through and --

22

on your adjustments and then

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

we're all on the same page?

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Line by line?
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yes.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

I -- I can try because I'm

3

trying to read in between my notes and see what the

4

real number is.

5
6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, if you have no problem

with that.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any objections?

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

No problem.
Okay.

If we

No objections.
Go ahead, Charmaine.
Okay.

If we start on the top with

the salaries and wages --

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

the revised amount would be

It's a deletion of $49,952, which is the

17

193,968.

18

two expansion positions.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I'm sorry, and

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

You got to --

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- even that I'm not --

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Can you

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I don't know where you are.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Where are you?

Where--
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1

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Salaries and wages.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Oh, 189.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

Salaries and wages.

So you're replacing 243,920.
Right, I'm sorry.

Yeah, can you read the existing

number --

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

final number.

Read the number
Oh, existing first, okay.

The change and then the -- the -- the
Maybe that'll help --

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

all of us.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, thanks.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank you.
Thank you.

Okay.

17

number is 243,920.

18

would leave a balance of 193,968.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

So the existing

We're deleting 49,952, which

General fund?
General fund, yes.

Okay.
The next line, 102,040.

We're

drleting 2,040, which would leave 100,000.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

But that's the one I'm suggesting
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1

become another line item.

2

will become one.

3

All right.

In fact, it automatically

The next line is 223,410.

4

Deleting 140,000, which leaves a balance of 83,410

5

for operations.

6

matching fund, which is general fund 250,000, is

7

deleting 250,000 resulting in zero.

8

transit marketing, 100,000, I -- I moved that over

9

to highways fund.

Oh, that's where the other

10

100,000 is, okay.

So that's now add or delete.

11

Okay.

12

Then down to

The line 4, bus replacement

The public

The rest of the lines stay the same.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

H.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

-- H.

Oh, I got to figure H out

15

again because H to be where it says 400,000 under

16

highway fund would now say 197,000.

17

deletion of 203,000.

18

mistake, so Akina's was going to probably end up

19

being more.

20

K, 321,756 I think is going to be 524,756.

21

an add of 203,000.

So that's a

And then I think I made a

But that 321,000, the last entry under

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So it's

To where?

Right there.
Yeah, highway funds, yeah?

Yeah, highway funds.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

199

BF 4/27/04

1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And so the total is?

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

The total is 524,756.

I have to

3

ask because I just heard somebody whispering in my

4

ear that the -- the radio system and the lift is not

5

in this particular --

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

9

It's in letter J.
-- presentation.

Oh, there it is,

okay.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Uh-huh.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

J.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Letter J, I'm sorry.

13

202,000.

Letter J.

Okay.

There it is.

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17
18
19

And it stays the same.

Got it.
So it -- it stays the same.

So

that also includes the lift.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And all of the numbers stay the same,

Mr. Chair, if I may?

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

There it is,

Uh-huh.

The bottom number stay the same?
No.

No, no, no, no, got to change.
I didn't get to the bottom numbers

yet.
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

Okay.
Because we shifted some to

highways.--

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COuNCILMEMBER TAVARES:. -- from general fund.

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain, go ahead.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So questions.

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

My only concern is the addition of

11

Right.

the 203,000 to the letter K section.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yes.

Only because looking at our Committee

14

Chair's recommendation to delete the 200,000 and

15

then in this case we're adding 200,000.

16

a $400,000 swing, which is pretty huge, and not

17

knowing if the request from the Mayor'S Office was

18

321 and then we're going to add an additional 203

19

really not knowing how that 200,000 is going to be

20

applied.

21

I would need some -- some, you know, quite frankly,

22

some serious

So there's

To -- to approve that additional 200,000,

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, I --

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

justification.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

-- I -- I think that's a real -- a

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 4/27/04

1

201

discussion for policy here.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Because I think when we had the

4

presentation from Akina's that day that explained

5

and I think you've got a copy of their profit and

6

loss statement, and I referred to it the other day

7

s~ying

8

reevaluated as far as what they've got.

9

frankly, we can't expect a public transit system to

that I would like to have these numbers

10

be funded at $200,000.

11

not going to happen.

12

But quite

It would just -- it's just

And if we are going to depend on folks on the

13

outside to further cooperate and partner with us,

14

whether it's Akina's or another company when it goes

15

to bid the next time, they need to have the ability

16

to try something and have it work and not handcuff

17

them from the beginning.

18

But that is, you're right, that is a -- a

19

policy decision that this body will have to make.

20

So if there is, you know, that kind of discussion

21

when the Chair returns, I'd be very happy to

22

participate in that discussion.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

Mr. Chair?

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead, continue.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I guess one of the main things about
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1

public transportation in my mind is a matter of

2

identity.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Uh-huh.

You look in Honolulu as an example,

5

The Bus, I mean, everybody, even people who don't

6

come from there who go there, pretty much realize,

7

okay, there is their identity, The Bus.

8

painted a certain way and everybody knows.

It's

Our situation it makes it different because

9

10

we've got MEO buses running around, we've got Akina

11

buses running around, we've got, you know, other --

12

other bus companies that have their -- kind of their

13

color schemes and their -- and right now we don't

14

have a true identity for public transportation on

15

Maui.

16

And until we do that, I'm -- I'm -- I'm

17

hesitant, for lack of a better term, I'm -- I'm

18

hesitant in putting more money into something that

19

to me fundamentally there's some -- there's some

20

shortcomings right now.

21

policy discussion that needs to take place.

22

know if in our budget discussion place it's going to

23

be, if it's going to be, you know, more in the

24

traffic or, excuse me, the Transportation ,Committee.

25

So I agree, there's a
I don't

But I -- I just wanted to share my general
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1

concerns, Mr. Chair, about, again, applying -- and I

2

hear what Member Tavares is stating.

3

know, I -- I heard the comments of Akina bus

4

service, but I would still need to see how they

5

would be able to apply $200,000.

6

look forward for that particular discussion.

And I, you

And -- and so I

And I appreciate Member Tavares coming

7
8

forward with these figures.

And it helps us, I

9

guess, have a clear understanding of what direction

10

Member Tavares would like us to consider.

And I

11

think some of these refined numbers for me I can

12

live with.

13

me.

But'just that one is the difficulty for

Thank you.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Jo Anne, go ahead.

On line -- on line 765 somehow

16

because when I transmitted this stuff, take out the

17

thing where it says add funding for community

18

services study, dash, planning.

19

supposed to be in this part.

20

in community services study, which I think it is,

21

under the Planning Department.

22

That was not

That's supposed to be

And then I had just put in funds for the bus

23

service, and I did not know what that amount was

24

going to be so.

25

though, where if we're going to address the growing

I do support moving in a direction,
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1

number of vehicles in Maui County, somehow we have

2

to at least go down the road of providing -- even if

3

this is an interim service, it might not be the best

4

in the world, but you cannot continue to ask a

5

private company to go in the red doing what would

6

ordinarily be a service that would be paid for 100

7

percent by the county.

8
9

I understand what Chair Kane is saying with
regard to the identity.

And yet, what you're doing

10

is in having that identity where you've got all the

11

buses that look the same, and they're painted the

12

same, and they've got the same type of logo and it's

13

a brand recognition, if you will, that cost money.

14

And it's going to cost way more than the amount of

15

money that we've got in here.
I think that Akina at last -- at one of their

16
17

last meetings with us basically said, look, go out

18

to bids, see who's going to do it for this amount of

19

money.

20

Councilmember Tavares has put in, which would bring

21

us up to 524,756, and if you add in the additional

22

money I think a little 100,000 out of MEO's portion

23

of the operation, that's 600,000.

24

was spending -- they were going in the hole even

25

with our money that we were giving them before over

And even with the increase that

And I think Akina
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$1 million.
So I think it is a policy decision, but I

3

would like to see us at least put enough revenues in

4

this area to do it and give it every opportunity to

5

succeed.

6

another company that would be willing to try this, I

7

say we have to do it because otherwise it's just

8

spend more money on roads.

9

really improving the quality of life.

10

So if, that means subsidizing Akina or

And I don't see that

And I certainly don't see it -- I don't see a

11

lot of buses on Honoapiilani Highway and I drive it

12

every day.

13

trucks, service vehicles, SUVs.

14

dwindling number of passenger vehicles.

15

we're doing, it's not working.

16

There's very few buses.

There's mostly

There's even a -- a
So whatever

And I agree with Councilmember Tavares that

17

we've got to move in some direction.

18

give the Transportation Department, I guess, a

19

policy call to try and improve transportation or at

20

least give it a chance to work here in Maui, it's

21

going to be this year and every year from now on,

22

just like we have our open space fund.

23

And if it's to

We got to find a way to pay for it because

24

the cost is not going to go down.

And either we're

25

going to do it in roadways, pay for it, or we're
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1

going to do i t in funding line items or finding a

2

source of funding, dedicated fund.

3

cents.

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So that's my two

Mr. Chair?

Joe?
I -- I just want to add my own

7

two cents in regards to bus transportation.

I think

8

when you look back when we first went into public

9

bus transportation for Maui County, I -- I don't

10

know who chose the routes, maybe we should step

11

back, go to the communities, find out what they want

12

as far as bus transportation.

13

should be taking a look at certain routes rather

14

than keep on pumping money into a transportation

15

system that for me, you know, I -- I think it's --

16

part of it is working and part of it is not working.

17

You know, maybe we

But I think that, you know, we should step

18

back, go back to the various communities, find out

19

from them what type of bus transportation they

20

require, and then move forward, you know.

21

going to be pumping in more money and more money not

22

really kn.owing, you know, if that's what our

23

community wants.

24
25

We're

And trying to change people mind-set as far
as driving their own vehicles, you know, we're so
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1

independent that everybody just jump in their own

2

vehicles and off they go.

3

that the type of scheduling that we have doesn't fit

4

all.

5

And part of the reason is

So for me, you know, I -- I would rather step

6

back, go back to the different communities that we

7

want to serve for public transportation, find out

8

what they want.

9
10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

That's my two cents.
Daniel [sic]?
Chairman?

Chairman, to follow up

11

with what Member Pontanilla had just talked about, I

12

-- I think Member Tavares's proviso addresses that

13

concern when she -- when they're the requirement of

14

a department developing a five-year plan.

15

And that five-year plan will give us this

16

opportunity to really take -- get a better handle on

17

the -- the specific needs of transportation on this

18

island, and that will allow, hopefully, for public

19

input as well so that a -- a more inclusive plan can

20

be developed rather than what we have to work with

21

right now, which is virtual chaos.

22

So I -- I support Member Tavares's

23

recommendations, and especially that proviso that

24

allows for the planning to be implemented and

25

perhaps be a lot more well thought out.

Thank you,
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1

Chair.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Michael?
Thank you, Chair.

I appreciate

4

Member Tavares's really deeply committed effort at

5

this.

I think we definitely need to scale back on

6

this.

I hate to be a pessimist, but this is not

7

working, the public bus transportation system.

8

There's still a lot of bugs that need to be

9

addressed.

\

10

And to me the basic premise for the failure,

11

I think, is just the fact that the public is not --

12

you know, people just love their cars.

13

change people's mind-set or create

14

becomes such a premium, its become so expensive

15

where people will almost have no choice but to use

16

the bus, until gas prices hit

17

it's up there but -- and it's going to be there and

18

-- you know, the $3 a gallon gas is coming real

19

soon, but maybe this year in Maui, I don't know if

20

it's me, but it just seems people love to use their

21

cars.

22

And until we
or if parking

hit the ceiling,

As far as potential flaws with the system

23

right now, I think there are issues about schedules,

24

bus pickups, and those are just some of the things

25

that need to be worked on.

I think a long-term bus
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plan as Member Tavares has suggested is a way to go.

2

Even to the effect of forming some type of, again,

3

another task force to go into the community as

4

Member Pontanilla had suggested.

5

avenues we have to look.

Those may be some

But right now, I hate to say it, but I'm

6

7

really down on it.

And I would hope that it --

8

apparently it's working for some people, which is

9

okay.

But -- but if we really want to commit a lot

10

of resources to this, we need to work the bugs out.

11

And right now, there's too many bugs.

12

get some spray in there and kill the bugs and make

13

this thing work, Chairman.

14

this.

We need to

So that's my comments on

And I would hope that whatever happens with

15
16

the Department of Transportation, it's looked at as

17

if we have to consider abolishing it over the long

18

term, well, it's not meant

19

something personal because of the people who are

20

working in it.

21

too.

22

it's not meant as

I think they need a little direction

They need more input from the public.
And -- and that could be part of our fault,

23

as well as the administration's.

Because I think

24

even for some of us, we don't know what we want.

25

this is still a major work in progress, Chairman.
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Thank you.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other comments?

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Jo Anne?

I have a question of Charmaine and

4

that is that in putting in the $524,756, which would

5

be, I gather, in the highway fund, was it your

6

intention just to leave that money sit there and

7

discontinue all bus service?

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No.

You know, I -- I just put it

there because I felt if we want somebody to do a

10

halfway decent job, we have to put some resources

11

there.

12

kind of committed in here, I -- I was trying to keep

13

it within the Transportation Department.

14

And because these highway funds were already

But we do have a serious decision to make

15

about our future in this area.

And I'm, you know,

16

close -- almost close to agonizing over this because

17

on one hand of just a stop and re-group and get a

18

plan and whatever, then I think one of the hardest

19

things about public transportation is getting people

20

used to it.

21

So even if you've got a system that's a small

22

one and its got some bugs, if you keep working on it

23

and keep marketing it, that helps to set the tone

24

for the rest of the community.

25

really torn between -- between those two things.

So, you know, I'm
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I -- I think that we're -- we're always -- we

2

don't have any problem with people r.ecognizing MEO

3

because they've been around so long.

4

they didn't start with a terrific route with no

5

problems.

6

with Gladys and she can tell us about what it was

7

like to start this.

8
9

But I'll bet

I mean, maybe one day we can have lunch

But all the -- all the municipalities or
townships or counties that, you know, like I said,

10

we've -- we've heard from or heard about or been at

11

conferences where this was discussed, the starting

12

part is always the hardest.

13

And to change the mind-set, because, you
~olina

14

know, like Mr.

says, you know, if they didn't

15

love their wives, they'd be sleeping with their

16

cars, you know, basically.

17

And this -- this romance between American car and

18

the American, I mean, that's -- I mean, that's long,

19

you know, long history of that.

20

to break that trend, I don't think.

That's how people are.

And we're not going

21

But what we can do is offer options.

22

think that's where bus transit comes into play is

23

that you're offering your citizens options.

24

don't have to have a car if you've got a good

25

transportation system.
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I mean, I know I was surprised to find out

1

2

that most of the people that live in New York city

3

don't own a car.

4

car, do you know how do they get around.

5

course, you got those yellow things flying allover

6

the place called taxis in there, but they've got

7

buses.

8

You know, it cost more to park than to rent your

9

home.

10

And I thought, if they don't own a
And of

And the parking is horrendous over there.

So, you know, there -- there's all kinds of

11

models out there in the community.

But we have to

12

make a decision for our community.

And I -- you

13

know, it's not an easy one.

14

have a difficult time stopping completely the

15

transit program and then trying to start it again.

16

And I think we would

I -- I would rather see us try to improve

17

what we have, maybe not expand what we have.

18

work on the Kihei routes or whatever is going on

19

there and just focus on those routes for now and

20

maybe not try to spread us, MEO, and Akina's or

21

whoever too thinly by trying to meet everybody's

22

needs because we can't do that at the onset, I don't

23

believe.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Let's

Yeah, I -- I really appreciate

Mr. Nishiki allowing me to ask that of Councilmember
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1

Tavares because that's my basic thought is once you

2

get some kind of momentum going, at least people are

3

now feeling there's some alternative.

4

don't have enough money to own a vehicle, there's

5

not a lot of choices.

6

When you

So to me, it might not be perfect.

I think

7

that if we can capitalize on those routes that have

8

the biggest amount of ridership, if those were the

9

things that actually some of the suggestions that

10

both Mr. Pontanilla and Mr. Molina made and also

11

other Members, I think that you can at least start

12

with a limited framework.

13

And it's got to somehow not stop, though,

14

because I think if we stop it, then to come up with

15

restart capital, to reestablish ridership, to look

16

at all of the, you know, even the faith and

17

confidence and trust, even thouqh it miqht be a

18

little shaky and people say there's problems with

19

it, it's just that look at how long the old bus

20

system was out of operation, look at how many years

21

this has taken to even get us this far to get

22

something.

23

system was out of -- was with

24

something.

25

name of it was.

That -- and I don't

a

I mean, that bus
harbor line or

I don't -- I can't remember what the
But it was an old bus system that
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other people used to -- used to use.

2

So for me, I just think it would be better to

3

go and expend this money if we have to add more to

4

it.

5

what we've done in the past.

6

We need to make a commitment that differs from

And if we're going to do something in terms

7

of energy conservation, if we're going to do

8

something as an alternative, we're trying to push

9

bikeways, we're trying to push green waste, we're

10

looking to the hotel and visitor industry to provide

11

other modes of transportation both for their

12

employees, there's a lot of things that we can do,

13

but we all have to be working in the same

14

direction.

15

If all of a sudden we sort of say, oh, well,

16

government, you know, forget it, we -- we tried it,

17

you know.

18

really put our hearts and minds and certainly our

19

pocketbooks into it.

20

We didn't really try it because we didn't

And I just think that Akina's, even though I

21

know some people feel like, oh, well, it's a failure

22

or whatever, I don't consider it a failure.

23

these people have spent their own hard-earned money

24

that they've taken out of another business that's

25

operating, and they've invested their capital.
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1

I say, hey, I don't think it's throwing good money

2

after bad or bad money after good.
I just think that it's just what it is.

3

We

4

made sort of an attempt to see where we're going to

5

go.

6

much capital they've invested.

Akina's have shown us how
I just feel like we

we really owe it to the public to at least move

7
8

It's not perfect.

in that direction, Mr. Chair.
So I'm going to be supportive.

9

If we have to

10

add additional money when we do the RFP, then so be

11

it.

12

least the framework of what we've got and not -- not

13

fink out.

But I -- I really think we should go with at

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Anyone else?

Michael, go ahead.

Yeah, Chair, just to kind of

16

expound on what Member Johnson has been saying.

17

guess I can surmise by using the old acronym called

18

KISS, K-I-S-S, keep

19

small and simple, I guess, and focus on

20

had to catch myself on that one.

21

it small and simple and just focus on what's working

22

well and then enhance as we go along.

23

keep it short

I

keep it
yeah, I

But keep -- keep

But I was just thinking about like the school

24

bus ridership.

They have -- they have very low

25

ridership just with kids.

So right there that tells
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1

us something as well.

I think they get maybe 15 to

2

20 percent ridership at the most.

3

right in itself is a reflection of the usage of the

4

public bus transportation system.

5

learn from that.

So that right

So maybe we could

And I think it was last term Member Tavares

6
7

had mentioned some interesting ideas as far as

8

improving the school ridership, like painting the

9

bus a certain color or providing some type of

10

incentives.

And maybe that's what we got to do as

11

it relates to adult public transportation, provide

12

some types of incentives.
And that's where I think where we need to

13
14

maybe go back out into the community again and see

15

what

16

know at

if we have the population base at this

17

time or

or the -- the ridership base to support,

18

you know, expanded proposals.

19

two cents, Chairman.

what the people want and because I don't

So anyway, that's my

Thank you.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain?

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Can I make a recommendation?

On line

23

number 794, 400,000 original, moving down to 797,

24

net appropriation, if I can ask for consensus of

25

$197,000 in that slot.
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Line 797, this is for --

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Grant and disbursements for Maui

3

Economic Opportunity bus replacement.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

This is the MEO amount, yeah?

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

And this is the matching fund

6

discussion that Member Tavares had brought forward,

7

the number that she's plugged into letter H of

8

highway funds.

9

that and then we can -- I can ask for the next step

10

And so this is just acknowledging

after that, Mr. Chair.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Staff, can I

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, that's in the brackets or in

14

So it would be 203 --

the parenthesis, 203.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Minus.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

MEO'S portion of the public transit

18

Yeah.

is according to Charmaine

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

197,000, Chair, that's -- that --

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Under highway fund.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- that number is equal to the 20

190.
197.

197.
197.
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1

percent match for the Federal monies, which is

2

785,000, I believe, was represented to us.

3

that's for the bus replacement program.

And

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Uh-huh.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So we're going to plug in 797

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No, no.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

197.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yes, sir.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

11

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

On the next line we have -- on line

Oh, yeah, yeah, yes.

Yeah.

Any objections?

16

799, the Mayor's proposal of 3,074,974 moved up on

17

the next page under line 801.

18

recommendation is to leave that alone.

19

Tavares's number also is left alone.

20

consensus on that number of 801.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Uh-huh.

The Budget Chair's
Member
So I ask for

Any objections to 3,074,974 on 801?

Mr. Chairman?
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

You could delete my 103,000.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Delete.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Thank you.
Scratch that.
800, go ahead, line 800.

On these next

6

two, if there's any way that these, at least these

7

two, we can defer because I think what Member

8

Tavares puts forward and what the Chair puts forward

9

go in opposite directions.

And so maybe that's

10

where we -- we do need to have some discussion.

11

so I would hope that we can defer to maybe this

12

evening, this evening's discussion.

13

And

And that way we can -- so line number 805,

14

the net appropriation of zero from the Chair and

15

Member Tavares's one is keeping the 202 there.

16

then the next one down, Chair's recommendation is

17

121, Member Tavares's is 524, if we can at least

18

just move those two because those seems to be the

19

extreme differences

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And

Yeah.

And so we can at least have a

22

discussion and then we can make a decision once we

23

go through a round or -- hopefully a round of

24

discussion.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

But I

I yield the floor, Chair

Okay.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

for that request.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I -- I have a correction.

3

-- it's going to be 424,756.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Because you minus the 100,000?
Yeah, I added it twice someplace.

6

So originally I had it the correct way.

7

you're talking about -- yeah, line

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10

It's

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Just -- so

For line K.
Line K, yes.

There's a number 321,756.

And then

11

you -- you told us earlier that you took the balance

12

of the 400, which is 203,000, and plugged it into

13

that 321.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So that is 524,756.
Except that up -- up above, I took

15

the 100,000 from marketing.

16

funds and just deleted it out of general funds.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

Oh, okay.
So that's where the other 100,000

went.

Oh , okay.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

I moved it to highway

I'm sorry.

So 424.

So if we can have those two

items for discussion, Chair, later on --

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- and that way we can move on to
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1

some of the other things that we deferred that were

2

kind of manini but out of respect, as I think

3

Mr. Molina put it, out of respect for the Chair.

4

But I think we're -- we're willing to move on on the

5

less contentious stuff and

6

the big ones on the -- on the back burner till we

7

have everybody here.

and -- and put the

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

okay, Dain.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

For my two cents I tell you what, I

11

really want to support public transportation.

12

being a big critic, at the same time I really had

13

time to look at it.

14

crossing the street and I was looking at this Akina

15

van, and it was a van instead of the bus, right, and

16

it says Route 5.

17

then as you said, you know, it's like no

18

identification.

19

As

And just last night I was

And I know that's what it was, but

And yet, the same time as I'm driving home,

20

I'm really smiling because I hear on the radio

21

they're -- they're now advertising the bus

22

transportation for the first time.

23

I -- I think that we've really got to put the money

24

where we want it to go.

25

myself criticizing, but yet I know that all these

And so it's like

And I think that I -- I see
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1

things that I say are only because I want it to

2

work.

3

And, you know, I think for those that, like

4

Akina, unless they see that we're going to as many

5

of you have pointed out put the money there, I don't

6

want to start again.

7

crawling has started, but then due to I

8

even personnel, people that are looking over this

9

problem, the -- the -- the whole gift to Akina was a

And I think we've

the
I think

10

grant, right, so there was really nobody in Maui

11

county that was watching this whole thing when I was

12

thinking about it.

13

Now we've got this Department of

14

Transportation, I don't know if they're the

15

caretakers for us, but I -- I -- I want to support

16

it and I don't know as you state it, Dain, how much

17

we want to put towards this effort.

18

we put it, it ain't going to work.

19

to get better, you know.

20

We'll move on.

But I -- unless
It ain't going

It's just not.

Defer the rest.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Where are we now that we're out of

23

24
25

the Department of Transportation?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, if there's no objection,

maybe we can go to Department of Planning, or excuse
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1

me.

Well, either one, Planning or Parks, those are

2

the two.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

10
11

Let's go to Planning.
What page is that?
Make some decisions.
17.

Staff, if you can help me on some of

the deferrals.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Let's go to Planning.

Okay.

Let's turn to line 589.

We approved that already, I believe.

No?

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

Mr. Chair.

16

deferred.

No.
Yeah, we did.

Yeah, we approved that one,

And then from 593 to 598 is what we

17

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Uh-huh.
Okay.

That's right, 592 on the back

19

page we did approve it.

20

-- is this the Chair's

We'll go to 593 and I don't

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

recommendation

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Charmaine's.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

or is it Charmaine's?

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Which line are you on, 592?

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

224

BF 4/27/04

1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

593.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

593.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

Yeah, 593 I was adding -- yeah,

these are all mine over here.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

To add the GIS Analyst V, Database

7

Manager, their Planner III for the Long

8

Range-Division, and add for professional services.

9

And under professional services under

in the

10

parenthesis is things like, okay, the Ueoka EA,

11

25,000, the Pali to Puamana EIS, which is estimated

12

at 80,000, and four additional EAs that may come up

13

during the year, adding furniture and including

14

computers for the two expansion positions.
And that this money, I was hoping that we

15
16

would be recognizing the money in the fees that have

17

been paid to the Planning Department, and that would

18

cover -- more than cover these -- these additional

19

expenses.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Discussion.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Staff.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

There are no objections?

23
24
25

Oh, I'm

sorry, Tamara, go ahead.
MS. KOLLER:

Just one comment regarding the funds from

that trust and agency account.

My understanding was
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1

that Finance was going to recognize that money this

2

year and Fiscal Year 2004, and that's why we put it

3

in as carryover savings.

4

available for this.

5

indirect way.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

MS. KOLLER:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

MS. KOLLER:

It would be indirect.

It would be available but in an indirect

way -COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

MS. KOLLER:

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

Yeah, it's indirect.

Yeah.

11

14

I guess in -- it's in a

If you rather we can --

6

10

So that wouldn't be

Yeah.

-- for clarification.

Members?

Any other discussion from Committee

Jo Anne, go ahead.

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

with regard to my recommendation,

16

I think along with the environmental assessments and

17

the other things, I had put -- and this isn't

18

necessarily to be done by the, you know, by the

19

Planning Staff, but I had put in $100,000 for a cost

20

of community services study in Planning.

21

And the reason that I did that was because

22

that's one thing that it -- it doesn't have to cost

23

a whole lot of money.

24

Trust or other organizations are for this, and I

25

think that it can be useful during the general plan.

Actually, American Farmland

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

226

BF 4/27/04

1

So I had put it under Planning.

I don't know if

2

this is the appropriate place to put it.
But if I guess in the professional services,

3
4

if we added it in to Charmaine's bill areas, I don't

5

know if that -- you know, basically she's got all

6

the money encumbered.

7

added it into there, I think it's really important

8

to do

9

cost to community services.

10

But even if you -- if you

you know, to put a proviso in that we do

Because every time we go and we add

11

additional approvals or we approve or Planning

12

approves, in rural and remote areas the demands on

13

those services have a dollar value.

14

know and the Planning commissioners and the Planning

15

Department needs to know what that dollar value is

16

to provide those services in those remote areas.

17

And we need to

And so in -- in that respect, we will be able

18

then to better track where we have to put funding

19

when we approve development in specific areas and if

20

we can afford to add that burden on.

21

I included the cost of community service.

22

So that's why

These would be like fire, police, emergency

23

ambulance, garbage collection, you know.

24

things like the repair of this road and, you know,

25

the one that I don't even know if it's a County road
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1

or not, but I think it's the one that a few homes

2

are on.

3

one we talked about earlier.

I think it's in Mr. Molina's district, the

And this discussion is going to keep coming

4
5

up where, all right, you got to fix the road because

6

six people live on the end or two people live, and,

7

you know, they built out there and we approved it

8

and now we got to pay for it.

9

asking to include that kind of project money.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So that's why I'm

Any other discussion?

Okay.

You

11

know what, I'm just going to take it one by one and

12

-- and just see where we go.

13

593?

14

Adopted.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Discussion.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Discussion, go ahead.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- no, not 595, I'm sorry.

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

595 would include everything that

19

Seeing none, adopted.

Any objections to
594, any objections?

595.
Oh, I'm sorry

Charmaine mentioned in 96 and 97.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, discussion, Mr. Chair.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

For a total of 205,000.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Discussion.

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Excuse me, up to 596.

24

ahead.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

Dain, go

Briefly on Member
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1

Tavares -- excuse me, on Member Johnson's request

2

and tying it into number 595, Chair, is that

3

appropriate?

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

I think the four EAs for

6

$100,000 that Member Tavares has is just an

7

anticipation type of move.

8

Planning Department had any discussion on the

9

community services study, but even without any type

And I don't know if the

10

of discussion I think what Member Johnson brings

11

forward is something that can be useful.

12

It can be -- I think the -- the result of

13

some type of study I think can be a useful tool for

14

us and the Planning Department and the Planning

15

commission and all the entities.

16

see, you know, whether Member Johnson came up with

17

100,000 from -- from something concrete.

18

just a number, perhaps we can incorporate it and

19

I'll ask Member Tavares to comment on this, but

20

somehow incorporate it into Member Tavares's request

21

for the 205,000.

22

So I'd like to

Or if it's

I'd -- I'd like to try and stay away from

23

increasing the 205, if anything by not that much,

24

but try to keep it there as -- as much as possible.

25

And I can be supportive, Mr. Chair, of
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1

Tavares's 595, with some incorporation of Member

2

Johnson's consideration in the proviso.

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Charmaine.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I don't think that would be a

5

problem because I think it was
trying
to anticipate
I
,

6

because now there's been more and more attention to

7

the fact that the Planning Department is going to be

8

required to do certain EAs.

9

wasn't planned for in the past, but it's -- it's a

And I -- I guess this

10

reality.

11

deputy, you know, maybe they would be for, but I

12

think this is not their only operations money.

13

And I believe it was in talking with the

So I

thi~

that it can be certainly combined

14

and then see where they go with it.

And, you know,

15

they may not have any EAs or -- I think they can

16

work through it and -- and still accomplish what it

17

is that Ms. Johnson's talking about, as well as

18

having money for the EAs that -- that may come

19

through their

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

as their responsibility.
Charmaine, you know in -- in this

21

discussion, are the

22

to do these EAs and so it's going to be done within

23

the year?

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

well, start them.

I guess they're going to have

Yeah, I think so.

They have to,

Some might not take as long as
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1

others.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.
Like the Ueoka one should be

4

relatively short because it's a pretty small

5

project.

6

project.

But the Pali to Puamana is a -- is a big

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

Right.

So that I don't think would be

completed in a year.

But I do believe you would

10

have to contract someone and, you know, you need the

11

money to support that contract even though it might

12

not be entirely expended in that year.

13
14
15

16
17
18
19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:
the 100?

Okay.

Any compromise on that 205 and

Dain doesn't want to spend all --

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No, I think that's fine.

The 205

can encompass both the 8,000 and the 100,000.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

wait now, what about the

100,OOO?

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No, that one too.

Both the 8,000

20

and the 100,000 can be incorporated.

21

want to make that to 100,000 to keep an even number,

22

you know, that's nothing to quibble about.

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

And if you

We'll leave it at 205.

24

Eliminate the 8 and 100,000 and include the

25

furniture and the community service study as part of
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2
3

205,000.

Is that acceptable?

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
on that --

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

Mr. Chair, before we do move forward

Go ahead.
so are we going to just proviso or

at least -- you know, I don't know if proviso is --

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

is necessary, but at least provide

9

10

some guidance so Planning Department knows what the
intent of this money --

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

was for

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

without getting too limiting, you

15

know what I mean, too constraining, but at least

16

notify them that this is something we're looking

17

at.

18

And perhaps -- perhaps, Chair, we can

19

consider this because this is your -- your -- your

20

field, Planning and Land Use, consider as one of the

21

I don't know if it's a performance measure

22

candidate.

23

on the EAs, the EISs, and as well as the community

24

service study.

25

some performance measure stuff that we can follow up

Member Tavares maybe can comment on --

Maybe that's where we can plug in
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somewhere else.

2

Chair.

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Anyway, just a brief comment,

Okay.

Why don't we plug in this

4

money, and rather than struggle on language work

5

towards

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Charmaine

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes?

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

language, you can work with Staff?

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

Round two.

Okay?
Sure.

So 205 acceptable to add in to

include lines 595 through 598.

15

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Any objections?

okay.

Mr. Chair?

205.

Charmaine

Jo Anne.

I just I wanted to let you know

20

that last year I believe that when we had gone

21

through this, part of the general plan update was to

22

have included the cost of community services

23

studies, but it was never provisoed and it was never

24

done.

25

it gets done.

So that's why this time I want to make sure
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1

So -- and because they can be more

2

wide-ranging in scope or based on a particular

3

region or whatever, I'd say I would like just for my

4

purposes to proviso that 100,000 minimum provided

5

that, you know, 100,000 minimum is -- is expended on

6

cost of community services studies.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

Comments?
Yeah, I

I really don't want to

proviso that -- that kind of thing in.

I think

10

there is some money now that according to

11

Mr. Boteilho, that they kept some money in for

12

studies that were not either completed or not

13

thought of.
And if they haven't done a community services

14
15

study, you know, I'd like to hear from them before

16

we put a proviso in how they feel about -- about

17

having that as a proviso or are they feeling that

18

something else that they did is serving that need or

19

getting that information or perhaps it's a study

20

that they're intending to do this year.

21

sure.

22

with any of the staff at Planning.

And I'm not

I have not talked about this at all with --

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Jo Anne, why don't we

24

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah, yeah, I --

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

just wait till we have a
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discussion with Planning.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yeah, I -- I have no problem with

3

that.

4

community service studies, though, and I·just think

5

that because there were other

6

of stuff on their plate, they didn't get around to

7

it.

8

information.

9

to Wayne Boteilho.

10

I did speak with Planning about the cost of

th~ngs,

they had a lot

I

And actually, I can provide them with the
I've already provided the information

And it's basically for our purposes too so

11

that what we cando is actually put a dollar value.

12

When we're looking at certain things and certain

13

cost of infrastructure, we need to know, and maybe

14

Planning doesn't think it's important, but I sure

15

think it's important, that what it's going to cost

16

us for police, what it's going to cost us for fire,

17

what it's going to cost us to provide for garage

18

collection or any other services that we provide.

19

-- I feel that's baseline data.

20

you know, fund it, then I think we should do it.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I

And if they don't,

Yeah, we can wait on the second

22

round and have a conversation with them about how

23

this fits in with the general plan technical studies

24

that they've done.

25

kind, of important, especially when we get to the

Because a study like this is
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1

community plan rounds because the communities are

2

going to have to put in cost estimates for things.

3

So if they need this kind of information, which it

4

sounds like they do need, it should be included.

5

But I'll

6

Planning staff too.

I'd like to wait until I talk with the

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Chair?

9

MS. KOLLER:

We're going to move on.

Mr. Chair?

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Staff.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

600 -- oh, I'm sorry, Tamara, go

12

ahead.

13

MS. KOLLER:

No, that's okay.

Mr. Chair, just for

14

reference for the committee, the difference at this

15

point in time we have spent $645,463 more than what

16

we have revenue.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Challenge.

Line 600, grants

18

and disbursements for Tri-Isle Main Street Resource

19

Center, reduction of 100,000.

20

you any indication, Tamara?

21

MS. KOLLER:

Did the Chair give

Mr. Chair, the only indication was that he

22

felt that it was important to fund the Maui

23

Redevelopment Agency and had some concerns with the

24

~-

25

And so he reduced the Tri-Isle by 100,000 and moved

what responsibilities the two organizations had.
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that money to Maui Redevelopment.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Discussion.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Michael?

Yeah, Chairman, I -- I have

4

concerns about this proposal.

I don't know if this

5

is the appropriate time to make the -- an adjustment

6

to line 600, as well as line 605.

7

in writing.

8

preference at this time, Chairman?

I can submit it

I -- but what is your -- your

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Make a proposal.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

To take a recess.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

14

?:

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

You guys want to go through this?

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, let's just finish this section

18

Okay, okay.
To take a recess.
No, no, not yet, Chair.

Defer.

over here.

Okay.

We're -- we're right at the end, Chair.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

okay.
Go ahead.
Well, first of all the reason why,

22

I -- I feel the Tri-Isle Main street Resource Center

23

serves a purpose.

24

Department that they do augment their department by

25

helping out with the planning of the community and

We heard from the Planning
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1

especially focusing on the historic small towns,

2

that includes Molokai, Makawao, Hana, Paia.

3

And because they can enlist the services of

4

many volunteers, many professional volunteers, they

5

do save the county tax dollars in that area.

6

they've also, in addition, taken on the -- the

7

strategic planning for the community of Haiku.

8

Haiku is now the second largest growing community on

9

this island.

And

10

So based on that I think a fair proposal

11

being that we're trying to keep things a little

12

tight here, the 200,000 may seem, which was their

13

initial request, may seem a little high for some.

14

So my adjustments would include restoring 50,000

15

back to them and reducing 50,000 from the MRA with

16

an additional 20,000, which would partially restore

17

their original funding from last year and give them

18

some money for their conference which was shot down

19

at last year's proposal.

20

added back to their budget, Mr. Chairman.

21

like to put that out for consideration.

22
23
24
25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So a total of 70,000 being
And I'd

Staff reminds me that last year we

gave Tri-Isle Main Street 155.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Right, correct, 155.

But they did

want a conference, which would have cost another 25.
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So they were requesting 180.

So I have thought of

2

asking for another 25 to make

3

180.

4

tight, maybe we can give them some monies for their

5

conference as well.

make it a total of

But being that we're -- times are a little

6

But again, this is just a -- a proposal in

7

addition to the $50,000 being put back into their

8

budget and reducing the MRA's request, Mr. Chairman.

9

So at this point, I'm putting on -- on the floor as

10

a $70,000 restoration to their budget, Mr. Chairman.

11
12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So the bottom line on 602 would be

for Tri-Isle Main street, Mike?

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

170.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

170?

15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Chair?

Mr. Pontanilla.
Yeah, can we show the add in

18

the column G as a proposal and go with the Chair's

19

recommendation at this time?

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

That's -- that's fine by me.

We

21

can just make a $70,000 add and then I guess we --

22

we'll reduce the MRA by 50.

23
24
25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So you want to accept the Chair's 602

as 100,000, put on an add of 70,000?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yes.
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Oh.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead, Charmaine.

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

Any objections?

Chair?

Oh.

Mr. Chair.

Yeah, on the MRA I

memo April 8th from the

I note a

the board, I guess it is.

10

Yeah, Gerald Hiyakumoto, Vice Chair of the Maui

11

Redevelopment Agency.

12

to see a request only for $45,000 for the

13

streetscape beautification improvement plans for

14

Central Avenue and Vineyard Street.

15

only amount that I had seen, and I'm not sure if --

16

if other Members can refresh my memory about some

17

other figures.

18

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

19

Member Tavares.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

And in that letter I'm able

And that's the

Chairman, if I can respond to

Go ahead, Michael.
I believe that Stephanie Ohigashi

22

from the board also requested 50,000 for an

23

executive director's position.

24

would come up close to 100,000.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So that's -- I guess

Mr. Chair, I don't believe that
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1

the MRA has taken that position that they want an

2

executive director, and so at this time I would -- I

3

would go by what Mr. Hiyakumoto who is representing

4

the -- the MRA.

5

And their -- their budget thing said to hire

6

a staff planner.

So they support the department --

7

Planning Department's Planner V, which is a budget

8

of 42,000, and then their redevelopment area,

9

streetscape enhancement project for 45,000.

10

not mention an executive director in their

11

communication to us.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain?

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Chair.

They do

Funny how Member

14

Tavares and I are on the same wavelength.

15

going to ask besides that April 8th communication if

16

there's any other communication since Ms. Ohigashi

17

came to us and said that she's meeting with the

18

board and then next Monday, which was that statement

19

that she made that day which was the previous Friday

20

or Thursday, next Monday we're -- we're going to

21

find out whether we have their support on -- to have

22

an executive director.

23

A little bit of background.

I was

HRS, if you read

24

through when they talk about the redevelopment

25

agency, specifically references having something
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1

equivalent to an executive director.

2

the discussion is there.

So that's why

But again, I don't know if

there was any other communication other than the one
4

that Member Tavares references.

5

throw that out and then yield the·floor back to

6

Member Tavares, Chair.

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So I wanted to

Thank you.

Thank you.

There

there is a

8

follow-up memo from -- April 19th from Ms. Ohigashi

9

where she -- it's to the Chair saying that she has

10

-- wants to support the redevelopment area

11

and she has just been elected vice chair and is

12

looking forward to working with the organization.

13

She makes no mention of the other -- the parts, even

14

though she says she still has a personal feeling

15

about that.

16

plan~

And, yeah, the MRA implementation program

17

does talk about hiring an executive director as a

18

high -- very high priority, if not number one

19

priority.

20

follow-up.

But there was no mention in the

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, and just my --

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

my final comments on this.

24

the Maui Redevelopment Agency, you know, I can

25

support the April 8th communication request of
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And because it's just that one, I'll just

1

$45,000.

2

leave my comments at that for MRA.

3

support in this case the Chair's recommendation, and

4

I was hoping to say that when he was here so we

5

would have the discussion.

6

supportive of that.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9

10

But I will not

But right now I'm not

Jo Anne?
Yeah, I will support Councilmember

Molina's re-adding the additional 70,000.
And in the request for the beautification, I

11

would throw out perhaps having the Tri-Isle Main

12

Street Resource people work with the MRA and

13

actually put in 30,000 for that beautification study

14

and have them work together because I know that

15

there's landscape people.

16

resource people.

17

to spend that money, you know.

There's all kinds of

And hopefully, they wouldn't have

18

Either that or earmark through a proviso in

19

Tri-Isle Main Street that they contribute whatever

20

it is that MRA requires with regard to that

21

beautification plan and that proviso, you know, run

22

with that that they have to do it.

23

do it for less than 45,000, if they can do it for

24

30,000 or 20 or whatever it is, fine.

25

But I

So if they can

I would say that if you took the two
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1

together, if you took the 170 for Wailuku Main

2

street or the Tri-Isle Main street and then put the

3

30,000 for the MRA, I don't see any reason why one

4

couldn't help the -- you know, or the Tri-Isle Main

5

street couldn't help them in crafting that.

6

thought.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Just a

We've got 100,000 right now

8

for Tri-Isle Main street, 78,000 deferred, and MRA

9

we've got Chair's recommendation of 100,000.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain?

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Because we've reached the magic hour,

13

I -- I ask that we just defer this along with the

14

Molokai Island Main street Association consideration

15

and we just take that up after -- after the public

16

hearing this evening.

17
18
19
20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

okay.

So we'll leave off right at

6:30 and recess this meeting till 7:30 this evening.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Real brief, Mr. Chair, before you

call the recess.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead, Dain.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Because we're having a public hearing

23

tonight, if you can just kind of clean your desk, no

24

have to remove everything but at least kind of

25

kind of clean them so we have semi-presentable desks
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2
3

for our public hearing this evening.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Thank you.

Meeting in recess till 7:30.

(Gavel.)
5:03 p.m.

4

RECESS:

5

RECONVENE:

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7:34 p.m.

(Gavel.)

will the Budget and Finance

7

Committee please reconvene.

8

please, line 674 under debt service.

9

explain the 337,400 on 675?

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

12

MS. SAKAMOTO:

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

MS. KOLLER:

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

MS. KOLLER:

Turn to page 20 of 39,
staff, can you

Did he call the meeting to order?
Did he call the meeting to order?

Yes, he did.
Reconvened.

Oh, okay.

Yeah.
Yeah, he did.

Yeah, he reconvened.
Oh, okay.

We're on page 20.
I heard the gavel.

Okay.

Just checking.

Thank you.

I'm sorry, Mr. Chair.
That's okay.

The 337,400 related to the bond for highway
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1

-- the bond debt service for new bonds for highways.

2

And in accordance to what we were doing with solid

3

waste and wastewater, we took -- we reduced the

4

dollars for debt that we did not believe would take

5

place -- we would not have to pay this debt service

6

during Fiscal Year '05.

7

we make any further adjustments in highways with any

8

shifting around money going into highways.

That could be adjusted if

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any comments?

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. -- oh.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

If not --

Let's take a number.

Comments on this, Mr. Chair, or if I

can ask a question, please?

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

So if I can ask Staff to

17

just identify where it's being moved, to what item

18

number, the 337,400.

19

MS. KOLLER:

Actually what we did is we reduced the debt

20

service.

And then because the highways fund is

21

self-sufficient and would not have -- would then

22

have $337,400 that they did not have before, we

23

moved that back into the highway cash.

24

wasn't identified to a specific project.

25

were keeping totals as to what -- what we had in

And it
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highway cash --

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

MS. KOLLER:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Okay.

-- to balance out the fund.
Okay.

Was the Chair's intent because

5

it's showing to Countywide road resurfacing to

6

increase the

7

resurfacing, which I believe is

8
9

MS. KOLLER:

the existing Countywide road

I think that was part of that -- the amount

in Countywide resurfacing went up a little bit

10

higher because we had savings in another area

11

because I think that amount was --

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

MS. KOLLER:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

MS. KOLLER:

499.

-- 440, 440 -- 499.

Correct.

Page 30, line 1017.

499,400.

So that's a portion of it and then

16

there was other -- other savings from projects that

17

we had moved.

18

service back in Countywide cost on page 4.

19

see the reduction of the 337

20

130.

21

that we would not have to pay because they still

22

have to pay debt service.

You'll see the reduction in the debt
You'll

337,400 on line

And this would be debt that -- was new debt

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

I have no problem with
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supporting the reduction of debt service.

2

I would like to see is overall the monies be

3

distributed to reflect consistency in road

4

resurfacing not only in Countywide road resurfacing,

5

which on average has been $1/2 million in cash every

6

year.

7

But what

It currently has 300.
Next year and this is part of the deferral

8

approach that the -- the administration has decided

9

to take, I would hope that this body when we start

10

getting to that portion of the discussion, that we

11

start balancing out road resurfacing for the various

12

districts so that the money isn't more than what we

13

need in there or less than what we need, but try to

14

bring it into a balance for consistency in the road

15

resurfacing.

16

So I just wanted to share my comments and

17

I'll try not to get too much more into it when we

18

get into the rest of the discussion on road

19

resurfacing in the districts in CIP.

20

Chair, but I can support this.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Staff, Mr. Chair.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Staff, Chair.

Thank you,

Any other comments?
Support.
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

67--

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Chair?

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

-- 6.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Chair, staff.

5

MS. KOLLER:

Mr. Chair, I can -- I'll change the

6

description and just show reduce debt service.

7

Because it was a balancing number for the -- the

8

Budget and Finance Chair, that as the Committee goes

9

through road -- district road resurfacing that can

10

shift.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

676, 1,383,173

14

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Mr. Chair?

-- unless there's any objections.
Mr. Chair?

Mr. Pontanilla.

I'm sorry.

Before you go into

19

the item we just talked about, we do have a similar

20

situation in regards to debt service reduction on

21

line 737, page 22.

22

130, that amount is reflected in --

And if you refer back to line

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

What page again, Joe?

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22 .

25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

22 .
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

3

Okay.

4

MS. KOLLER:

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

MS. KOLLER:

Okay.
Let's see, we were just there.

When you look at line 129 -Mr. Chair -Tamara.

-- something that might help Members

7

understand this is that one of the concerns Members

8

have voiced was of the carryover savings that

9

occurred in the special funds, and particularly in

10

the funds that we -- the general fund we're

11

supplementing, the solid waste and then the proposed

12

for the sewer fund this year.

13

showing a carryover savings, and there was a concern

14

that maybe our fees were too high.

15

Highway is also

So the worksheet that we received from

16

Finance that showed the debt service, it should

17

the -- the total debt service for each one of those

18

funds distinguished what was new debt, and new debt

19

would be what would come in in 2005.

20

the county policy has been that we do not

21

necessarily go out for that new debt in that year or

22

it may be late in the year, that we felt that this

23

was a good area of making a reduction.

24
25

And because

And so what Councilmember Pontanilla was
showing, the 264,800, was another number for the
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1

solid waste fund.

And then in the -- the other

2

fund, wastewater, the amount was 34,600, as well as

3

what we had on the SRF loans, figures that I had

4

given you earlier.

Mr. Pontanilla?

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

No comments other than what

7

Tamara had just noted in regards to the debt

8

services being removed from the solid waste area.

9
10
11
12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:
1,383,173?

Any objections to line 676,

Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Move on.

I'm sorry, Chair, that was line 739

that we just --

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No, 676.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

676.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I apologize.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

We'll turn to line 682, page

17

20, road, bridge, and drainage maintenance highway

18

fund.

19

you have 684, 685, 686.

20

We have here 6,801,571.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

And Joe Pontanilla,

Thank you, Chair.

In regards

21

to the flooding that happened throughout Maui County

22

this past last storm, we talked a lot about having

23.

additional pumps to take care of the flooding areas

24

not only in this area but elsewhere in Maui County.

25

And we had requested from the Public Works
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1

Department in regards to their requirements, and we

2

took the two highe,st priority.

3

And we have budgeted for two pumps, as well

5

as a tanker truck, to remove 10,000 gallons of
,
flooding water to ~ drainage system. So these

6

equipment that is being purchased will be utilized

7

throughout Maui County for flooding.

4

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead, Dain.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

I would be supportive of

11

this after the discussions of -- of flooding

12

throughout the county.

13

listed there is Aleo -- Aleo Place and Holua Drive,

14

these are as Mr. Pontanilla stated, these are just

15

listed as the two top priorities.

16

And although we -- what's

However, these assemblies, these drainage and

17

hose assemblies, would be used for equipment

18

throughout -- throughout the island here on Maui and

19

then the addition of the pumps and accessories for

20

Molokai right underneath.

21

through discussions and the recent floodings that

22

we've experienced would really assist Public Works

23

in being able to respond to more places than just

24

the top priorities because other places end up

25

waiting.

These are the things that
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Down in Kihei, I -- I remind you, Chair, that

2

couple places down there had to wait for several

3

hours before they could get relief from pumping

4

because the priorities were, in this case, Aleo

5

Place which was, you know, chest-high water and

6

Holua which was

7

would ask also for the support of these pieces of

8

equipment and hose assemblies.

9

go~ng

into homes as well.

So I

Thank you, Chair.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Michael?
Yeah, thank you, Chair.

I guess

12

the problems for these two areas, Aleo and Holua,

13

have been ongoing for many years.

14

Kane stated, the equipment purchase here I look at

15

it as a good solid investment for the County saving

16

us a lot of time, potentially from going through

17

litigation and loss of financial resources.

18

And as Member

So I -- I think it's a good investment now to

19

better protect the County resources in the future,

20

as well as public safety, Chairman.

21

supporting this.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

So I'll be

Thank you.

Any other discussion?

Jo Anne?

I know we've also had flooding in

24

Lahaina down in Wainee, and I just think that

25

Countywide sometimes the rain doesn't hit all parts
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of the island at once.

2

equipment can be moved throughout the County, I'm

3

supportive of trying to at least address some of

4

these concerns without maybe going into further

5

depth at this point in time.

6

-- as an interim solution.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

10

time if there

So I think that because this

So I support this as a

Any other comments?
I support.

Okay.

I'll just take all four at one

unless there are objections.

11

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So add those four items.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Just one question for staff, would it

16

-- or for Members.

The tanker truck, would that be

17

considered something

18

equipment bond?

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

a consideration under

I would think so.
Yeah.

And perhaps that may be the better

22

place to go with that one.

But again, if we can

23

just put that in for now, and then when we get

24

through second round maybe we can just revisit that

25

particular one since it's a significant add.
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

2

MS. KOLLER:

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

MS. KOLLER:

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

then --

You've got a total?

Do you want to leave it here?
Yeah, go ahead and leave it --

Okay.

Okay.

-- here is what they're saying and

7

MS. KOLLER:

The new total is 7,177,607.

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9

MS. KOLLER:

7,177,607.

10

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

Say that -- say it again.

7,177,607.

Thank you.

Okay.

Let line 683 represent

Any objections?

13

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15
16

Okay.

services highway fund.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Line number 693, garage
Chairman Tavares, 694.

Yes, thank you, Mr. Chair and

17

Members.

As I went through the budget details

18

looking at garage services, I found that they had

19

kind of drastic increases projected for areas like

20

gas and oil and -- and the like.

21

they -- they can live with the modest increase over

22

the Fiscal '04 budget, and so that resulted in about

23

$140,000 reduction for garage services.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

And I think that

Any comments?
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

No objections line 695 to read 1,814

2

-- excuse me, 1,814,319.

3

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

718.

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

718.

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Moving on.

Riki Hokama.

Charmaine.

Mr. Chairman, my -- mine are the

8

second two, 720 and 721.

They requested an

9

expansion position, truck driver.

And there is a

10

truck driver and a frozen position and so this is a

11

wash.

12

need to thaw out the

We don't need to add the expansion.

We just

the position.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Let's go thaw him out.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

MS. KOLLER:

Thaw him out.

Staff, 719, reduction 200,000.

Mr. Chair, actually that number has changed

18

since we zeroed out the inter -- inter

19

a supplemental transfer to the wastewater fund.

20

you go to the details on 18-80

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

These are sewer fund.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

23

MS. KOLLER:

excuse me,

-- the line for sewer R&R contingency, I

24

guess that was repairs and replacement, there's

25

454,000 budgeted.

In order to zero out the
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1

supplemental transfer, we needed 403,292.

2

200,000 was changed to 403,292 and it still leaves

3

the department roughly $50,000 in there.

4

need money, then they could come back to the

5

supplemental transfer.

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So that

If they

So what are the new numbers now then

7

if we wash 720,721, what's the new number for 722,

8

Staff?

9

MS. KOLLER:

The new total would be 10,727,161.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, just for clarity.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain, go ahead.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The -- the

13

parenthesis 200,000 comes to 4 what, I'm sorry?

14

MS. KOLLER:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

292.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

17

the bracket or the

403,292.

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

723 to read 10,727,161.

Any

objections?

18

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.
So, Chair?

Charmaine, go ahead.
So this means that there's no

23

supplemental transfer from the general fund to the

24

sewer fund.

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, that's correct.
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1

MS. KOLLER:

That's correct.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

okay.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

789.

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

738.

7

MS. KOLLER:

Yeah.
Thank you.
Page 22, line 73 --

Mr. Chair, this is the same discussion on the

8

debt service that we covered when we were talking

9

about the highway fund.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

Questions?

Okay.

objections?

Accept 2,475,586.

Thank

you~

Staff, did we defer line --

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain, go ahead.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, we approved 755 and then we

17

added to the -- deferred to the add list the 15,208

18

by Member Tavares.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, 208.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Charmaine?

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes, that was to add the clerk --

23

a clerk typist to the diversion program.

24

when we heard -- had Mr. Harder here talking about

25

this -- this whole program, this whole division has
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1

one secretary and that's it.

And I believe that,

2

you know, these folks need to have clerical support

3

in the offices.

4

romantic kind of expansion, but it's a necessary one

5

for them to conduct their work, I believe.

It's not, you know, a really

So I -- I put it in the diversion program

6

7

because that's, I think, where the Council has been

8

talking in recent years of -- of promoting and

9

supporting the waste diversion and the recycling

10

program for Maui County.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Discussion.

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

No.

No objection we'll add 15,208, eight

14

months funding to 1,125,922.

15

there, Staff?

16

MS. KOLLER:

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

Comments?

Do you have a total

1,141,130.
1,141,130 the new total for line 755.

Any objections?

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Mr. Chair?

Jo Anne.
Just one question.

I'm assuming

22

there's sufficient money in the solid waste fund to

23

pay

fo~

the clerk typist.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Not right now.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Because we just had it balanced

2

and I think that jus,t took it out of balance.

3

I'm looking.

4
5

So

Okay.

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

No, no, we out of balance by

600 something anyway.

6

MS. KOLLER:

Mr. Chair?

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

MS. KOLLER:

,9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Go ahead.

until we get through everything with -Nothing's balanced.

10

MS. KOLLER:

11

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

12

MS. KOLLER:

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

14

MS. KOLLER:

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

MS. KOLLER:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Thank you.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Can I ask Staff something, please?

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

23
24
25

-- you know, highways right now
Nothing's balanced.

-- I'm not sure.

You know --

Okay.

-- we were in balance but -Okay.

-- we'll have to adjust.
We'll figure it out.

Go ahead.
Are you -- are you keeping a sheet

by funds on the adds and subtracts?
MS. KOLLER:

Yes.

Actually, we're working on two

different worksheets.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.
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MS. KOLLER:

I'm working on the one that you used that is

2

a little more user-friendly and Lance is working on

3

the one by fund.

4

and check our numbers.

5

at at this point.

6
7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

He can tell you where we're

So should we be trying to balance it

by fund at this point or not?

8

MS. KOLLER:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I think it's too early since we're --

10

MS. KOLLER:

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

And what we do is we -- we balance

Okay.

Thank you.

-- plusing and minusing.
Okay.

Where did we leave off now,

757.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I :think the next one in order would

16
17
18
19

be number 884, 885 on page 26.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

You guys have a deferral on 839 first

on page 25?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Oh, I'm sorry, did I miss that?

20

didn't see that.

839?

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The emergency fund?

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

That was an adoption?

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, yeah.

No.
No.
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1

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The emergency fund we adopted last

3

time.

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

okay.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

That was last night, yeah?

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

That was the other night.

We're into Parks.

Back to Parks.

We're going back now, Chair?

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Page 26.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

26, page 26.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Oh, okay.

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

878, Boundless Playground.

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

MS. KOLLER:

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We acted on that?

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

19

MS. KOLLER:

878.

Page 26, line 878.

Mr. Chair?

On page 25 at the bottom, we had deferred

20

this one part from when Councilmember Carroll was

21

out of the building.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Oh, I'm sorry.

Chair apologizes.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

That's right.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Mr. Carroll?

25

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The very bottom --

That would be page 25.
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2
3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Line 869, Pa'ani Mai Park

improvements, 40,000.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Yes, Chair.

This is a park in

I think most of the Members might now, but

4

case

5

this is a park on the upper road right before you

6

reach the subdivision on the left in Hana.

7

park that was constructed at the same time that they

8

did the subdivision about, oh, 25, 26 years ago.

9

And we haven't put too much into that park up until

10

this time.

11

around.

12

It's a

The fencing really needs replacement

I need new gates on there.
Hopefully, as you heard Dan Omer, when they

13

came before us today, they're going to give us an

14

additional two acres that surrounds that park.

15

park was cut out of a larger lot.

16

proposing to give us the entire lot that the park

17

was cut out of, which will give us -- give us an

18

additional two acres over there and we're hoping to

19

get that done this year.

20

That

They are

But even if we don't have that, we still need

21

for the fencing in the front and some other work at

22

the park.

23

area in the back because the park is really -- the

24

use is really restricted because of the lack of

25

parking.

And we hope to have improved the parking
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VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Comments.

Dain?

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Just question just to -- just to make

3

sure what we have or we don't have.

4

there's no park assessment money in -- in Hana, no

5

more?

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9,000.

7

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

$9,000.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

There's no

Oh.

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

351 or 35 -- 352, excuse me.

There's about 9,000 and
Yeah, 9,300 about.

So would we use -- to use that and

that way we can less general fund

13
14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I would support that.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

for consideration?

16

go 31,000 on the -- on the balance?

17

comments.

18

That's my

I yield.

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

19

Use 9,000 and

I have no problem with that

because the result --

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Jo Anne?

21

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

-- is the same.

22

CO~CILMEMBER

Again, because of Parks situation,

JOHNSON:

!

23

I'm not sure how much they can really do in terms of

24

the projects that they even have on the books right

25

now.

So my inclination would be to put money aside
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1

just to make the commitment at least, even if it's

2

$7,500 or whatever for planning and have Mr. Matsui

3

at least start the planning for it.

4

If they can do work with Workline or even if

5

they can use the 7,500 to purchase materials and we

6

get other people, because I know you have some

7

really resourceful people in Hana that might be able

8

to help.

9

money into it, but I question how far we're really

But I think just -- I don't mind putting

10

going to get with it knowing what Parks has on their

11

plate.

12

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

13

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

14

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Chair?

Go ahead.
For the work that we've done in

15

the park so far, the community has done all of the

16

work, along with Public Works in Hana has assisted

17

with in-house with materials, you know, bringing the

18

materials over there.

19

right there in Hana and we do have people.

20

So a lot of the work we do

The playground, again, was all donated.

21

that was done

22

has been done by the community.

23

projects that are going in there now, another

24

playground and a few other things as being all

25

community projects.

All

quite a bit of the work over there
And we foresee the

This would probably be used
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mostly for the material.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any comments?

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Charmaine?

Yeah, Mr. Chairman, we received

4

some communication from -- from Hana regarding the

5

Paanimai Park Committee and I guess it's headed up

6

by Lei Perry and talked about how this is a
!

7

community project that will be worked on by the

8

community.

9

And I think that if there is one place in the

10

whole County where everybody turns out for projects,

11

Hana is it.

12

closely together to do projects like this.

13

I was around and watched them do the first Paanimai

14

Park development, and it was quite amazing how the

15

community got behind this.

16

will be utilized and

17

community.

18

And Parks and Public Works work very
Because

So I think this money

and well spent by this

Thank you.

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We've got 9,000 and change in the

19

Parks fund.

So we can put in 31,000 for that

20

number, page 69.

Any objections?

21

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

31,000.

Staff, take note.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Page 69 to read

Park assessment, 9.

9,000, park assessment.

Okay,
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Tamara?

Thank you.

2

26.

3

earlier.

878, Boundless Playground, page

Anymore discussion?

,

We had a discussion

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

What are we on, Chair, now?

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

878, Boundless Playground.

Move from

6

bond to cash, take -- someone mentioned that there

7

was 3,000 from the Weinberg, 300,000.

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

300.

Mr. Chair, I still was not able to

10

reach Parks to find out where this stands in terms

11

of, you know, with the new location, what, you know,

12

what their needs are.

13

So, yeah, I'm not going to stand in the way if

14

that's what you guys want to do.

I -- I really don't know.

But, you know, my -- my big thing right now

15
16

is also the community playground that's going up at

17

Fourth Marine Division, they also need money.

18

that's why I was looking at if we're going to do

19

this, I was looking for -- I think Councilmember

20

Molina and I were looking for money for Kalakapua

21

Playground group.

22

I was looking for money from.

So

And so this was one of the places

And I -- do you know, Councilmember Molina,

23
24

what the total -- was it 90,000 that they needed

25
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, they -- they said 90,000, but
they would take anything.

2

basically they -- they

3

But they said that's what they would

4

guess they estimated their expenses at.

5

talking to Ms. Sussman, she said whatever you can

6

spare.

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

as I said, I
But from

Mr. Chair, because this is going

8

forward just like the, you know,- Hana community kind

9

of playground is and of course they've already

10

ordered their materials and they're getting ready to

11

build, I'd put in -- I'd put 750,000 then for the

12

Boundless and 50,000 for, you know, the other

13

consideration that -- that I had for the Kalakapua

14

Playground.

15
16
17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

What area is that going to be

identified in?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

That was a line item and I'm not

18

sure where Staff had added it in.

Somewhere in

19

think it was in the Parks CIP in Mr. Molina's

20

district.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I

It's on page 27.
Okay.

Any objections to 750 for

23

Boundless and adding that 50,000 for the other parks

24

in Mr. Molina's district?

25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Question, Chair.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah, questions.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Joe, go ahead.

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

4

The $300,000 that is being

projected from the Weinberg Foundation

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

7

$800,000 right now?

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

MS. KOLLER:

Yes.
is that depending on the

Yeah, the match.

I believe it is.

It's a match.

Because I

10

don't believe they put their money in until towards

11

the end.

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

But the whole amount, it was based

on 600.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Chair?

1--

Go ahead.
Thank you.

You know, I -- I'm not

17

real comfortable with this whole project.

It's--

18

it's changed sites and the description in the CIP

19

portion of our program budget, you know, still has

20

them in the planning phase.

21

currently a conceptual design is being prepared and

22

with the organization Boundless Playgrounds and the

23

community group, and funds will be used to provide

24

engineering services to implement the conceptual

25

plans.

And they talk about
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So they still got plans and design yet to

1

2

finalize, plus go out to bid.

So I -- I would lean

3

toward more -- a figure more of around $200,000 to

4

leave in this -- in this line item.

5

have no objection to the 50,000 going over to

6

the Haiku group because they're ready to go.

You know, I
to

7

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Right.

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And I -- I think we -- we haven't

9

really had, that I remember, a lot

a whole lot of

10

information about this project as far as some

11

details regarding the group and the progress that

12

they're making.

13

could wait or at least have enough money for them to

14

get through the conceptual design and -- and maybe

15

the construction or bid documents with the 200,000.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

And so I think they could -- they

Any discussion?

Michael?

Yeah, Chairman, just for the body's

18

information, there's also -- I put in a request for

19

20,000 for park assessment out in the district for

20

the Kalakapua Playground as well as Member Johnson's

21

request.

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

MR. AGSALOG:

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

MR. AGSALOG:

Uh-huh.

Mr. Chair?
Danny.

If I -- if may.

Just for the Boundless
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1

Playground, this particular -- the description that

2

the Councilmember from Upcountry just read, it is

3

the same one that I have used from previous

4

-- I took it from Fiscal Year 2003.

5

from

However, their particular program for a

6

Boundless Playground that -- that they have shown

7

and moving it to the other site, their plan has --

8

has been I think more -- they have more progress

9

than what the -- the project sheet is -- is telling

10

you just because this project was appropriated

11

before and I -- I have taken it into account that

12

the -- the body is very, very supportive, the

13

committee, I should say, is very, very supportive of

14

this project.

15

Therefore, when they came in, we just move

16

the particular project sheet from Fiscal Year '03.

17

So I must have misled you to that project

18

description and I apologize for that, but it did not

19

- - i t did not even mention that this site has moved,

20

I don't think, in the horseshoe pit where they're

21

looking at now.

22
23

So yeah, I -- I am sorry for that, but they
they -- they haven't done more work than the

24

project sheet is doing.

25

that the Committee has approved this project

I just took it into account
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before.

And I don't want them to, you know, saying

2

that we didn't communicate that to the Committee.

3

And I apologize for that, but I'd really like to

4

make that known to the body before you guys make a

5

decision on this.
So thank you, Mr. Chairman, and I would

6
7

answer any questions if you have on that.

Because I

8

have gone to one meeting with them and I have seen

9

some of their -- their plans, and they were ready to

10

go the way they were talkin9 at that time too.

So

11

just letting you know what I know about the project,

12

Mr. Chair.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So when you say they are ready to

14

go, what part is ready to go, they finished the --

15

the design, they paid for the design already and

16

they have the bid documents and they're ready to go

17

to construction, is that what it is?

18

MR. AGSALOG:

Not -- not bid for construction, Mr. Chair.

19

I -- I know that when they finally selected the --

20

the -- the alternative site that they want now --

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

MR. AGSALOG:

Uh-huh.

-- they just waiting for this particular

23

appropriation now.

Because when they came it was

24

already past the -- the appropriation already

25

lapsed.

That was in January.

So they cannot use
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any money to

to go ahead and get that final

2

product done as far as the -- the -- putting in

3

into -- into place whatever they need to do in

4

planning, engineering, and all that.
But they were -- one thing to say -- to know

5
6

if they could proceed and to that particular site

7

already.

8

I was in that meeting with Mr. Yokouchi and his

9

consultants at that time, the director of the

10

That's -- that's -- that's what I -- when

project, I think, executive director.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

Mr. Chair?
Yeah, I'd -- I'd still like -- I'm

sorry.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No, no.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain?

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

No, I'll yield to Mr. Kane.

My staff,

18

Amanda Martin, has been attending I believe all the

19

meetings.

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Oh, okay.

And so just to bring some comfort

22

because it's no secret that Boundless Playground has

23

been -- there's been some contention, yeah?

24

so let's put it on the table we know.

25

to have the opportunity to get more detailed

I mean,

So I'd like
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1

information provided to this body at the earliest

2

possible time so that we can be clear once and for

3

all where they're at, what's the status.

4

And if they're not ready to go, then let's,

5

you know, let's talk story about making some

6

adjustments.

7

hate to compromise all the work that they've gone

8

through in the past two years we've been going

9

through this, and if they're ready to go, then, you

But if they're ready to go, I would

10

know, let's -- let's get it done.

11

for that consideration from -- from the body.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

welcome

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

I have no objection.

I would

Thank you.
more information because it's

really hard to do this.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

But I would ask

money.

Yeah, yeah.
Because it's a big amount of

It's almost $1 million.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you.

If there are no objections, we'll

23

just move this on and then deal with it in the

24

second round.

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay?

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Oh, excuse me, I got the Velma

6

Any objections?

880,880,000.

Wait.

santos --

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Community Center.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

using that number just to comment

10

So, Mr. Chair, since you're --

on that --

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Go ahead.
and I'll yield because Member

13

-- Member Tavares is requesting.

14

yield, I'm sorry.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So I -- I'll

Yeah, if you want to move the 880,

16

you know, on, that -- that's fine.

17

depending upon what kind of information we get from

18

Mr. Kane --

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yea~.

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And

and

then we can adjust this.

22

Because my thought had been to put in an additional

23

$50,000 to the Velma Santos Community Center

24

acoustic improvements and other improvements, and I

25

don't believe that 80,000 is going to cover the
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acoustics, plus the --

2

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Uh-huh.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

-- door hardware and the window

4

louver fixings or whatever you call those things.

5

Plus the -- I think they were talking about

6

expanding the parking lot --

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

Parking lot.
-- toward the back or around the

kitchen area, and 80,000 is not going to cover that.

10

So I was just going to put some more in there.

11

I -- I'm -- I'm perfectly willing to wait to hear

12

what -- what

13

Playground.

comments from the Boundless

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The status.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

880,880,000 if there are no

17

objections.

18

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

But

Thank you.

886, Maui Arts and

Cultural Center, zero.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Dain?

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I had a chance to talk to the Budget

24

Chair not today but at an earlier time, and just to

25

reiterate his position in his absence he had a
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1

difficult time supporting non-county projects before

2

we take care of county projects.

3

rationale for his position on this.

And that was the

It's difficult to give non-county projects

4

5

money and then say no to County projects that

6

that we have a direct, you know, link to.

7

wanted to reiterate that.

8

I think makes a, I think, a very good argument for

9

us to at least look at.
It's

10

So I just

The Chair in his absence

just a final point and I won't speak

11

for anybody else, you know, I -- I'm a very strong

12

proponent of -- of the Maui Arts and Cultural

13

Center, and, you know, it's just something that I

14

would like to support.

15

responsibility is first and foremost with our

16

county.

17

best to try and follow that -- that line.

But I realize that my

And so we need to, first of all, do our

I can see this coming up

18

And so I

I can

19

perhaps at some

20

-- on an add list, but not on the priority right

21

now.

22

in -- in that priority, and I'm willing to do that

23

and take it from there.

in -- in the second round on the

I think we need to look at county projects and

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Thank you, Chair.

Mr. Chair?

Comments?

Joe Pontanilla?
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

You wanted to go?

2

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You go first.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh, okay, I go.

4

jan-ken-po.

5

belong over here anyway.

We went

I -- I believe that it -- this doesn't
It's not a CIP project.

6

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No.

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

It should be a grant, if anything,

8

to the Maui Arts and Cultural center for the purpose

9

of the construction.

So I can support it going out

10

of here and, you know, I'll just keep it on my

11

mental notes

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

For grants.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

-- on the add part.

14

Probably

would be under economic development grants.

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Or culture and the arts.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Pontanilla?
Yeah, I -- I too have some

18

concern in regards to, you know, taking this monies

19

out of the budget.

20

Council Chair had spoken that, you know, yeah, we

21

should look at our County facilities that we need to

22

take care of first.

23

But after hearing what our

I'd like to support it, though, in regards to

24

the information that was given to us.

25

received a letter from the Maui Arts and Cultural

And I
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1

center supporting -- you know, asking for my support

2

for construction of $100,000.

3

Tavares, you know, this belongs in the grant -- as a

4

grant, and in the second round probably do it as a

5

additional to the proposals.

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

pocket.

8

Jo Anne Johnson.

9

MR. TAGUCHI:

Okay.

Move on.

So like Charmaine

Zero for 886, keep it in your

Molokai General Hospital, 905.

Vice-Chairman Nishiki?

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Danny Mateo.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Staff.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I'm sorry, go ahead.

16

MR. TAGUCHI:

Lance.

Chair.
Chairman?

Just a quick note.

On page 13, there is a

17

grant under the Office of the Mayor for Maui Arts

18

and Cultural Center.

19

notate that you -- you want to put it back in,

20

that's the place to notate it.

21

proviso or we can just include it into that grant.

22

?:

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

?:

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I would suggest that if you

We can either put a

Yeah, as an add, yeah?
Okay.

Thank you.
Molokai General Hospital, 907.
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Jo Anne Johnson,panny Mateo.
,

2

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chairman?

Chairman, the -- the

3

actual, I guess, submission from the Mayor on the

4

behalf of Molokai General Hospital was a total of

5

$250,000.

6

Molokai General Hospital, myself I had requested an

7

addition to that amount to bring the total up to

8

$500,000.

9

That particular project, Chairman, for

Chairman, Molokai General Hospital, like

10

Lanai and -- and Maui, this is our only hospital.

11

The monies that they are requesting is primarily to

12

be used for -- for leverage purposes.

13

now with the hospital is the construction of their

14

Phase I project.

15

for Phase II.

16

one project because it coincides with each other.

17

ongoing right

The monies they're requesting is

In actuality, I see this project as

I ask the Members to consider the -- the

18

500,000 for Molokai General Hospital so this

19

particular organization can complete the

20

construction and meet the needs of our community.

21

In addition, Chairman, prior discussion with

22

Budget Chairman Hokama, Mr. Hokama referenced the

23

fact that a few years ago when Molokai General came

24

to the Council, they had requested 500,000 for a

25

first-time request or a -- or a one-time request
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only.

2

had -- had lapsed before they were actually able to

3

secure the additional funds they needed to provide

4

or to continue the work on -- on -- on the hospital.

5

Since that time, Chairman, about three years

One of the questions that was asked was

6

because this particular facility is a Queen's

7

f'acility, what amount was Queen's kicking into the

8

construction of this hospital.

9

Phase I, Chairman is $3 million.

10

And that amount in

So again, Members, I ask your -- your

11

consideration in taking a look at the request for

12

Molokai General Hospital and my request to add the

13

additional 250 to this initial request.

14

Chairman.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Thank you,

Jo Anne?
And I support Danny's request

17

because I think when Chairman Kawano was alive, he

18

really I guess through all of his efforts tried very

19

hard to give something back to the community because

20

Molokai people were having to come over here all the

21

time for treatment.

22

over here in our hospital.

23

I know in his last days, he was

And I think that because of some of the

24

services that are going to be offered as a result of

25

this expansion, what's going to happen is you're
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1

going to see a more vital hospital that is able to

2

serve the needs of the community, which will enable

3

it to actually sustain itself.

4

I worked for I'd say close to 20 years in the

5

medical insurance field.

And one of the things that

6

was asked of Councilmember Mateo is like, well, you

7

know, what real benefit, shouldn't this hospital be

8

standing alone and supporting itself.

9

lived in an island community, we were always asked

And having

10

the same question, why was the Federal Government

11

always bailing out the hospital in st. Thomas.

12

it was because we did not have a sufficient

13

population base to really manage our own hospital

14

and this -- for the services.

15

to Puerto Rico for everything.

And

We mostly had to fly

16

And when my husband had to go through

17

surgery, I knew how hard it was because I had to go

18

back and forth.

19

people now on Molokai who have no way really to go

20

in -- in some situations for services, even to come

21

over and visit their loved ones over here at Maui

22

Memorial Hospital.

23

I can only equate that to the

If they come over, they've got to spend

24

airfare.

25

the time.

They don't have maybe the boat running all
The cost just to get over, not to mention
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1

the fact that they've got to take off work, this to

2

me is actually part of economic development.

3

the way I really see this.

4

That's

So I think they will be a boon to the people

5

of Molokai so that they won't have to be burdened at

6

least with coming over for all of their services or

7

the majority of services, which with this expansion

8

they will now be able to get over on Molokai.

9

-- I also support Councilmember Mateo's request and

10

particularly with our former Chair having been very

11

supportive of this effort.

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Comments?

Thank you.
If there are no comments,

13

Chair will add to line 906, $1/4 million.

14

objections?

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So I

Any

Mr.--

Chairman?

Chairman, your request

17

your addition is based on my request for the

18

additional 250,000?

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yes.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any objections?

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, what

Thank you, chairman.

Go with it.

what-- what are

23

you asking us then because what I just heard and

24

what you just said, two different things.

25

Members -- the two previous speakers are not asking
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1

for a total of 250.

They're asking for 500 total,

2

250 from the original Mayor's proposal, plus an

3

additional 250 for a total of 500.
And -- and Mr. Chair, I will make a real --

4

5

very brief comment.

I do have difficulty.

And, you

6

know, I'm just being honest with it and I -- and I

7

have -- I have to share this with Member Mateo,

8

Member Johnson, and everybody else.

9

difficult time.

I have a very

As I had a very difficult time

10

three years ago when we were on Molokai when

11

Dr. Aluli came before us and asked for that first

12

500,000.

So I'll -- I'll just leave it at that.

13

fo~ard,

14

if it does move

15

with -- with reservation on the support of this

16

item.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

my -- my comments will be

Any other comments?

Then the Chair

18

will leave it at $1/4 million because I think I

19

would have a hard time swallowing 1/2 million.

20

other comments? Seeing none, line 07 --

21

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

22

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

23

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

And

Any

Mr. Chair.

Okay.
You know, in support of the --

24

my fellow council person from Molokai, can we leave

25

the $250,000 in addition to your recommendation in
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the -- additional proposal column, column G?

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

The add column.
Oh, okay.
We'll forward 250 and then put

another 250 in the add column

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

for later discussion.

8

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

9

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Got it.

Any objections?

10

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

Staff, 906,250 and then in the

12

additional another 1/4 million.

13

915.

Moving on, line

I don't know who proposed this.

Staff?

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mine, Chair.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And I'm just going to turn to the

17

page, excuse me, 30.

18

Thank you.

19

Just one second, yeah, Chair.

Mr. Chair and Members, and let me just

20

explain why this number was put there.

If you take

21

note on 30-9 of the program budget under Countywide

22

park improvements, again, I have a very strong

23

objection and this is probably going to be my mantra

24

for this whole budget session of I -- I cannot

25

support a deferred maintenance approach to this
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1

budget.

And this is one of the areas -- one of many

2

areas which I think we are just making it worse for

3

us later on.
This one right here for Countywide park

4

5

improvements basically serves to maintain the

6

day-to-day operations of wear and tear in our

7

facilities.

8

doubling it next year and then having a level fund

9

after that I think doesn't -- doesn't recognize the

And by zeroing this out and then

10

need for day-to-day operational maintenance of our

11

facilities.
And so I put this number here whether it's

12
13

symbolic of just asking for consideration of level

14

funding that we normally do in Countywide areas for

15

capital improvement.

16

there.

17

you know, well, Dain, where you going come up with

18

the cash.

19

one.

20

That's why I have it put

The difficult part is because it is cash,

Well, I don't have the answer for this

But it -- I'm putting it there because I want

21

you folks to know that this is one stand I'm going

22

to take in this budget that deferred maintenance is

23

definitely not the answer for us to take a position

24

on, and I cannot support --

25

Mayor and the administration for this position.

I

cannot support the
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And whatever the body feels -- I will be

2

voting no if money is not put in, if it's left at

3

zero, and I ,will be consistent in voting no on any

4

of these areas where zero and then doubling because

5

I don't think that's a responsible way to proceed

6

with functioning in our County.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

Thank you.

Charmaine?
Yeah, Mr. Chair, I -- I will agree

with Mr. Kane because it is something that should be

10

ongoing.

11

they cannot -- they're too big to -- to take out of

12

operations budget.

13

-- you know, I -- I shutter to think what's going to

14

happen next year with all the deferrals.

15

It's ongoing maintenance programs that

And the deferred to next year is

So we'll try to look hard for some monies to

16

-- to place there, but this is important for the

17

countywide R&M that the Parks Department has to do.

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Any other comments?
Yeah, Chairman.

Michael?
Time and time

20

again when we go out to our public budget hearings,

21

as well as just talking to people on the street, our

22

parks are utilized a lot by our citizenry.

23

many people who don't have a lot of economic

24

resources, the parks are the places where they go to

25

spend time with their family and do whatever other
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1

recreational activities they plan for.

In doing

2

that, we have demanded from our citizens increases

3

in taxes and fees.
Well, this is one way we can show the public

4
5

that we're putting their money to good use.

6

think it would be much more prudent for us to

7

continue the ongoing maintenance every year rather

8

than waiting a year and then trying to play catch

9

up.

10

So I

So I can be supportive of this appropriation as

well, Mr. Chairman.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

12

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Thank you.

Bob?
Thank you, Chair.

I also concur

13

and I would like to see the $400,000 moved forward.

14

Thank you.

15

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other comments?

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Seeing none --

Mr. Chair.

Jo Anne.
I -- I support it too.

And I

19

wonder, you know, because I know we're getting way

20

more adds than what we've got money for or going to

21

have a tough time balancing at the end, my -- my

22

suggestion would be because Councilmember Molina has

23

proposed 20 of the Kalakapua Playground from park

24

assessment, I would just ask on this particular item

25

that the Members consider 400 -- I mean, 370 on line
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1

915, 30 for Kalakapua Playground from cash, and then

2

20 from park assessment.

3

So it would leave the total actually of cash

4

at the 400 level, unless we can take the money out

5

for Kalakapua from the Boundless.

6

doesn't look likely, I -- I would just say 370 for

7

that and ask for -- I reduce my request from 50 to

8

30 for the Kalakapua Playground.

9

MR. TAGUCHI:

But since that

Vice-Chair Nishiki?

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Chair, Staff.

11

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

okay.

12

MR. TAGUCHI:

Just for a point of clarification, under CIP

13

Countywide parks, that account is generally used for

14

replacements and improvements to County parks, not

15

maintenance, yeah?

16

--like replacing back

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

18

MR. TAGUCHI:

I mean, it's more for improving
backstops

Oh.

-- chain-link fence, those types of

19

improvements.

20

that.

Just so that the Council's clear on

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

clear.

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

When I said maintenance, I'm talking

25

Yeah, and Mr. Chair, .just so I'm

about when they're repairing walkway.

Because if
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1

you read -- continue reading, repairing of walkways,

2

major facility repairs, these -- these are

3

maintenance things.

4

the context of my comment of

5

maintenance, I using that in that -- I'm using that

6

word to -- to describe some of the components that

7

are listed in the description and justification.

8

Thank you.

9

So that

to -- to be clear on
of the word

And Mr. Chair, may I make one final comment?

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And I'll just go off-base for maybe

12

30 seconds just to make a point and I'll come right

13

back to this.

14

have a discussion with the Parks Director or any of

15

his staff, Mr. Matsui, Patrick Matsui.

16

did have a discussion yesterday, as an example, with

17

Mr. Lloyd Lee and some of the engineers to talk

18

about building facility maintenance.

19

I had a discussion -- first, I didn't

However, I

And in that, as you will see at some point as

20

we go through this discussion, I'm -- I'm pointing

21

out that 1,200 -- $1.2 million has been deferred.

22

And so I went over there and I talked to them, I

23

says, look, I'm not going to make this fight unless

24

I understand that you folks really need this money.

25

My point being is that they pointed out that
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1

although the 1.2 is not something they specifically

2

identified, it's like a contingency where whenever

3

things come forward, they have that money to draw

4

from to go deal with, and I'll just specifically

5

list in this case, chain-link fence replacement or

6

post and rail installation or things that are

7

identified in the public that are brought to the

8

attention of the departments, respective

9

departments.

10

So in that case, although $1,200 was

11

something that would have been a normal

12

across-the-board contingency dollar amount, which by

13

the way helps for carryover savings, I think, and

14

that -- that thing kind of helps that department as

15

well, Members, in that case I was able to identify

16

with them that one of the priorities that instead of

17

$1.2 million, they said that if they could have

18

$400,000 in that account that would deal primarily

19

with the chiller in this building, which the backup

20

chiller in this building, if it goes down, we're

21

going to have problems if our main air conditioner

22

breaks.

23

problems and we're coming up into -- so that's one

24

of the ideas.

25

Now we've already been experienting

So I'll come back to this now, Chair.
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1

was longer than 30 seconds, I'm sorry.

The point

2

being is it doesn't have to be the 400,000.

3

if somehow we can get some discussion, if the body

4

feels that this deferred maintenance approach is not

5

in the best interest of -- of this County, then we

6

need to get some feedback from the people who deal

7

with this -- directly with this account, whether

8

it's Mr. Matsui in Parks or Mr. Lee in engineering

9

or whoever these people are, and they need to give

I think

10

us some -- some clear priorities of what needs to

11

get accomplished and then maybe a little bit of

12

cushion to cover some of those day-to-day.
So 400,000 is what I put there to recognize

13
14

the -- the flat budget across.

If it's tough times,

15

then we'll talk to these guys and find out what is

16

it -- what are the needs, what have you folks

17

already identified.

18

than 400,000.

19

that.

And it may be something less

It may be 187,500 or something like

20

So I just want to bring that forward.

21

I'm not here to stand on the 400,000, but I'm here

22

to make a point that deferred maintenance is not the

23

way to go.

24
25

And

Thank you.

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any other discussion?

The Chair
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1

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

6

That number is going -Chair.

-- is going up.

Go ahead.

Yeah, I know the numbers are

going up.

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

Again, Chair --

Go ahead.
Just to get us going, can you

note that $400,000 in the additional proposal?

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No objection.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

No objection.
As well as the Kalakapua

13

Playground what Member Johnson had requested 50,000

14

in place of the 90?

15
16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

So you want to put in 400 and then

another 50 for the --

17

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

20

Kalakapua.

-- Kalakapua Playground.
Yeah, in the column G,

additional proposals.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Oh, in the additional.

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The pocket.

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

okay.

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Yes.

But -- but, Mr. Chair, keep in
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1

mind that Councilmember Molina also proposed 20 from

2

park assessment.

3

of the 50 would be coming from park assessment of

4

Kalakapua Playground.

5

MS. KOLLER:

6

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

7

MS. KOLLER:

8

9
10

11

So if staff can note that 20 out

Mr. Chair?
Go ahead.

If you want 20 in the park assessment, it

needs to be shown in -- later on -COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:
MS. KOLLER:

Okay.

-- in the worksheet.

So this would only show

30.

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

13

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

922, Chair.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I beg your pardon?

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

922, unless that's something that we

18

Then -- then adjust it only to 30.

Moving on.

already --

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Oh, okay.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- did in the add.

21

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

You're right.

22
23

933.

No, we adopted 140 on

921 and then left line 922 and 923.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Same comments.

Dain, go ahead.

And I -- I have no

24

objections to putting it into the add and then

25

having this discussion for second round.
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1

-- same thing, the 140, if you look at the -- if you

2

look at the

3

countywide, the 210 would represent a flat budget

4

going across.

5

and then half of that is 350.

6

350, 350, 350, okay?

the specific sheet in the -- in

Because it's 56,140 equals 700,000
And if you note, it's

So the 140 was -- and again, this may be a

7
8

place where 140 is adequate, although if, Members,

9

if you recall in the discussion with the Fire

10

Department, they made it very clear that this is not

11

going to be adequate, the 140.

12

this 210 amount there.

13

recalls that one of the major issues is the Lahaina

14

station.

And I think Member Johnson

15

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

17

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

18

So that's why I have

That's right.

We'll leave that on the adds,

210.

19

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chairman?
Danny Mateo?
Chairman, Chairman, thank you very

22

much.

23

consecutive year now that -- that there's been no

24

funding Countywide for the -- the police for police

25

facilities.

The -- it's been -- this is the second

And like the discussion that has been
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1

ongoing that Mr. Kane has referred to, which is the

2

deferred maintenance program, Chairman, the 140,000

3

at this particular point

4

what the Fire Department is having.

5

time comes in line with

And just to share information with you, the

6

140,000 at this particular point for the police

7

facilities, two major projects would be recognized.

8

One would be the roof repairs, as well as air

9

conditioning repairs, and that would -- that would

10
11

consume the entire 140,000,

Chairm~n.

And to demonstrate the continued need, the

12

internal need for the Police Department in dealing

13

with their repair and maintenance of their

14

facilities, the Wailuku District alone would be

15

requesting 864,000, the Lahaina District, 207,000,

16

the Countywide will be 672,000.

17

Deferred maintenance is the wrong way to go.

18

These repair and maintenance projects continue to

19

grow and continue to be pushed back.

20

Chairman, to request the same amount of monies as

21

the Fire Department, this would allow the Police the

22

opportunities to initiate some of their needed

23

repair and maintenance programs.

24
25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Therefore,

Thank you, Chair.

You want to keep it in the adds or

you want to add it onto the 140?
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, it would be a separate

item.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We got to start dealing with these

4

numbers.

So either you're going to catch it on the

5

end or you're going to put it with the additional

6

again.

So--

7

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

10

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

12

VICE-CHAIRNISHIKI:

13

MS. KOLLER:

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

MS. KOLLER:

We can keep it separate, Chair.
Again, Danny?
We can keep it separate as 140.
On the adds?
Yes.
Okay.

Okay.

Moving on.

Mr. Chair?
Staff.

If we could go back to the one

the

16

playground at the Fourth Marine Park.

17

with councilmember Molina and Councilmember Johnson.

18

There is $33,665 in the Paia-Haiku park assessment

19

fund.

20

instead of having 30,000 under general fund, we

21

could put 20 there and then change the figure in

22

park assessment from 20 to 30.

I just spoke

And what we can do is we could leave the

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Uh-huh.

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

No objections.

25

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Any objections?
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1

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.

2

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

3

okay.

Back to -- okay.

Move on.

Thank you, Staff.

We did Kaholopoo Bridge.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

934, Chair.

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We did Papahawahawa Bridge.

6

7

933.

We did

Dain Kane, 934.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Same thing, Chair.

Just again,

8

you're right, we're going to have millions of

9

dollars in the add column.

But you know what, we're

10

going to put it there and then at some point we're

11

going to make -- we're going to make some decisions.

12

And the will of the body will prevail of the

13

majority, whoever that is, and I -- since I may be

14

in the minority in some of these.

15

okay, life goes on.

But that's going

Thanks, Chair.

16

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thanks.

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

934.

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

20

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Leave it on the adds.

Mr. Chair?

Jo Anne, go ahead.
My comment would be because we all

22

have kind of the same problem, you know, spreading

23

-- spreading the pain or spreading the wealth

24

equally, I wonder if the body would consider instead

25

of -- and I don't know because I don't have it -RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
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1

each district in front of me.

2

are anywhere from 300 to 500.

I think most of them

My -- my suggestion would be to level it out,

3

4

except I think in Central had the -- the most bad

5

roadways of any, maybe a little bit more for

6

Central, but then all the rest maybe go to 200, 250,

7

somewhere around in there, so that you're -- you're

8

decreasing maybe some of the funding that has been

9

proposed by the administration for a -- a few of the

10

areas, but then you're also trying to level out, you

11

know, this amount of funding for the road

12

resurfacing.

13

i

Because each district is going to fall

14

farther and farther behind.

15

thought to kind of lessen the pain of trying to find

16

the money at the end.

17

hear from other Members.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

So I don't know, I'd like to

Chair?

Charmaine.
This is the highway fund we're

talking about now?

22

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

23

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

So I mean, it's just a

Yeah.

Yes.
I would suggest that we go and

look at what was reduced from the highway funds in
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1

operations and keep a tally sheet, which I think

2

maybe Lance is already doing.

3

everything except resurfacing

And then go through

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Uh-huh.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

-- and then look at what's

6

existing and try to distribute the money to those

7

districts that either are less than what they had

8

before or that had zero.

9

districts that had -- or three that had zero for

And there were two

10

district road resurfacing.

11

point as far as balancing the fund, if that's

12

possible.

13

MR. TAGUCBI:

14

VICE-CHAIR NISBIKI:

15

MR. TAGUCBI:

And look at it from that

Vice-Chair Nishiki.
Lance, go ahead.

Currently without adding the -- the road

16

resurfacing, we are currently $423,000 over or

17

short, I guess would be, the fund is short 423.

18

we wouldn't be able to really allocate anything out.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

administration?

22

mean.

23
24
25

MR. TAGUCBI:

So

Uh-huh.
Because there are so many adds in
I thought we cut in operations, I

We added -- my understanding is that we

added the pump truck and the -COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh
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1

MR. TAGUCHI:

-- all those things.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Right, right, right, yes.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, I think that's why it would

okay, okay.

5

be helpful because I think one of the options was to

6

move that --

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Equipment bond, huh?

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Bond.

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10

equipment bond for the tanker

or the vacuum, whatever that was.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

150,000.
150,000.
200.

250,000.

Yeah.

Mr. Chair?

Oh.

Go ahead.
No.

Charmaine, you done?

So with the 250,000 moved

20

over to bond, I mean, that's going to impact some

21

other things, but that would leave us -- we're still

22

in the red?

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

24

MR. TAGUCHI:

25

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Uh-huh.

still in the red about
still in the red.
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MR. TAGUCHI:

-- 200 or so.

I'm trying to look at what

the total was for the pump trucks and everything.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

okay.

4

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Thank you.

Mr. Chair, just to share some

5

information regarding district road resurfacing for

6

2005.

7

Paia-Haiku, 300,000; Makawao-Pukalani-Kula, 300,000;

8

Wailuku-Kahului, zero; Kihei-Makena, zero; West

9

Maui, zero; Molokai, 300,000; Lanai, 200,000; and

10

Right now the proposal shows Hana, zero;

countywide is $300,000.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

12

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

14
15

Total, Joe?
Total?
Total is, let's see, not

including speed bumps, $1.4 million.
In the year 2003, 2003 fiscal year, Hana had

16

zero; Paia-Haiku had 500,000; Makawao-Pukalani-Kula,

17

200,000; Wailuku-Kahului, 600; Kihei-Makena, 300;

18

West Maui, 500,000; Molokai, 300,000; Lanai,

19

300,000; and Countywide, 650,000.

20

we expended $3.35 million.

21

Fiscal year 2003

Fiscal Year '04, Paia-Haiku was 200,000, so

22

'03, '04 total for road resurfacing was $700,000.

23

Makawao-Pukalani-Kula, 2003, 2004 or '04, '03,

24

400,000.

25

Kihei-Makena, 1/2 million; West Maui, 700,000;

Wailuku-Kahului we spent $1 million;

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

BF 4/27/04

302

1

Molokai, 498,000; Lanai, 1/2 million; Countywide we

2

spent $1 million or $900,000.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair?

4

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Go ahead.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I'll just add to that statistic.

6

reiterate for '05 budget, it's $1.4 million total

7

for all districts.

In '06 it's $5.2 million.

8

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Yeah, that's right.

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And then it comes back to

10

approximately 3.2, which is consistent with what

11

Mr. Pontanilla just read as far as '03,

12

average.

13

clear and

14
15

To

'04 on the

So again, you know, the -- the picture is
and that's why hard.

Recess pretty soon too, Chair.
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Well, like you said, you know, we'll

16

reach that challenge and see how you guys are going

17

to work with the figures, okay?

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

19

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

20

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

21

Mr. Chair?

I appreciate those figures, but
Yeah, could I request that

Mr. pontanilla, if he has that in hard copy --

22

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay.

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

that if he could just share

24
25

that with Staff and then could we get copies of it?
VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Can I request a recess, Chair, just,

you know, five, ten minutes or so?

2

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

Okay.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We've been going about hour half

already.

5

6

?:

7

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

8

RECESS:

9

RECONVENE:

10

9:05.

Recess till 9:05.

(Gavel.)

8:53 p.m.
9:08 p.m.

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I was a bit concerned, but I -- maybe

11

i~

12

far as where this -- where we were going.

13

think it's about time that we start looking at

14

realities.

15

rolling in the wrong way.

16

$1.5 million over.

17

additionals in the last row that we've decided to

18

not deal with.

was my fault for not keeping track with staff as
But I

staff has told me that the ball is
We're up to about over

And this is not even adding the

My suggestion is that we adjourn this meeting

19

20

and some -- all of us look as to where you want to

21

take this.

22

stop this and -- and that's the reason why I'm

23

concerned because I know that the Chair not being

24

here may have stopped this ball rolling a long time

25

ago.

Because the only way that we're going to

Because either we're going to cut or you're
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1

going to dip into the real property relief of 3

2

million, the emergency fund that he had set up at 4

3

million.

4

And I

don~t

think that at this time of the

5

night, perhaps many of you are exhausted, and so you

6

had no idea where we were going.

7

adjourn this meeting and come back at 9:00 tomorrow,

8

if that is acceptable.

9

told us

10

So I say stop now,

Because as I said, Staff has

where are we at right now from where we

started today?

11

MS. KOLLER:

12

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

$1,545,707.

Okay.
Mr. Chair?

Charmaine.
Yeah, we've gone through all of

16

this first pass is that considered or do we still

17

have -- we had items that are still deferred?

18

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

We still have some yet.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

all the Members?

21

would rather see everything on the table as part of

22

the first pass, and then we all know the second pass

23

is going to be the hard one because it's second and

24

final, we don't have another chance.

25

it in there now and then we've got, you know, at

So is everything on the table from
I think Mr. Carroll had one.

I

And we'll put
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1

least a complete picture in front of us as to what

2

the adds have been and what the reality is.

3

probably need to give staff some time to -- to try

4

to put -- put it t,ogether.
But, yes, that is the

5

re~lity.

And we

Like you

6

said, it's either we're not going to have tax

7

relief, we're not going to have a reserve fund of $4

8

million, or we're going to move some cash projects

9

back into bond and stand that jerk on the bond

10

ratings stuff, or a combination of the above.

So I

11

guess that's what we, you know, we need to go and

12

sleep over or sleep on tonight to see where we're

13

going to make those decisions.

14

it's coming down to we've got to make those

15

decisions.

But it's going to

And, you knpw, I'm -- I'm up for the

16

17

challenge, I guess.

I mean, we've -- we've made

18

some real good progress with some of the

19

the things that we have taken out of the budget, I

20

think.

21

know, still more that we can look for.

22

agree that we probpbly after we get this last thing

23

in that we should call it a night for tonight.

some of

And there's still more, there's still, you

24

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

25

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

So, yeah, I

You got one more to put in, Bob?
Chair, with your permission could
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1

I distribute this to the Members and then I'll be

2

brief?

3

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

4

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

5

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

6

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Okay.

Go ahead.

What has -- oh.

Chair?

Go ahead.
What has been passed out, this is

7

a request for an MEO bus and driver for East Maui

8

area to transport my dialysis patients three times a

9

week to Maui Memorial Medical Center.

The bus would

10

go Monday, Wednesday, and Friday, and could assist

11

other individuals on Tuesdays and Thursdays for

12

shoppings and errands and such, and also even when

13

carrying dialysis patients could carry other people

14

to this site and back.

15

lift, which the one bus in Hana does not have now.

16

It will have wheelchair

The total sum is $75,000 and I would put a

17

time on this.

18

dialysis center for Hana.

19

for two years.

20

we want to reconsider, all right, but the proposal

21

that I would like would be hopefully for two years.

22

And of course we cannot encumber new council, but

23

that is my

24

that long.

25

We are in the process of getting a
I would like this money

If one year at a time and next year

my hope that we could have the van for

We have lost quite a few -- in the past
RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
(808) 524-2090

IN~.

BF 4/27/04

307

1

couple of years we've lost at least four people,

2

have passed on, and directly because of

3

transportation problems.

4

unacceptable.

5

weeks ago because of difficulties with

6

transportation.

To me this is

I lost one of my son's classmates two

I would hope that -- I know that that ball is

7
8

rolling the other way, but I hope that we all

9

realize that we do need to set our priorities.

And

10

I would hope that the Members would take this under

11

consideration.

12

morning, and I apologize for not being here when we

13

went to Transportation.

14

VICE-CHAIR NISHIKI:

I meant to bring this up this

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you.

That in mind,

15

Members, go home and sleep on it and this meeting is

16

adjourned.

17
18

19

(Gavel.)

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
ACTION:
ADJOURN:

(excused: GRH)

DEFER pending further discussion.

9:18 p.m.

20
21

22
23
24
25
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6

I, Cristina V. Llewellyn, certified Shorthand

7

Reporter for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervision; that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.
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